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‘Corporation. ‘ TR

|| company, a:statement.

CASE 5217
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MR. PORTER: We will proceed to Case 5217 At

this time I would like to call for appearances in “that Case.

N

"Mr. Hanagan?

-MR, HANAGAN: Peter Hanagan with the New Mexico

L

011 and Gas Association.

0

MR. PORTER: Mr. Hanagan, it is your intention to

present someAtegtimdﬁy‘this moxrning?

MR. HANAGAN:®  Yes, sir.
'MR. PORTER: All right.
¥

MR. PICKERILL: Jerry Pickerill with Amerada Hess

MR. PORT&R: Améjraaa?'

MR PIuKERILL Yns, sir. —We w111 pretent no “‘
téstimotf, Mr Porter; we>3ust héve a statement"?
| ‘:MR;_PQRTER}-vI see. Okay, you have a statement
l MR: bﬁTTON: -Jack Dutton with Tenneco, we w1sh to

make a 3tatement

<3

M. HOCKER: R. L. Hocker with Cities Service 0il

MR."GEﬁTR?: A. A. Gentry, Confxnental oil- COmﬁany,'

I w1sh to make a statement

HR. CARSON. Joel Carson representing Wilson 0il

Company and Yates Petroleum, Harvey Yates'CompénQ; and

A ’ . . . s
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MR.
lla statement?

MR.
MR

MR.

'nn;

Mr. carr,

»c

L M}{~

<!4,

[

’ | ) MR.

MB.

Nix and Yates,

'CARR::

-PORTER:

CARSON:

PORTER:

T

WARNER,
we mdy want to make a statement.
PORTER-“

I belleve that at the first session on Case
this Case today?
'addiﬁieﬁel‘testimohy at this time.
PORTER:
:fegg the stand first.

(Whereupon,

aANAGAN:

Oka‘, anyone else?

All':ight.

Mr. Chairman,

and Franklin.»Astop and Fair.

one witness to make a statement.

will be just more or less a statement,

-

In

10
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Mr Hanagan.

- o [V o
New Mexico (

0il’ anqmgee Assocxatxon.
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We will have

We w111 have some testxmony, but it

Frahk warner, Shell Oil Company and

5217 1n' prll Apr11 23rd that the Commlssxon staff had

'~* three wltnesses, do ycu plan to ‘put. on any testlmony at

1'

The Comnis'éion" plans to put on no - .
The‘testimdny offered

in Apr11 w111 ‘be’ 1ncorporated ‘with thzs record

the witness was sworn.}

andxmemberéfof the'

ANt

suppose‘yoe

You won't have anY'tegtimony,'but jusg:

' Commzksxon. my ‘name is Peter Hanagan, Executive Vice Presider

b




CASE 5217
Page:.‘...... B S

Since this Case was continuci on April 23, there has

been considerable discussion within the industry of the

changes as proposed by- the cammiseion and Ruley§02. And ny
statementurepresents a conseasus, I think and hope, of the.

various poxnts razsed by varlous members of  the Associatzon.

o1y

o The changes that we-- “mend to Rule 202, as proposed

.

by the cOmmxss1on, will not do vrolence to the overall ob~
jectiVes~soﬁght;to bejobtaxned by'thelCoqmise§0n; The
tchengeeywe’pf6PQSe will;first_of al}f:ﬁelp pr:;eht any
‘érém;;ure'pérma;ent plﬁgging and &bandohment,"and also wiil

fprevent the necessary flew1b111ty in matters of bondzng and
<;formal hearings.» o | |
N Now thh respect to the prov1510n; con aihed:;h:they
thxrd paragraph of proposed Rule LOZB, we reccmnend, firet
'of all and we repeat ‘our request that the - Commisszon accept
EaLblanket bond as an alternatxve to a one-woll plugglng ?
bond as the condzt1on for the grantlng of a. permzt for a
further tenporary abandonment. Thzs could be accompllshed
very easzly by tying the bondlng request back ‘to the pro—
'visicns of existing Rule'lOI conberning plugging bonds.
Rule lOi now permits'anghe—well piﬁggih& bonéjior a blanket
‘bond with the Commission's epﬁroval.

If the COmmissicn feels that the $10,600 bond }imit'

THE.NYE. REPORT!NG SERVICE
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.sttrlct Supervisor, the operator will then be forceﬁ to

-"elther plug the well ox’ ask the CommlsSLOn for an exceptlon ‘

.tlme consuming formal hearxng.

v'a new’ section D to Rule 202 wh1ch would read as follows-'

CASE 5217 B
Pagc ......... BRSO - SO

provides insufficient protection.

COmmisszon initiate action in the next legislative sesaion

We recommend that the

to increase the bond limit to an_amount which will be pro-

tective of the Commission's oing&tiOn to the public., - )

Secondly, theggndastry again requests that additional ex-

tensions’fér’temporary abandonment be grantable by tﬁe

District superViSGE/withouthnotice and formal hearing before|

the cemmissién for gbod cause shown, and upon the furnishing

of: cvidence that the co nai t‘ on of'the well is as described

IS

in the first paragraph of proposed Rule 2023.

In the event that a request 1s dlsapproved by the e\;a.?

;\
A_¢ -

to tne Rule, and’ thls 1n turn would requxre notice and

it

hearlng. But until such an ‘event occurs, we would ask the

,,j I

cOmm1ssxonb consiaeratlon not to require the expensive,
Our thlrd request 1s that the Commxssion conslder addan

l(Readlng) 202D. No permlt for temporary abandonment will be

necessary for 1nact1ve zones in multlple cqmpleted wells as

1ong as one or more zones are actively being utiliabd (End

of r‘ea'd’mg'.‘ )
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Our fourth principal point is that: We recommend that

the proposed definition of temporary abdndonment be amended

are either pending a pipeline connection or are éhut-in_by

-order of the Commission. |

Mr. Chairmén, that concludes my formal statement.

W

befdfe,  This time it has the backing of many more opgratdis;
after what we considér a vely Ehor§ughfégamination‘oguéhe‘“
piépo;al;iaﬁd‘lgﬁﬁiﬂk thié.séétgment does”réflect'é éfeat
fﬁﬁ@bgfrof qpefa£6£§ft§iéws; ﬁbﬁé@é:; I wquld likeféo héVe it

Eﬁﬁj;ctzéo éﬁy Sﬁﬁpléméﬂt by oﬁérétors héfe 6r'by ény'clafié

fiééﬁidn'Bﬁfah;adpépéta;s thattﬁai'ﬁant éo%add to it;;ané,ﬁh
Qiiii;e ﬁ$pp§ﬁ£o éhswér»ényﬁéues£10n§." | |

‘«,(Mn;’PdREER:H Allkr{ghé: " Does ahyoﬁé have aA;uqu~

tion of Mf. Hanagan? ~Any comment  on his testimony? Mr.

P

MR. RAMEY: Mr.-ﬁanagan, ydﬁ p:éposedvthat the

;éisfrict suﬁérvispr will grant approval for temporary aban-

donment. In the event that the district supervisor cannot

see'his“way clear, then yéu"wou;d propose that the operatoxr

]

have a hearing before the Commission.

/

to exclude sﬁut~invwells whichkére capable of producing, but |

Obviously it:does’reiﬁerqte much of what was testified to
N i - ’ ‘ - ‘-

Well, yes, Mr. Ramey, the proposal .
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‘snite extensxons as long as good cause can he shown and. the

is that the district superviscr have the.authority to grant
an:indofihite number of e;tensioné.'so long as the operator
can show good cause, and:can also satisfy the conditiOnsvthat
exist in the proposed Rule, the conditions of the well. If

the district supervisor has any doubt about the validity of

the reasons given or the conditions of the well he could
siﬁply.deny.tpe request for an-additional extension, in which
‘coée;thekopesétob;would then be under the obligation to plug

the well or he could seek an exception to the Commxss;on

which would require a formal hearing, notzce and fo*mal j“
lhearing.‘ But until that event occurs we would recommend that

:the district supervxsor ‘have the authority to qrant indefi-‘

i

5, L iy ‘,"'-‘
conoztxbn of the well is safisfactory.

i HR;]RAHEYz» I think everybody w;ll agree that
’ 'x N
‘probably 90% of the wells have legitimate reasons for being

~tempoxary abandonment; and it is the other 10% which we are

concerned about, andTIKWOﬁder if the operators would be

e
willing to post a one-well bond on a well that is question—
able if the district'supervisior could notuoeo fit or even
afief notice of hearing‘tuo Commission did not see ffﬁ,_and'
then the Operator still wants to majntain this well in a

shut—in status, we could then requixe a one-well bond I

:l‘u_l?_A T D T NAT Foll eEDllIf‘E' T e e U
L8484, 1V A 4L avass WAL A VD UAsAY VAL -
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7

really'don't'aﬁticipate this happening, but there will be

co somebody." o T v o

MR. HBANAGAN: Thatmshould be satisfactory. Our
[ problem w1th the Rule on the bonding requirement in its'
present form, is that it zs;regtrlc red to one-well plugging

S B bond at the present time. ‘There is no provision‘for a s

bIanket'boﬁd. so in’a tough ‘case whlch you were descrlbing, 3

1perhaps a one-well plugglng bond. would be the answer, but

2

*;{< tnere are’ probably many -othex cases in. whlch the blanket :: e

g%ri‘;»fff t?lbono would be more- satlsfactory to the Commxssion and .

ES N | B

;certaznly to the operators.

S L MR, R,A_M_E!; ’Thankyou. o _
ER I MR, PORTER: fkr.;xendrick?z. SR o

MR. KENDRICK: Mr. Hanagan, in your statement

’about a blanket bond do you consxder one, blanket bond for

all the wells that are operator-owned or are you talking
’ i about one blanket bond for these temporary abandoned wells R S :
-separate from the blanket bond for the oparatxonal wells? ?’ -
: MR. HANAGAN: >I fm not real certaxn fow to answer % |

;that} I really»don't know; it seems to me that the blanket' §

bond should be. the tybe of bond that the Commission consider% .

necessary te protect themself against an . improper plugging, :

;:“”"*““'”‘”*‘*‘abanéenmeﬁte~1!!m~not~really sure how to answer your question;
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"too, because Rule 101 descrlbes in deta11 that this‘ln fact

| ‘wtu1a change nothing, would it:

.that bond ‘is adgquate to take care of ‘this, type of situatlon

_a plugging bOnd and deslgned ‘to protect agalnst -

‘vabandoned wells were going: to be covered by that bond}

CASE 5217
» :Page......v.‘.. A0
Perhaps somebody in the audlence is more able than I am.

pcond bond —

Mr. Hanagan, in order to

thls particular type or that dre in thls 31tuatxon?

:“fmn. HANAGAN. I'm not sure that we need a second’

bond; 1t seeéms to. me that.bond ng provisions in Rile lGl

s,

MR. TRUJILLO-:(Interruptlng) In thi3 case it

\

it wouldn‘t change our

J

‘present practicefofﬁkeegingdtrack of wells?

H‘R; Vm...n. ﬂ... jl—-i!t:.mf mean L_e bonding ‘reé;u}:i_;“rement?{

13

TRUUILLO- Let s assume that an operator

MR.

then

nothinq would change, would 1t, znsofar as the bonding re- 7

. . - . o i
qu;rements?'f

far as-

:'MR;«HANAGANsﬁ I thlnk that is correct as"
the bondlng requirements are concerned, ‘yes. " But, tﬁis
would change," Mr, Trujillo, obvxously 1n the sense that the

proposed rule change would gzve the Commlssion a much better

handle on. what the condltlons of wells are throughout the

Tu F “

2285 JOHNSON STREET
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
TEL (508) 9.2 -0306

already has a blanket plugging bond then 1f the temporar ;yﬁ
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-

State, but by this periodid,,xn effect, permit raquirement,_

and we are in agreement with that, you know, witu that

"approach to give the Commissien a-  better handle on exactly
what the posture:of the~We11 is at any one time.

: MR. KENDRICK: One other questlon, Mr. Hanagan.
If you are referringithe Commisssion to the legislature to
méﬁify‘the béﬁdihg reqﬁirements, is it»the‘ccnsensusqof

';oplnlon that iﬁ the operatf“,belongs to the Association

that poss:bly the bond ‘should be a flexlble bond 80 that

f1t would reflect the numbex of wells tovered by that bondr

 MR. HANAGAN- Yes, I thxnk so very deflnztely,\
;and that would be up to ‘the dlscretlon of the Commission,
IWhat‘we had 1n mind and are suggestlng is that ;f the
‘preseat 10,“ » ' s
:v1em of a blanket bond»thaf‘mlght cover-]arge opetators
;throuéhbut the whole'state, then we Snggest that the Gom—-
mlssion mlght want to 1n1t1ate actlon in the- legxslature to ¢
‘raise the maximum bond 11m1t to whatever it feels necessary,
'but,lof course, not to afpl& that max1mum’to evety operator-
'make Lt flexible, dependlng on- the operator, the»numberuof
uwells in the State, Qerhaps this past hlstory of respon31~’
bility, these kinds of con?lderations, and this is the kind

of languaqe that iS'éifeady in Rule 1013"1t seems to me

THE NYE REPORT[NG SERV!CE
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f;h ‘?ﬁ in alio;ingwthe Commission flexibility in determiniﬁﬁ“&ﬁﬁt
| ) T L' amount of bond to set for a partxcular operator.
MR. KENDRICK: Thank you.
gf L B MR. PORTER:’AAny,gorﬁhef questions? ?bﬁ may be .
o egcused. ,
= x fﬁR. HANAGAN: ‘fhénk you. i
Y | MR. PORTER: Mr. Carson, I belieyo'QOh indicated 2

Il that y~u'will have one witness.

Willfyoo-have him come

o oo e ey

E

Coumisaion tn connectlonu

),

h thxs same proposed Rule?

Q Mr. Lamb you ha"e previously testlfied befére thid

£§tw§rd at Fhis‘tihe? | v g
‘ﬁR; E%RSON: fﬁank you, ' %é
’ ‘iahé;eupoh; tﬁe!witneég wog swééhij j
'"oglloé aS‘a~witoé$s; Vi'ﬁ"‘é’ﬁ fifo“6ﬁ1¥EWéfﬁ!W?éé
‘okamiﬁ;a aﬁo tes£ified'éS”folioGs;{” i
: ;Dikﬁcw;gganiNAT;pN B |
BY'Mﬁ;,cARSONsv - | o
| b. j Would you state your name,‘please? , _
A M. Raymond Lamb, ) . ? 4

That is- correct.

(\
:
S

Q And it is your desire to present further testimony

Jlas to possible amendments as to the views of the persons that :
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'points that he. has brought out here; they are basxcally the

‘New Mexico; a large number of temporarily abandoned Qells §

_ ted water flooding, but it probably would “have. delayed it

bconsideratiqn bygthe Commxssxon at that time with their fund

LAMB-DIRECT CASE 5217

we mentioned awhile ago as to the Rule, is it PR SRR ER—

~A That is correct.

'Q  Would you state to the Commission what your

fields? - ' ‘ . . )

A Yes. We have no disagreement with Mr.cHanagan's

same points that we presented ‘to the chmission at its
previous hearing. Briefly, that our point of concern is

the premature anandonment of temporarily abandoned wells

; “

processes ‘6f secondary and tertiary recovery b look back

.in the history of secondaiy recovery and water flooding in‘

ERr

:were utilized in those processes. It would not have elimina-f

for sometime. As a matter of £act, I think the thing that

N

brought water flooding to New Mexxcd was an action by the

prev1ous 011 COleBSlon people who recommended and presented
o _

to the 1ndustry a sum of money for research 6.t of the Com-

mission “Funds for’ the carrying on of experimental secondary -

recovery proJects. As a matter of fact, the prOJect under -

N

R =
- THE N Y
. STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NO
225 JOHNSON SYREEY
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occupations have been; based e;,ygur-experience,in”themoil , .
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was ‘in the AfLeSlu val it was a lease,described as a

\

Rotary lease and,there were five well. involved and our

conversatlons with the operator on behalf of the Commissxon

and other State agencxes encouraged these peOple to do'“
.
secondary recovery ‘work and the funds from the Cl.ivnission

were'never utilized. These wells to be utlllzed by the
commission at that time were temporar;ly anandoned wells,

‘and this is a vital thing with:the enexrgy crisis as_ of now,

Qe'do not want to close the door on any well that could be

: utlllzed at a- later date, wlth the understanding that no

zone was being oontamxnat:‘ in €h

fthey be prOperly temporarxly abandoned.

way of ghe or oil, that

I thxnk the merlt of the com.is"i s proposal to

'brxng ug thls poxnt of temporarlly abandoned 13 well taken,,

11 téink the 1ndustry‘was ‘somewhat lax in their activxty in
this area. We have now been brought to attention and are
:pursulng the puttlng on of temporarily abandoned wells orn
utxllzlng them. Those that we see really no benefl* to be.
jderlved are con91der1ng for abandonnent. ‘One major company

‘at thé“meeting’in Hobbs .old me that they had 57 wells

“temporarily abandoned and that your bringing the case brough?

B -
it

to their attenfion a survey of these wells. All but four
willdbe*oarried on in remedial work and four will be plugged

[HE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
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and abandoned. As far as my'company is concerned, we haye
surveyed ours, we have’none that we feel that we could put
back on production, but we do want to retain them for water
disposal to meet’the reguirements of the Commission‘inrthe
disposal of oil field brine. - "{“ RN
Another thing that is taking place in the industry ‘that
has a great effect upon what_you are proposing;- ‘and "that is
rthe temporary abandonment of wells now is being pursued by

‘operators for the recovery of usable tubular goods. I know

= and these wells will be plugged and abandoned. L

jat the time, and we left the salvage material in the ground.

nWeE are now discussing the prdposxtian with the saivage pebpl&

t Jhe salvage people now are searching for every well that
,se and thnt these wells will 1n time, as soon as

"entand material are available will recover this material

From our ownvpersonal experience. we plugged some wells‘“

R

’l

to re—enter ‘these wells and recover the material.b So i,sayt
:that ‘the industry itself 1S searching out all salvagable
materials and it will Increese,the value ofuthe temporarily
ebéndonéd'weile and wiil relieve the situation as far as
the.Commission.is concerned in the way of having an obligatian
mayne in the future to pay the costfih the event that the

THE. NYE REPORTING SERVICE
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’the;iqcreasé is in orer.

_subgected to a one-well °mporar11y abandoned bond.

liplugging of the wells.

LAMB-DIRECT . CASE 5217

“)32(. ......... ;.;'.!—.’é—.;.::::—..‘.—;—"—'—'

bond does not cover the plugging of a well.

We feel that the»bsné established by the legislature

in 1935 needs to be increased with the present cost. of

drilling and materials- we féel that a blanket bond increase

is in order; we feél_that the one-well bond is in order,

We do not propose that a blanket
bond be establishgd for an oper@tor and then he also be

As we

;dlscussed at the hearing before, the COmmission‘is'nét

:sériouSly'conCernéd'about the majbrs or the substqntlal

N

inaependéht operator-hOt carrying out his duties in ‘the

Itiis the peonhle"who are hot sub-

bllshed in the 1ndustry that you have tne

i We feel that a one-well $10 000 ooud w111

ﬁtake care of most of those.

We:also"feelatﬁat the diétfict supervisor is £he'gan

most knowledgeable about wells in his area,,and that he

ashould ‘bhe the one to extend ‘the temporar1ly abandoned status

We do;fegl like thp tWQeyqag prOposal in your Rules should

be eliminated and that we be permi long as

eﬂ-to go cn‘as
the hole is not contaminatxng areasg, 80 LuaL we can utilxze
these wells at a later date,for remedial work or for even

exploratory zones,;deéper'than the well is at the time.
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LAMB-DIRECT

We agree thatfa well capable of producing oil and gas
Wwhich is shut-in for varlous reasona, anould not bé classi-
fied as a temporarlly abandoned wsll,

I believe that covers’the main points that we covered
before and established a;little more data that we proje:ted
at tﬁlsAtime.‘n | |

Q = Mr. Lamb, is it your position that there should be

separate temporary plugglng bond, separate and apart from

Jthe blanket bond? ‘ e

A No, we feel that the operator should be subjected

to the bond requirement that 1t takes to ca“ry out the pro-

particular 0perator?

N
i<

N A

requlred for temporarily abandoned welle.

- MRS PORTER" Any @uéetions? ~ Mr. Kendrick?

MR KENDRICKo Mr. Lamb, do you believe the plug-

ging bond should reflect the number of wells owned by any

MR. LAMB: I do not. - I think that the blanket‘
bond should be eufficient_with his assete in the area and
the amount of the bond that he should" not be increased with

the number of wells that he has.

MR. KENDRICK- The same bond will serve for three

wells or three hundred wells?

\

THE NYE REPORTING SERVI(,E e
STATE-WIDE DEPOSIT|ON NOTARIES T
225 JOHNSON STREET
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO A7501
Lo TEL. (505) 982-0386

d

‘-jéb frqm beglnnlnﬂ to end and that no additional bondfshou]‘l




CASE 5217
Page......... 18 ...........

- MR. LAMB: That is right.
‘HR. KENDRICK: Do you consider the cost of plugging

iug

§ing three hundred

115 to be-the same as £O0r

_433,~p§§§; Well, you are not looking at the po1nt
that ‘the man does have production unde: theee wells and he
is ﬁot‘goinqaﬁp.ﬁfdé‘all threefhﬁhdredeQells at the same

time.L

Well ~the p01nt we are looklng at

is. that we ﬁéy héye to, or the bondsman may have to.

rs

P

.fi - ’HR._LAHB: I see no reason to ubjeotfindustry-to”

“Qa $2O 000 bond for ‘ea h-well that the operator has. I don't

belleve that has been a ‘'sexious problem since 1935,>Ehe'
-eeﬁebllshment of the Commiss1on. |
| ‘ﬁk. KENDRICK. I‘m sorry, I don't know of any
;oaee where‘thg‘operator'is subjected to the gzb,GGGf“ond.
l‘”ﬁi;'iﬁﬁﬁ?““fhié’is“wnat we are proposing at this
‘time, that the blanket bond be increased. The $10,000 is
ithevblanket bond in effect now,‘and as you say, it is{for
thfegfyells’ot three hundred wells, but I don’'t know of any

operator with that number of wells that the Commilsion has

had any problem with in getting them to plug their wells,

o

n 193‘5.

E g gn e

since the Comnission was cstabkblished
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MR. PORTER: Any further questions?

'MR. CARSON: The witness may be excused.

MR:. PORTER: Does anyone else desire to put on

testimony? If ydu don't,'weVWill entertain ‘statements,

Mr Dutton would you 11ke to make a statement?

MR. DUTTON: Yes{”31r. Tenneco Operates 735

Weiﬁsfihvnew<nekico and of which about 80 are shut-in at

thls‘tlﬁe.

we have put a couple of wells back on production and they

by

‘are making oVer a. hundred arrels a day, ‘80 we are Just
presentlng that these wells’ do%hafe}fature value.
| R

We are essentzally in agreement with Mr. Hanagan s

statements. ,,,,, ve mould like to offer one other con31deratlon
for the CommISSIOH, that is that the Lnitial perm:t perxod

would be extended to one year rather than six months. We

COmmisslon s part and the operator's part.

MRs'PQRTER: Would you say this hearlng motivated

putti 'g those WO s back on productlon?

MR. DUTTON: -Not necessarily,_there was some other

work we were doing in the area, 1t brxngs out though that

{\

"like to know.

THE NYE REPOR'I ING 'SERVICE
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MR. PORTER: I see, well that precludes our send-
ing you a statement fox consulting. Mr. Hocker?v
S MR. HOCKER: Cities Service agrees with the pro~

posal to classify"wells as”temporaryﬁﬁbandcned‘after two

',Wagnngdmwellsrandmafterwsix_monthswforwmwnwwm“.

other wells. Clties supports the suggestion ‘0of the Neow
Mexico 0il & Gas Assoc1ation that a blanket plugging bond
of an adequate amouht, rather than a single well bond be

usea; ~It is further suggested that new periods, possibly

‘iﬁﬁﬁ&lly, be-granted,ylf necessary “upon appllcatlon for

gOoddcause. Those applic tions not a
cculd be set - for hearing and the operator ngen an opportunit
bto exp in in better detail his particular problem. In case
of multiple completion, I think that has been well covered
and i thxnk 1t is probably the intent of the Commission
anyway that if there was a producing zonehdﬁ‘a,hultiple
completed well, the wellbore itself will,noﬁ be considered
tamporary abandoned until the last producing zone hecamen‘
tempor&ry abandoned.v :
. ‘ ’ Thank "o ; FHr; Gehrrg?
‘A. A. Gentry representing Continental
Oil_pompany is in accord withuthe overall desires of the

' 5 Lo thiis macter. Wwe do wish to point out that
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m&geegs.&ith*a heaiiﬁgfif necessary,only cccasionally at
the reauest of the Comm _; g;éﬁ lnéggtgy‘ |
We fu:ther recommend that the Commzssron determlne to
-1ts satxsfaction that an operator is financzally respon31ble/'
that the matter of 1nd1v1dual weLl bonds be optional w1th
RIS AN cumm:ssiSﬁf"*%h—ﬁ you.:‘“”";;' T
;:;MR;?POﬁgfﬁzi Mr. Warner?
'QR. WARSER:i I Have no statemeﬂt. Y
o 8R;:PO§TER: Okay. Does anyone else\desdré"to
comment dn-the case? BEN.
| " MR, PiéﬁéalLLi I am JerrY-Pickerill with the
Amerada Hess Corporation. N
‘dn May 3,‘followiog the initia; héér{?g,dn,this matterf‘;
on April 23ra, aﬁéfaaa Hess}preSehtedto”the CommiSSionva
proposed‘alternative to the amended Ruie 202. th;thenw
subsoquent to our subm1531on, the 1ndustry had a hearing

- CASE 5217
Page..... .. ... 2 ..

we feel mandatory publxc hearrpgs are to the best interests

of the Commission or 1ndustry and that individual.well bohds

would be burdensome because of unnecessary administrative

work lbads. " If it is deemed necessary to make changes with

regard to femporary abandonment of wells, we respectfully

~suggest that they be handledwnormally with administrative

or meetlng in bebs, New Mexxco on the 23rd of May, and at
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l&that hearing, or

Tstatement does reflect the posxtion of the industry that

at this time to withdraw thls suggestion to the COmmlssion

blanket~bond requirement might he 1n order.

reasonable increase should such a proposal be made to the

1egxslature?

‘woula take a favorable posxtion and would do what we could

at. that meeting both the Amerada He§s pro-
posals and the COmmlssxon s proposal end everybody elses

input was taken 1nto acccunt. We feel that Mr Hanagan s

has come out of that meeting. Partlcularly we felt that

the notlce and the hearrng prov1sions after the f1rst exten-

sxon granted by the dlstrzct supervisor and. aILF pa tzcalarlﬁ

in light of the bond proviszons 1n tying ‘the bonding pro-

‘vision back to Rule 101 essentxally maklng the blanket bond

the SLngle requirement Now with those changes, and of

course w1thr the conszderation of ur. Han g an's xnitial -

proposal that 1t be a one

1:‘11eu of six

4 Amerada Hess would 1ik:

\"

and S“Pport the industry statement o o P

1y

hk. PORTER: Anyone else have ‘a comment?

Mr. Hanagan, you indzcated that some increase in the -

I onder Lf

O Woul take a’ positlon favoring a

MR. HANAGAN: ‘Mr. Porter, I feel that 2 \%r‘@
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think I
comment
believe

at that

“tand the

'and the

to assist the Commiesion in the legislature. That has not

aJVLSement. We don't feel that further containments ‘would
be in order, we feel that we have had about all the testimony
that our efforts would elicit lf the hearing were prolonged.
I do not know the exact nature of an: ‘Order the COmmission

kwill enter at this time- it will be’ thoroughly discussed

cagn 5217
i Page -

been formally proposed to the: Association, as yet, but

can assure you that their act would ke favorable.
MR. PORTER: Thank you. Does anyone else have a

-6r.;any further statements?

Gentlemen, we heard testimony at the prior hearing, I

on April 23rds; we have heard some additionai testi-

\')|'n

‘mony todayk_some complements to the testimony that we heard

time, so the CommiSSLOn will take the Caue under

4

record revieweo." one’ tuiug;~hﬂweve:7 the. CGmmisSion,‘

staff is thinking of at the present time; we were |

concerned of course, when it was brought to our attention

«

,that between four and five “housand ells were inactive 1n
the State, and I am a little at a 1oss as to, or would be,

to.describe the status of any of ‘these particular wellsf

going to the well file at'this"time, go the oniy

thing we are considering now is a key print-out of all of ‘

the 1nactive wells and we hope that thls can ‘be sent €o all

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
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p ’ of the operators: I mean each individual's well would be

sent'to him, or each company's wells would be sent to them

IR ) | for,examination and asked to report pack. to us as to the
.i ‘ 0 statﬁs. Maybe it would be accompani ad. by some klnd of a -

questionnaire'that would give us a better inventory on»the

1nactive wells in thelstate. 'This'ié one of the first

o ‘thlngs we have in ﬁind'regardless, as I say, of the type cf

Order that we may enter in this Case. . 11 of the testlmony

{ : A “will be taken into consideration. B ;“ . R ol

'~¥A<v.(Whexgupon, a discu351on was held ofF

e

S i

‘the xecord.)

‘Mﬁ. PORTER: T would 11ke to reopen Just brxefly,

y;fthe last t‘orx‘:espondence to be recognized 1n Case 5217. Mr.

. Carr, ‘you have some. 1etters, I bel eve; from some 1nterested

3

partles, some of these pe0ple, I belzeve, have testifled

here or had representatxves. vy

'MR. CARR: e won't go into the leétters that wexe
sent by people who made appearances today. We‘haVe, however‘ |
tecelved a 1etter from Mob11 011 COrporatxon supporting thef_:: i

SR

.posxtlon of the New MGXICO oil and Gas Associat;on, and

request.'mg i:,hat thJ.s letter supercede any revioiig correspon=

5

dence with the Commlssxon.

We recelved a letter from Sun 0il Company in snupport of

ERY
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out a numbher of sneciﬁlc amendments that 1t requeste. the

’revxtlon;~o£ Rule 2023 as necessary to prevent surface

waste and subsurface damage. : .

-to any-change to;Rule‘202 stating that they believe that
»the tlghtenang of these rules will only hurt 1ndependent

fbperators 1n New Mexico.

CASE 5217
. Pauc RS .

the New Mexico Oil & Gas Association.

s

We received a 1etter gfgm Chevron 0il Company thaf

goes through the prOposed changes ‘in Rule 2023 and it sets

Commxssxon to - consider these, since Chevron does agree to th

We also have a 1etter from W. J. Ledbetter in 0pposltior

.-’,nr
i

R

“"MR. PORTEK: Fhese letters, thls correspondehce

re

1 %

will be placed in the Case files.and_given»whatever weight”

Vol P

the cqmmlssxon ‘deems necessary “and’ desxré ie €4 giv xem

3
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= STATE OF NE® MEXICO ) o .

- e ) 8Ss.
COUNTY OF SANTA FE )

I, RICHARD L. NYE, Court Reportexr, do hereby certify

o
e
h

[
o
o

v'***““““”4wmtm5~-h§:rsh91~9¥§§9ingjahd“attachédATféhscriétmof,Hggringgpgfg;é_?

the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was reported by

me, and the same .ig a true and correct record of the said

proceedings, to the best of my:knqwleage, skill and ability.

SEre

[

3
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"IN THE MATTER OF:

BEFORE:

&

BEFORE THE

o NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATTUN COMMISSION

Santa Fe, New Mexioo
April 23, 1974

COMMISSION HEARING

"Hearing called by the 0il Conservation
Commission upon its own motion to con-
sider the adoption of a Commission de-
finition for "Temporary Abandonment"
of wells, and- furtier to consider the
améndment:  of Rule 202 of the-~Commission '

- Rules and Regulations to adopt an admin-

' 1strative proceduyve for abandonment of
wells in this state for a ‘1imited per-
dod of time only, dnd for the adoption
of a require-ent for an individual one-
Ltemporary abandonmeue of any M\&l after
the expiration of the administrative :
‘period of ‘timé in which such well could

_be temporarily abandoned

A L. Porter, Secretary and Directox
I. R. Trujillo, Chairman of the Commission

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING |
APPEA R AN c s

-For. the New Mexico 011

Case No.
5217 N

Thomas Derryberry, Esq.
Conservation Commission: Legal Counsel for the
: Commission
State Land Office Bldg.
Santa Fe, o

‘William Carr, Esq.
‘ Legal Counsel for

e o L Commigsion
State ‘Land Office

New Mexico

the

Bldg.

Santa Fe, New Mexico
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,ifthe administrative period of time in which such well could

I - Kellahin, Xellahin & Fox of Santa Fe, appearing on behalf

CASE 5217
Page......... 3

| Mk. PORTER: We'll move on to Case 5217.

MR, DERRYBERRY: Case 5217. in the mattefof -
the hearing ca*ledﬂby the 0il Conservation Commission upon
its own motion-to consider the- adoption of a Commission
definition for "Temnorarv_Abandonment" oﬁ wells.mand_fur-
. ther to consider the amendnant of Rule 202 of the Commission

Rules and‘Regulations to adopt an administrative procedure

of tife only, and for the adoption of a requirement for

an indiv1dua1 one-well plugging bond for the continued '

L

'temporary abandonment of any well after the expiration of

Wfbe temporarily abandoned.
R o . IoN
- MR, CARR: May 1t please the Commission,!l am

x} AP

VWilliam F. oarr, appearing for the Commission, and I
‘have‘threelwitnesses~to be sworn.

MR, PORTER: Let 8 have all the Witnesses stand
‘MR, KELLAHIN: If the Commission‘please, Jason

of Caﬁikins”Oil Company, sun 011 Company, YatesfPetroleum
RCorporation, Yates Drilling Company, Wilson 0oil Company,

._Harvy Yates, Franklin,_Aston & Fair, and Ralph Nix.
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for abandonment of wells in this gtate for a limited period “

~and be sworn,at‘the“sameﬂtlme. Just a moment Mr. Kellahin'




- \“533“5217
T Page 4
g CT) } h I have one witness I would like to have sworn, :
‘ RS **liyﬂ_-~ T MROTPORTER: -AML-right
to be heard?
P S —— ~uﬁ 7 MR BANAGAN: Mr. Potrter, Péter Hanagan, witn The
- New Mexico 0il and Gas Associationt I have a brief state-
“ment to make, . ‘(
MR.»PORTEkz DOyyou&wanthto be“sworn?>~. SR S
2 MR. HANAGAN: I'm willing to be sworn.
coe MR'.;PO'R;’»,AI‘*ER,: ALl right | N
) ;;i,vﬂ<>’}‘tii kﬁR; COBB- Mr. Porter,_ Joe P. Cobb Ph1llips,”
f'ﬂ? »\QOdeSSé.‘ 1 have a statement to make, and if. you want me
J}k‘ n'-to be" sworn, I'11 be glad to be. | -
MR PORTER' All right. |
£ | HR?*BRGWN: Mr. Porter,;Clyde Brown, Continental
= We'll: have a brief statement,rnot testimony, really, Just
i ) <.fa’stetement out our position.
| . © MR, PORTER: All right. Mr. Motter? N
» | MR"MOTTER" Cities Service, same 1ine' we have
) ‘a brief statement to make.
I e s T POKTER: Well, 1°m sure there are others
o who will have statements to meke. Right now 1 would like
to find out if there are other people who have not indicateg
that they would like to project testimony. If not, all
ML AREORTN: smavicn.
225 JOHNSON STREET
bl
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those who intend to be sworn, please stand.

e ~(Witnesses sworn,)

DAN NUTTER

» called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, ‘was

~

examined and testified as follows-

DIRECT EXAMINATION -

s o
IR

‘Mkrguﬁ CARR:: -
Q ﬂfil you stete'yOurfname‘£or”thewrecord;,§leage?
A "ﬁen Nutterr o
:i’fQ'“’ And your occupationi
“A ‘jChief Engineer New Mexico Oil Conservation‘(

Commiss10n.

I

Q Mr Nutter, do your dutiee as Chief Petroleum ‘
Engineer for the Oil Conservation Commission 1nclude

making recommendations to the Commission on proposed

P “
Fs

_,rule,changes°,.

A~ Yes, eif, they do.

Q Are you‘familiar‘with the change’prOpoeed 4nd
‘lbeing COnsidetedlby the Commission iniCaS??521774

A Yeé,lsir, 1 am.

O R

Q Mr. Nutter, what are you proposing in~ Case 5217?
’A I am proposing certain amendments to the Rules

and Regulations ‘0f the Commission. The first amendment
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;_,and ll the provisions Jf the Rules at this time?

wouid'be the adoption of a definition for the words
"Tenporary Abandonment of Well The second would be 2
revision of Rule 202 of the Commission 8 Rules anrd Regula-
':tions, which, at‘the present time, is entitled simply
"Method of Plugging." 'Wezwould change the nameﬁof the
Rule 'to "Plugging and Temporary Abandonment-, " and adopt
the procedure whereby administratiVe approval at the
District office could be given for the temporary abandon-
ment of 0il-and gas wells.' |

fﬁ Mr Nutter do you propose to go into the Rules

ok »«k cs

‘the trends that seem to be developing concerning these .
welis, and the reasons therefor _Mr. Arnoid, Superuisor

of our‘Agtec.Office, and Mr, Ramey, Supervisor of“our

"Hohbs Office, will then explain some“of the problems that

they have encountered with inactivn wells. 1 will then

return to the stand to explain the Rule as it has been

AT

have concerning it. ooy
. .

Q Would you refer to what has been identified a
nd plain it PFirst, w
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wad ragw et

A “"No, I do not. T propose at tnis time to go 1nto"

certain generalities concerning active and inactive wells,ii

circulated and attempt to answer any,quastions anyone may
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“f_ waa 20 050 The inactive 011 wells at the end of 1968

,,,Q,«W.&w-%é e i I W e S ST e . . B PR

_ cOmpiled from the Statistical Report Annual ‘and are “based

 that the total-number of oil wells in the State at the

oil wells. The inactive oil wells a“ the end of 1973
Vwas73f§38 or 19 6 percent. Now, we'll notice at the
7féﬁdﬂ;f”19é3~thaf

“was classified as an oil well, or had been an .0il well,

ot

it show in respect to an active and inactive 01l well?
A Exhibit No. 1 in Case 5217 is entitled ""Inactive
Wells in the State of New Mexico Compared to Active Wells."

It is a summary from 1968 through 1973+ Thes° figures are

on the number of wells 1isted in that Statistical‘Report

at the end of each of these respective years. We see

- énd of 1968 was . 19 353 This number has gradually increaseda

to where at the end of 1973 the total number'of oil wells,

ich was 12 2 percent of the total numocr ol‘*f

- RS-V B DS

; ant. that one out of eight wells that

was now an inactive well that had not been plugged and

abandoned. At the end of" 1973 this number had grown from

one ‘out of" eight to one out of five in the inactive statust
Now, the next portion of the Exhibit is total

gas wells. We see at the end of 1968 we had 8,841 gas

wells. At the end of 1973 we had 10, 136 The number of

inactive gac mo1ls has ‘not grown as much as the number of

TBE NYE: REPOR‘I‘ING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
225 JOHNSON STREET
" SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
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inactive oiltwells because we see at the end of 1968 we

had 302 inacrive gas wells; at the end of 1973 we had

351, and the Percentage "had gone from 3.4 percent in '68 |

In the"ye&rS"'71“fnd 172 the
percenfcge did increase to 3.9 and 3.8 percent respectively
Total wells in the State has gone from 28, 194 at the end
of '68 to 30 186 at the end of '73, orfaulincrease of

'about 2 000 | The inattive wells has gone from 2658 to’
42?9 The percent of inactive wells has gone from 9. 44

percent of the total wells in the State at the end of

v P B 3 ‘;;"_ ha ells at the:j:‘ '

4

v'“fof 1973 were inactive.

'kQ -ZM Nutter, 1 not1ce there is a wide variation

ER

l

in the number of inactive oil wells as’ compared to the
number of 1nactive gas wells. How do you eXplain that

variation?

‘A Well that s due ba31cally to the difference'

between an oil well and a gas well ‘the nature of the we11

and the Gommission s Computer Program. 1f an oil well is

‘ completed no matter how poér that oil well is, if it

makes any oil at-all this oil is put in a tank and sold,

and that oil 1is reporhed to the Commission. “It'Svmarket-“
"I . i N
able production- ‘the productlon goes inio ithe comput r!

- THE NYE. REPORTING SERVICE
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memory, and that well is listed as a producing well,

computer reads the well at the end of the year as a non-

?producer, 1t will classify it as an inactive vell which

it may be

"produced but it doesn t have

is not 1isted as an inactiVe gas well then 1if ‘it doesn t
jhave anv production.l
‘iwell doesn t show up 4as anything.
‘higher reading of inactive oil wells than inactive gas

'wells;,

been able to sell some production while the other has not,t

many so—called oil wells which the computer, the way it is

”thoughvthese'wells should be piugged and abandoned.

NUTTER-DIRECT CASE 5217

ever, 1f that well never prodiuces another drop, and the

B

it is. On the other hand a. gas well and I put quotes:'

around the word gas,' if it's reported to the Commission;

but it doesn't have any connection and may never get one,

suc a margiﬁel gas well that it may never be

any‘reportab}e production

so that well doesn t get into the computer's mémoxy and it

g o

So, at “the' end of ‘the year, t that

This contributes toa -~

In other wurds, many more non-comm re l oil wells

than non-commercial gas wells will be listed hy thé’

computer ‘as inactive simply because the one category has

even though the 1aLter may never sell anything, On the

other side of the’ coin there may be, and probably are,

programmed for statiqtical purposes, will call active, al-

P
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WﬁﬁTTER~DIRECT’

Now, for one thing,'

thich were formerly oil wella

. __CASE 5217

I refer to injecticﬁ‘wells

but they are placed on

Now, the computer

as an iﬁjection-Wellfeither;

v

-1 know that is very confusing

But to get back to the original question, ﬂwhy

_carry it as an active well 'in the category of

It‘doeSﬁft,become aniinactive'well, but ‘it {s

It comes Out‘Of

and inactive drilling wells, ete.?

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
225 JOHNSON STREET
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

TEL. (505) 582- 0386

injection well‘goeaboff’ofzinJeC£i°D,~it continues to

61l wells.

the computer

L

.~

T N e e v D B TS B W 0 I QL i g ap e  Seen e e

18 not programmed to show
analyzes a well~each:mcnth;»sofif"aﬁ**‘
rot li§téd

28 an active oil well in many cases, so that would counter-

balance the effect of the non«producible gas well lowering

gas wells with respect to the number of oil wells inactive.

bis there'quch a Variation between the pereentage of inactiva"

inactive gas wells are probably too 1ow, and as a- matter
cf fact,,the inactive,oil,wellsLare'probably too IOW'too
‘ becapse.we ctobably”jcstrdcn't pick hpﬁehoughrcf theg.fi
‘ :Ht. Nutter, does the compilation of figures on
inactive and active wells include wells inﬁother categories,

such plugged wells, disposal’wells, water supply, active

ST £ SUNPIEN

~

P - H

' oil wells and inactive gas wells," the answer is that the ” |

e e R g A
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“the informetion“théf‘s“on

NUTTER-DIRECT

A No, it does not.
‘res?ectefero ,-0f course, the,categorv does not include

plugged wells.

CASE 5217

These fignres-sreulow in that

A plugged well

once it is plugged and

it is 1isted as. a P and A well

‘goes ﬁﬁder;the'computer,
and it 'won’ t be
;’once it. is put on salt-water disposal is picked up by the

‘computer as a SWD well and it's not in the figures. Ah

well, once it i

considered in any category then. A well,

s converted to a water supplygwell isn't

“in these\figures;

either are - inactive drilling wells,

' are not included here.

._Aand there is some number o

frinactive drilling wells that

F; gells that shou

An these figures that I have listed here on Exhibit l.w.

B

Q» ‘vHr. Nutter,rat this time 1 would" like you to B

take what has been marked as 011 Gonservation Commission s‘

Exhibits 2 and

BY MR, CARR:

A

wells are concerned

of gas wells has gone from 88 to 41 to 10.36

o e Mi‘:&o‘y«»:at.e:.'. e

il P etee )

_Joifvthe'recbrd.)

A Exhibit 2 is simply a gr

So,;qg do know" that we tve got some

ld be shown as inactive that aren 't shown

1.

3 and- expiain them, ' g

(Whefeupon a discussion was held

aohical;depiction of
“Eﬁhibit~lmi"sefex,as thg gas
You can see there the total nGmber
by the blue

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
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line, it's identified as nactive Gas Wells' up at the

tép there. The red line 18 the totalﬁnumber of inactive

'Tgas wml“éi*“%“"*n“seekjjﬂ the relatively flat plane

at the bottom of the graph The green line is the percen—

itage of gas wells which are ‘classified as inactive.‘ You

':see it reached‘itSTlittle peak of 3.9 percent in 1971

LB and then has declined to 3.5 percent “at the end of 1973.
Exhibit 3 over‘there on rhe right is the

'_wzraphical depiction of oil wells. You see it has gone from

“f*d-ef¢ 28 :;uo c_

-

uimportant thing here s 1 that we see the number of 1naeiiéé',w”t_

1roil wells has gone from a total of one dut of eight here

lfin ’68 to ‘one out of five at the- end of; 73

Qe ME. Nutter, do you pavef;xytL;HQV;drt

i add td‘ypﬁr teétimony at’ this time?

’A No, I haven't. M. Arnold and Mr. iRQ@éV¥~wiil
’offer some evidence as to the problems that they ve =
7‘experienced in their districts in enforcing the existing
Rule. After that I shall‘retUrn.to the etand and,offer
‘what we consider to be one solutien“te the problem.

SN CARR‘ﬁ,HFe”¢h?irma“s Ifhave“no‘further“ e

S

}questions nf Mr. Nutter at th{é-time'but I would‘like to

reseive the » ht to recarl him at - a later time.
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MR, PORTER: The Witness may“be recalled later

s
i

and be~avalleb1e for.crosS“éxamination'on:whatfhe has

testified to already as well es ‘the Rules he may propose.

HR. CARR" I Cali ‘Mr. Exﬁory Azuo ¢ GUEE
(Witness previously sworn. )

EMORY ARNOL'D'

called as a witness, having been first duly strn, was

examlneu and testitled as iollow3°

g

Emory Arnolu.

§our oecupatioh?w(‘

Y m Supervis ""ﬁffcg.m;ralgsiohf 'Di‘é' fict 3.1\

Mr. Arnold how long have'you been so employed?

e
t >

f”For 23 yeara.

e

‘Do your duties include supervision of well

plugging in the northwest?

‘Yee, that 8 correct.

o

Are you fam1liar with what is proposed in Case

"Yés»’-,’-i am.

g,Are you. familiar with the present Rule 202

e XYRT nunnn-rvsvﬁ orn .
TARA RS- AV B 85 AN AZ A VWAL R BAVNSC WS ar t‘llf‘l? e
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‘gtates as follows~_ (Reading) If a well ig to be temporaril

: jabandoned _and no casing pulled then a plug should be.

'“of-reading ) : ’

{t is in good condition, placing cement plugs at” the top and
;bcttom of the casing is nn°c°ssﬂry from 2 conservation
F*standpoint and it is unnecessarily expensive from the oper-.
jator s standpoint. Asxa\result of this, this rule is very
-j;rarely enforced except in»f»fe- of temporarily abandoned

A wells “which are to be acauuoned for a/period of years.

hof wells while they still might be returned to beneficial

use? - '?f”““

.}(

A No, it {s not my position that wells which have

. any chance of being returned to beneficial use should be

'_pluéged prema'i"e1Y“~mi dc rhink that approveu pé mite

ARNOLD-DIRECT GASE 52177 T
“ 14
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governing temporaxy abandonment of wells?h

A Yes. - | o

Q ‘Do you believe that this prcuides a practicaI‘
approach to this problem in yourx porticn of the Stste?

A:,g:No. The'preSent Rule is imprsctical in that it

at the bottom and top of the casing in such a manner
n of any- foreign matter. (End

cesedftbvpayfﬁbne ond the casing

AN

<3

Q Mr. Arnold, " would you recommend to the Commisg-

sion any type of a rule which wculd require the plugging

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
,5TATE-N|DE DEPOSIT‘ON NOTARIES

225 JOHNSON STREET
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i’status.
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- are fiue, six years old.
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should Be required for wells that are to be temporarily
'ebeudoned fotlavlong period of time. 1.also think that the
deommiseion Should be euthoiized to require whatever evidence
they think is necessary to show that the well is not causing
'weste of.oil'or gas?or coutamination of fteah waterrdufing

the time 1t is temporarily abandoned.
Q Mt. Arnold in 1971 you made or had made a study

of the present magnitude at that time of temporarily

abandoned.wells*in.northwest New Mexico. yould you ex-

{

SRR o

in the District Office of. the Commlauion of the wells lo~nt

cated in Dis rict No.;3. We included in this 1ist all

welle Qnich seemed to s t6 be in a cleerly abandoned
IL lncluded wells that had been completed and

never”produced such as low-volume- shut in-gas wells, which

-\

_wWere some distance from gathering facilities, but primarily

it included wellswﬁhich-had previously roduced but

IN

[
3

which had ceased producing. In many cases:the pericd of ...
‘activity of wells on this list spait several years. Some

+We did not include in the 1list

wells and press

AN

ure . maintenance projects or. water floods

oo
B

'I‘HE NYE REPORTING SERV[CE
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plain to- the ‘Commission tne oeteil‘“d'féﬁa*“E“fve“’aﬁd~“ﬁ~'~v -
how you followed up on lt? ,,“} T e
'xe‘ nght. n early 1971 we conducted a survey
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because of theadifficulty of‘determinihd bena fide aban-

doned wells in a waterflood This list consisted of 488

wells, 80 we listed the wells by optrator and mailed them

0 the operators of record for each of: the wells and we
asked the operators to clarify the status of each well and t
give a statement of futute intents relative to returning

the well to beneficial use - Or «in ‘the: alternative, to tell

us when: they were going to plug and abandcn aswell. we'
received responges relati»e o 430 of the @88 wells.

In the case of a’ large majority of these wells

~

the operatorsexpressed a desire to continue the wells in

tempo*arily abandoned status. I have listed about 7 ox- 8

Teasons given which I think shed some light on the pro-

blems I'll read them to you. (Reading) (1) Shut ~in =
pending reduced pipeline pressure and" possible increased

gas price. ) Shut -in to save" for posr‘ble water
disposal wells (3) Shut in to save for possible water
injection wells. (4) Waiting for compression facilities
to be installed (5) Well has potential producing zones

behind the production casing which will be tested when the
gas price, or when prices increase‘ (o) One well was being

used by Wire Line Company to check their tools and lines

and the operator wished to keep it for this purpose.

: THENYE REPORT!NG SERV[CE
'STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES -
225 JOHKNSON STREET
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
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(7) Some unsuccessful complet*ons wer being kept in the
S
hopeAthat iniproved technology may make the weil an economic

g

succeeeau (8) Sentimental attachment. (End of reading.)
- Prior to this Hearing we survefed these same

“f€88 wells in order to determine what we had accomplished

‘";with the survey. We found that 104’of the 488 wells have

now been plogged and ahandoned, 17thave been returned toi
’orodoctlon, Slhave'been converted to water'injection,‘Z
hevegheen‘COnverted to water source wells,il is being used
to suoply leased fuel The remaining 359 wells, the sta-
ltus us- unchanged according to the records on filelﬁ
“”Q Mr. Arnold are you representing that there
‘wwere onlj 359 wells which are” in a temporarily abandoned
,.status in the nbrthwest? -

_A> No many addﬂtionel wells have ceased to pro-
xﬁduce since the Fall of l971 Our computer section ‘has
'fjust compiled a liSt Of previooély producing wells in

6Qr District whichﬂhave‘falled“to report prOduCtlon du¥ing
the 1ast 90 days,’and this list contains 1329 total wells
of which 933 were 011 wells and 336 were gas wells. Thls

;1329 wells does’ 1nc1ude a great number of wells on water

plugs whic ossibly shouldn t be included on temporarily

ahandanad- 11 ats

,,,,,,,, =y =

n
o]

f
{
g
]
|
(
13
{
13
i
I

T‘m not certain as to the accuracy of
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that count,_but it is obvious that there are ‘probably

as temporarily abandoned

Q  Mr, Arndld, do you believe that the present un-

"certaintykconcerning the priceybf oil and: gas makes the
‘propoeed rule change impractical or Untimely?

A No. I think that the fact that’ crude oil has- in-

,’\

crpased rather substantlally certainly will’ enable operatorﬂ
“to take a second look at: temporari ly abandoned wells where

”there is any chance that they can secure any kind-of

'er rate of completion at $10 a barrel than you can -at.: $3

‘e barrel, so I think that’ wells that operators are keeping

\ i
s N

the»prlce to 1ncrease, we should be able to

e

‘ﬁg for

iad

wai

)

expect‘ahdeeieiOh,on. “Also, the price of gas, although

1t hasn't increased as much as the price of.orode oiiehge,,

some wells are being worked over and put back on produc-

_‘tion that had been on inactive status. Also, there is

one other. poiﬁf casing is very short at the moment and

i -
price of casing is increased rather subatantlally, so in

. areas wherecpdpe can be salvaged in these wells it is

also an opportune time to do some plugging.

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
N STATE-WIDE OEPOSITION NOTARIES
B 225 JOMNSON STREET
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}préd"EEi Obviously you can produce wells to a much low-

is better, aﬁd Qe have,already:noted in our District that |

s
1t

close to 1000 wells in this Distrlct whlch should be defined

AN
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‘ to exercise over wells on Federal 1and?

: the Wéj."l s

CASE 5217
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Q““"jﬁf;“Arneld;e@eeld, vou recommend to.the Commission

that they require plugging bottomhole welle on Federal
land? | ‘

A Yes, I believe that Imﬁéuldvigébmm%héithQE!Tw,www;-

Q ., At the present time_b-

A (Interrupting) On temporarily abandoned wells

on Federal land

N VY

QE“ (Continuing) At the present time are you familia%

:>w1th what sort of a control the COmmission has been able'

z

L

A ; Actualry, with no bond in effecc, about the

"oﬁiy remedy the State has on this type wells on- Federal
wland is to sue fox. violation of the Rules.

le Are you familiar with whether or not funds -‘that -

or would they go ints the school fund?

A It is my understanding that they would go.

into the school fund. g,

Q Mr. Arnold doyou believe adoption of the pro-

posed rule will get some wells plugged in New Mexico

;that at this time need to be plugged?

A Yes,. I believe that it will

Q Do you believe it will pruvide for tighter

I8

- -~
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BY MR. PORTER:

ARNOLD-DIRECT CASE 5217

in New Mexico?
A ‘_".‘LYES;}{-I,leAieYQ §0. -

Q Do you éupport.fhe'propdsed Rule as draftéﬂ?

A Yes, I do. " |
~Q Do yQu’EeCOmmend to the Commission that it be
~adopted? . H

| A Yes.
| 'MR. CARR: T have no further questione of

‘Mr. Arnold. ,

Ll . . e

= v““': “Mir_::_x“rhaid'? - .. T - IR """ E ’ D SO T B A "‘V“;

 CROSS EXAMINATION ..

Q  Mr. Arnold, you éay_you%re*bePBSingtthat the

 one-well bbnd be;postéd for Federal lands as well as fee

_ and State?

A  Yes. One reason fhatflifecommend?thht‘ingoﬁr
District comes from}thg fact that prdbably'SOmeﬁhere'be-
. Lo i . - ’ o

tween 80 and 90 percent of the wells driiied‘iﬁ District

;'3 are on Federal lands so that's whe:e‘fhe‘pfbblém is,

actually. °

 =Q _ What about Indian land?

- : : THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
i STATE-WIDE CEPOSITION NOTARIES
225 JOHNSON STREET
N SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501 e
: TEL. {508) 9§2-0386
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administrative supervision of temporarily abandoned wells

,MR,'POkTER: Does anydne'have’aﬁy qhéétidns of -
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CASE 5217
ARNOLD-CROSS

A A substantial number of wells are on Tiidian land

also.
Q In other words, we don'tYant to discriminate
against anybody.

A No, I sure don't.

_\i":\_

MR. PORTER: Doee anyone else have a question?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, KELLAHIN
1Q . Mr. Arnold On"federal lands thoSe wefls do'haVe_
a bond don t they? >Doesn't-Federa1 law reqhire it? |
A werl they don't have a bond over which the

-”Stéte:of New Mexiéo has anyejprisdietion. '

L

But the USGS does have Jurlsdict10n7

R

Would presume that 1f you want z0 find

e f

out about Federal bond regulatﬁons that probably you

should ca11 a USGS representative. ’ «‘f‘v‘ L -w
K ’ - i
':3Q~a Well 1 m just askl ng. you of your own. knowledge,

BN

-
3

you have worked under them and worked with the USGS, have

you not?f“

‘A T inderstand that they do have a bond but I'm"

~>.?ﬁot ekadtiy clear as to the nature of this bond. I‘think‘

that it is a performance bond as well as”a plugging ‘bond "
“and T think they call it a lease bond 0 it covers --

L(/

Q (Interrupting) In that reSpeCt it is similar

THE NYE REPORTING' SERVICE
STATE-WIOE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
© - 225 JOHNSON STREET -

SANTA FE NEW MEXICO 87501
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to the New Mexico bond presently_existing; is it not?

A Well

performance bond.

ours is strictly a plugging bond and not a
Q Mr. Arnold, have you feund, insofar as State and
fee land is concerned, that the present bond is inadequate

to. obtain plugging where plugging. should occur?

There is some

B

A We haven't experienced that yet.
question in my m1nd that the occasion mlght arise. ‘In
.cases. where an’ operator has a. $10,000 blanket pluggipg

bond and where he might be operating 100 150, ox 200

wells on: State or fee land, obv1ously the $10 000 blanket-

plugging bond is an 1nsuff1c1ent amount to cover. plugglng.
Q- Wouldn t the hlgher blanket bond then suffice

rather than the one-well plugglng bond for each temporary

s

abandoned well? . -~

s <

A I wouldn t ‘object to any way that you ‘can arrivr
at the proper dollar figure to cover: the respon31b111ty

Q (Interruptlng) You wouldn t think an operator

J:

wlth 200 wells is gOlng to default on plugglng 200 wells,
would- you?

A I think we have to assume that that
bility.

e " Vay would want. an individual® dliigeing bond then

~
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to cover 200 wells, is that what you are talking about?
‘A The blanket bond was your orop 8al I theﬁght%~
Q Yes, it is. Now I'm trying to arrive at what

you thlnk would be an adcquate one.

A 1 really havén't analyzed that enough. to know.

I think that youvalmost»have~téglook at the cost of plug-

ging on an individual well's basis and either come up with

an individual well bond whlch would be ‘adequate to plug

-

fhah well ‘or if yodre going to come up with a blanket

bond you start with the 1nd1v1dua1 case and --

i

,>Q (Interruptlng) Wouldn t the salvage vilue in
most cases pay " for the cost of plugglng, or approx1mate1y

G S
pay 1t?
;A’ It certalnly would in some areas, ‘but in other
areas, it depends on, for 1nstance, how much casing can

be salvaged from the well of- course.

Q ,That‘wohld be a factor.

A~ That would be a faetorg_right.f I;have seen .
quite a few Pﬁﬁﬁ#qé*jobs where the salvage hasimore than
1paid for fhe.plugging. y | |

‘MR. KELLAHIN: Thank you.

MR. TRAYWICK' Hr.'Ch‘i'm —ig it w1tn1n the

rules of procedure for me to answer Mr. Kellahln 8
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question?»

,,v’ M_M!B:APORTER° I would like to’ have you answer it
for hrm Mr.'Traywick if you would Let the record show-
‘that this is Mr. Carl Traywick who works' for the United
States Ceologioal Suxvey in Roswell, :I believe-he:has
been calied upon to explain some of thenfacts concerningv

Federal bonding requirements.

MR TRAYWICK: Thank you, Mr. Kellahiii, Federal

bonds for any 1°ase issued after the early part of 1960,

or:for leases issued after the early part of 1960, are

w$10h00036rf$25;00‘“§ atewide bonds to cover all the weils

of the principal in' New Mexico. ﬁé1eases issuedrbefbrerjthé

that have: not been renewee or extanded after that where 35‘

‘the bond is $5*000.‘ Thé~bond covers. the reﬁuirementsiof-tﬁ%.

lease to pay royalty to comply with the regulations to

comply w1th any orders of the Supervisor ‘as well as ultimat{,
plugging, abandonment and restoring of the surface. There

T

are also what we ca11 KGS lease bonds in the amount of $1,00

rbut‘they juSt’coverfthe Surface.» When they're befOre a
well is drilled why you must have a 1ease~bond._ So,

~actually we do have bonds, however, y u -run 1nto, since

have new bonds or bonds that accept>this rule retroactively
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mwhich may already be in effect.

1 think what I m trylng to sey is,-consider a 1easc
which has a temporattly abandoned well on it,'and you got
ithdrilleu and had a bond, and ther. many changes occur in
the lengthrof time - maybe that we11 has been temporarily
-abandoned  fox 5 or 10 yearéh:- and we call on the 1essee,‘

‘present lessee to plug, and he says, "Well, that's not my

well; I didn't drill it;" so we sald we would

call the bonding company, o the bonding ccmpany would

call on them, and they tespondgd;-wlth?what'we call a
surety shuffle. They say, "Well; my principal didn
drill that w:ll go back to the,bond‘thatmcovérédfit
‘when it was drilled and abandoned "( By that time thé-”f

' bonding company which covered the origlnal principal to

\.
drill the well may be merged in another company, it may be
f benk:upt, 6r it may be changed in many ways. So,‘theﬁ'
'nore'change you have -in the t1t1e the more difficult it be-

IRy

comes, even though you do have a bond so I think the bond

quirement of the Commission would be a good thing and

Wetin}nate a 1ot of juxisdictional or bonding- -company-1iabili

\ F -

arguments as to which bonding company should provide

" the money to have the well plugged. Does that answer

your question, Mr. Kellahin?
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"operators who have .a- need for them.

:shut in at times for various reasons .
“are ‘talking aﬁBuc—hgre,

or wells that actualiy, under present conditions,

but would

MR. KELLAHIN: Yes, sir,

it does,

you say an individual well bond or a blanket bond? -

- MR. TRAYWICK Fither one. mﬁ& their own terms“

cover - the opevatlon as orincipal and the principal

E”is the bond that should be used to. p

a defect. We also have Unit bonds which are put up by unit

We do have one or two.

MR. KELIAHIN: ‘Thank you, sir.

MR. TRAYWICK: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

MR. PORTER: 1 have one qhestion Mr ‘Arnold.

Recentl§fl‘ﬁadé%5}puotic appearance wherein‘pebﬁle haVeA

7

3

expreSsed a concern about the nimber of so- called capped
wells in the State My answer has been that 1 ve been
browsing around the 0il fields for about 30 years. and I
guess I never have seen one. I do know that'wellseare
Now, the wells we-
are you discussing idactive wells

‘are not

econdhicalyto'prodﬁcexblstghet;fight?

That 's f‘ight’.

MR. PORTER: - So, you are not talking about wells

},.5. .

thatare drilled and then shut-1in, as the impression gets
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a question?

CBY MR.

ARNOLD-REDIRECT

around, for a better, more advantageous tax ‘position or

waiting for higher prices?

MR. ARNOLD: I wouldn't-say that;

insofar as gas wells I have seen situations

I would say

sometimes duriﬁg'Federal Power -Commission delays in
approval of a contract,
a period of months before they were connected in, and

I'm sure within our count.there_may'have‘been wells in

in this count would be wells which were in that category.

MR, PORIER' Thank&you. Does anyone else have

Mi. Carr?

 REDIRECT EXAMINATION

CARR: - : =
Q

possible fo allev1ate part of “the - preblems you have with

Vtemporarl

the aﬁount_of the blanket bond, was that‘yout testimcny?

- It might be'possiﬁle to alleviate that situatidn?

A 1 believe that was~my:respbnse in answer to a

qeestion.

0D
hd
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otherwise, on the amount of the bond, blanket bond, that -
the Commission may seek?

A I am not aware of any limitations.— It seems to _
me that what the Legislature had in mind when they wrots
the law was that we -should relate the cost of the bond

to the cost of plugging the well Whether it is done

" on ‘an individual basis or on a bla:ket-bOnd basis.

MR, CARR: "1 have nbthingffufther.f

ﬁR._PO@TER: Any further quesiionS? The Witness

may be excused,

“MR;fbAR&;J”I callnnywaoevgémeyk
_(witnéssnpreiipusly sworn.)

JOE D, RAMEY

it

called as a w1tness, having been flrst duly sworn, was

examined and testifled as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

- BY MR, CARR:

‘Q Would you state your name for the record, please?

~.

Joe D.'Ramey.

o
i
¢

A
Q Mr. Ramey, what-is your occupation? »
[
A Supervisor of the Commission s District 1 at
Hobbs , New Mexico,-
Q . How long have you been so employed?
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A since Ocztober of '59,

Q, ;Mr. Ramey, do your duties as Supervisor of the

Commission s District 1 include'supervision of the plug-

‘ging of wella? - ‘ - P | i

- _:;Armsiies;asirsfitudﬁes.;tn”“ T e el :

e | Q Are you’famiiiarSWith what is,proposed:in‘GaSe,

A Yes, I am. - iy

Q - Mr, Ramey, you heard Mt. Arnold testify ag to

'certain prcﬂlems that he had had concerning temporarily

s ,_abggggg dup‘i]g io h est New Mexico.. ADo_,vou en‘count’er‘.;

3 ,
similar problems in the southeaste“n portion of the State? 3
A ‘Yes. I haven t had any operator that wanted to . §

I Vﬂ,,keep a weil for sentimental value_yet,,hutwlrmmsure I _éﬁ o

'<haVe’somen We get about the same-reSponSe. An operstor, L
if he bothers to report on shutting -in a ' well, will say,

"To be shut in for work- -over: possibilities or held for

water disposal or secondary recovery Or WUTK~OVEr possi= v 0

’x
£

- bilities. L S TS B

O
A

Q er.'Ramey, could you tell me how many temporarily

S ; — . o _
abandoned wells there are in District 1 and in District 2

‘in New Mexico? e B B Rt

7| . A From the compurer printoiit, which T received last
i e
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week, my count_in District 1 was 2,994 wells and in
District 2, 1,085. These are inactive, unreported, dead,

_shut-in, temporarily abandoned.

o
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plugging ‘case some time ago, where an operator Just

suddenly shut in six wells, five of which ke reports on

e

-

and one well which we discovered when we made ah inspec~~
tion of the lease which the operator had drilled»without
1'obta1n1ng permission to dr111 we had no paper work

‘4.1

;wha“wevef fh tce yf‘Lf- We a“ ““p ce to{ccntact'thie
i;;oerator and f1na11y received a response from him in Lhat
““ﬁe:sent in a little bit of paper work to cover thefone
well, but he never would fndicate that he vas going to.
oiﬁg’tﬁe weil; so ve had the pldeiﬁﬂc;;ekecd”‘ere prepe;ec[
to foreclose on the bond but in essence we had 1x2wells
and one $10 000 bond

»Q . D;d vou consider the oossibillty of salvaging
ovarious material 1ocated on the 1eases? )
A Yes. We checked 1nto ‘that’ poss1b111ty ‘and found
‘itiio be tied up in ba1kruptcy suit to where I didn‘t think

e 0i]l Commission esc.

-

[+
o
or
jal >y
oW
CD
r‘r
[$]
©
2

< 4
[t}

|-I-
b

()
(]
[
-t
'33‘

THE NYE REPORT]NG SERVICE
STATE-WIDE 'DEPOSITION NOTARIES
225 JOHNSON STREET
SANTA FE, NEW MEXIC') Q750!

TEL. (505) 982-0386 :

AIEEERICENEICY NGNS S SR TN PR S L P

W . ..ot . . [

PR
Y
s v £TS 7
| ervirnawige®

ot
4




ML TR

C R ARG Sl R

D Ahs TR T

be adequate to plug six wells. B —

'befote‘the'Coﬁﬁission’td?av?

we're limited by gtatute to $10 000

State? . R
_théiwell; Now we've had ' instances dp'in our deep
~Pennsy1u 1ian olay-where weehave“hlgh-watethﬁroductiOn,

- eventually the “well will water out when it does theW“W;“mJ

-operato‘ will go in and pull his 0831ng, or not the
) leave it shut in for a period of time, We‘ve had several s

-the pipe has sheared off completely to where the well

RANEY-DIRECT | CASE 5217

such could have put a lien on the property to help pay for

the plugging of the well. In this case, $10,000 would not

Q Do you believe that increasing the amount of

blanket bond would be a possible altetnatlve to the proposal
A That would be an alternative, but I belleve

Q t} Raaey, do you believe that:the. adoption of
the prOposed Rule as written would get the wells plugged

theh(gurrently need to be plugged in your portion Qf‘the

A - Yesy I think it would izgke anlopewator look at

casing but‘the-tubing‘Out of the well, and use it else-

where and plan on plugging the well eventually, but he'll

instances here lately where when they ve. gone back to

plug the well, we find pipe blast and in some cases
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canﬂbt be adequately plugged. -
Q Do you believe the proposed Rule WQﬁld¢enable
you to exercise tighter supervision over temporarily abah?ﬂ

- doned wells ‘in the southéastern part .of the State?.

Yes, I db;'1<certainly do,
Do you supportlthéTprOPOSed Rule as drafted?

Yes, I would.

Q Would you recommend to the Commission that it
be adopted? A‘ '
”-X would.,

,f{ S . P : o
1R, CARR: I have no further questions of

A

this Witness.

MR, EORTER: ‘Doee anyone have anyjquésfiaﬁgjoﬁl
Mr. Ramey? ‘ |

\>. _-‘A

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, PORTER:

Q Mr, Raﬁéy, you ha%g made reference, and Mr.

Carr also made reference to the- proposed Rule which has

"not_bégh read herevthis mq:ning. Has this Rule been

circulated to our mailing list?
A Yes, I understand it was; it was to circulated
with the docket but I think it was overloaded and it was

cirveulated at a later date,
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Q So you are referring to a Rule which most of
the people here should be familiar with?

A Yes, sir,.

\
eeealy

TP DR T

o

AT

may be eéxcused
MR, CARR: At. this time I recall Mr. Nutfer.

DIRECT EXAMINATION OF MR, NUTTER

BY MR. CARR:

—

Q Mr. Nutter, Case 5217 ‘has been advertised as

including a definition of the phrase "temporarlly aban-

v doned tplus a reviSLOn of Rulé 202 of the Commission Rules

is, necessary? :

A Yes, sir, I\will We propose the adoption in

the Definition Section of the Rules and " Reg lations™

i

the definition for "Temporary Abandonment" whicr ~would

be as follows: (Reading) Temporary Abandonment -- and

state or period of suspended operations during which no

continuous drilling, production, injection, storage, or

be sixty days for drilling wells and six months for a11
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MR, PORTER: Any further questions?  The Witness

and Regulations. W0u1d you please turn to the definition

of "temporarily abandoned“ and explain why thisg definition

it 8 spelled wrong on here - (Continu1na) ghall mean a

work-over procedures haue taken place. Such period shall

g
”
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other classes of Wg i

NUTTER- DIRECT

(End of reading.)

the fact»that there are ¢onditions and circumstances that
justify temporary-abandonment of wells. The present Rule rejl-
B ative to temporary ‘abandonment s'confusinz, in my opinion,
in-that it does ‘not explicitly detine “the “texm iempora'y';
Abandonment," nor does it differentiate between thn types
of wells which are to be temporarily abandoned Wells are
temporerily abandoned for a number of legitimate reasons."

First a well may be- drilled ’tested properly

CASE 5217
Page......... B4

‘'We recognize

P

cased and completed as a low -yolume producing oil or gas well,..

but may be geographically located so far from marketing

facilities that the oHerator ma,‘wish to shut the well in

and. leave. it until additional drilllng has

area or until marketing problems are solved

Second wells which have been producing often

reach a rate of decline which makes them uneconomical to y

produce and the operator: may wish to shut the well in

and wait for an anticipated price increase

of this condition has;been demonStrated during the last

several months as price increases fox il

i-caused gome previously temporarily abandon

- put back‘on production. Many wells of thi

also been worked over because of the price
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~.as_water .injection wells-cr-as—possible pro Cers. This

Third, in areas where water flooding and secon-

dary recovery operations may be instltuted, many operators

moduced ‘for use

£
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~can be a legitimate reason for the delaying of the plugging

of wells.

Feurth, some wells which have depleted~the orf~

ginal completion zone may have potential pays behind the

<

cesing. The ope(étor may wish to take time to evaluate

(A e

such prospects berﬂrh plugging Such secondary completion

. N
attempts have'been delaygd by low prices over the last

several years so some wells of this type may remain N

" but our corporation napers

abandoned for substautial periods of time; others are
iéaﬁup'nOW’in these seébndary zones.

Nutter, are wells evei\temporarily abandoned

“.3

for reasons not so 1egitimate as those just enumerated?
A Oh, yes. 1 have received requests for temporary

abandonment of wells for every reason that you can imagine.

'O
C!Q
lo]
(o
o
E i AP
5
*
>
)
n
D
>

' Q__ Would you care t
A Yes, 1'1ll just.mention a few of them. The
Officer of one corporation one time tuold me, "We've got

a producing gas well here, although it's not on'production,
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' }r. So-and-go, who was a Baseball Hall of Fame

Hall of Fame baseball player,

’ ;
3
L
3 -“
n
L
E

N 52 1nfo med,fs

Y

“Board, well he won‘r execute the papers becaus

mad at the President ,cf7tue

s

cor

daughter. So- he wants to keep that well,
Another one said
commercial production but
‘our lease.
rest of o&r Ieaees.?

(Rnorher 6%‘ 5a id,

3,

‘but we want to keep it shut

\

”We eould produce
' money." >
Another one,

“had gone down

“CASE 5217
Page

player, or

and he's Chairman of the

ta

€ n is

o

36

,~/'

"Oour oil well is capable of
the‘iand Offieeiﬁﬁhts to cancel
1f we show productlon here they'll cancel the
' .1 never could figure *hat one out.

A fthis wellgm"c

in-‘to try to get dry-hole

s

a rellgious cult drilled a weii’in

this State, and when we approached “them to plug the we11

to the bottdm of the hole and observed the

formation and the well will produce they sald, so they
>ﬁoﬁ't.plug'1t.
e R ﬁﬁ;«f had requests for cempdt"?;a andonment
for water plugging E&rposes in pools that aren't even
suitable for water plugginz
> We've had requests‘for tempoxary abandonmentr
A i R ”dﬁ”gac~we11a A0 miles from “the ‘nearest pipeiine and the
N ‘
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well would only make 20 to 25 mcf of gé:;per5day.

.We've had requests for TA for wells for potential

c-ag salt-water d*sp sal in areas where there is

‘water produced, - K

! _ We've. had requests for temporary abandonment o P

and the reason that they are trying to unload this proper-

'
UV R

ty’ is, "We'll Jeupardize our selling price if we have to

show a piugged well on here.

e  Then, for the last unusual reason, one mar
s il EOE o asked me not to make him plug:the well because his wife

o~ . . . . + e

S , ' _was divorcing him ancane wan“‘o nér-to be”respoﬁSibIeAfor 1 éa'

it ‘when they got thexr divorce.ﬁ

N
%

ThOue are some of the reasons we have had for

i

N Bt eam g e A3 4.

"B temporary abandonment.

Q - Nutter, do you have any other reasons why

- §

’

operators don t want to plug wells’ T '

A Yes, sent'im'ental attacMent as Mr. Arnold

the 1arge company as we11 People talk‘about the non-~

T S AN

existence of thelcorporate heart. I say there is such a SN
thing as the corporate heart because it appears to me that

sometimes the big corporation just as much as sometimes

€

e s fﬁhgﬁ N ‘ the small company, geems ¢o have some sort of sentimental R
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NUTTER-

attachment -for some of its wells. Without any good cause

shown we often hear the plea to not plug certain wells.

i X .
toward increased numbers of temporarily abandonedxwells,

No cause, 1 repeat, no reasom. - ”His -can only be evidence

of this sentimental attachment, as we sometimes use the

-

. 1 - f b
phrase. - S

Q . Mr. Nutter, now that you have covered the trends

and you have given - the. reasons often,oﬁfered for not

=

.nlugging wells, would ydu care to. summarize four testimony

4

it appears that the number of wells on the inartive.

1ist is growing, the State is getting older in production

)3~

every. y ear and lt s only a narural trend that the number

of nonprochcible wells will increase as the production in

‘a State gets older. It is one - of the younger states in

production but it's arriving at approximately middleaage

Sw. So, we. u111 see an increase in the

‘i'd say right ndw. E¢,
number of wells.

We also see an increase in the variety of

are legitimate reasons in some areas

reasons because'there
We've had the price

““that won't hold water

T anymore.

increases that have justified putting wells on_production;
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NUTTER- DIRECT

still some of these wells can't be economically produced

so the only trend we can see-is increasing numbexs.

Q Mr. Nuttex, if some action is not taken by the

.3
:

B e e M AR H AR

P i

kS

oommission, what-dc youpre

tion in the near future?

‘hé, ) Well I predict that as the years go on, instead

of having 4, 000 or 5,000 TA wells, we'll have thousands

_ T
and thousands and thousands of them- unless some action is

~not taken, and unless some . rigid means is not made to

determine which wells legltimately should be 1eft in a_

’temporary abandoned status and which ones should action be

“taken on and plugging required if necessary

qQ If nothing is done in the 1mmediate future, ‘what
'fyou?see WOuld be the-eventual possible solution7

,fAi“ Well the oniy“EVEﬁ ual 'possible solu ion will

| be that public funds - are going to have to be ‘used one way'”"‘““f*‘*’

or the other to plug the wells.k Now, New York>and

Pennsylvania, of course, are old producing states. New

AN
N

orb,_l!m giire, “and T think Pennsylvania, had the problem
of many many old old abandoned wells Lhere dnd cney got
them plugged during Johnson s Administration under
Lady'Bird 8 Beautification Program. They used Federal

ging. thgge,g Michigan has a fund, 1 believe; "
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NUTTER- DIRECT

if they don't have the fund a recommendation has been made

~byw§h§wlﬂEﬁr§F§§éW9fl CcﬁpactCommission)that they set up

the fund, I believe it is already there, to have a
revoelving fund established for plugging of wells.

" Q How is such a fund established ?

)

’“‘wmu.: F gl it I Mswa,sr“"

A The only way it can be established properly is

through taxation on production. It shouldn t come cut of

?

‘the general fund; the general taxpayer shouldn t have to
joay it. o | A

Q' Mr. Nutter;:sould vou’refer to what*hes been
marked as Oil Conservation Commission s Exhibit No. 4,
which 1s the text of the proposed Rule, go thrcugh the
Rule snd‘explain what changesrhave'been recommenﬂeq and
: the reasons for these changes?
A Yes, I will. Ok&y, we ve alresdy gone through
the proposed definition of "Tempoxary ‘Abandonment .’ We

now have the proposed revision of- Rule 202. Rule 202 as

presently constituted consists of three sections, A, B and -

LC;V The new one wou‘d consist of A B and C. ~A* 1s

o

in the existing Rule with no change. The second paragraph.

of the existing Rule would be identified as Paragraph B,

"TenporaryiAbandonment " and read as follows: '(Reading) No
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well shall be temporarily abandoned-for a period in excess
of.six‘months“Uﬁléss a permit for such temporary abandon-

ment has been aporoved by the Commission.

In other words, the well gets a free ride for six months

(Reading) Such permit shall be for a period not to exceed

six months and shall be requested from the apprOpriate>

District Office of. the Commission by flling Form C 103 in
triplicate. (End of readi ing. ) So there we've had the
sik»month~free'ride, we now get a‘six—month Temporary

'~Abgndonm€nt Permit‘From th e District Office. Wihis;wouldw
' make.a t0ta1‘of'oné year thatvthe weil has uolto‘nowsh )

(Reading) No such permit shall be approved unless evi-

dence is fusdlShed to the commlssion that the condition of .

the well is guch as to prevent dama t"ftln oroduein

»nigration of hydrocarbons ox water, the eontamination of
fresh water or other natural resources or the leakage of

any substance at the surface,' The District Supervisou

.of the approprlate D1str1ct Offlce of the Commlssion shall
have authority to grant one extension to the permit for-

temporaty abandonment . (Egdfofgreading3) This 1s after

the six-month free ride and‘theﬁsiXémonth'Bermit for

e

Temporary_Abandonment. (Reading) Such extension shall
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I N

not exceed one year and shall be requested in the same’

manner as the origlnal permit for Temporary Abandonment.

No extensiun shall be approved unless good cause therefor

_ghown -and d evidence is furnisneu tha tﬁé»centinuedrcondi-“:;A,

"tion of the well is as described above. (End of reading.)
So there ‘we've had 81x-months free ride, six-months per-

o | - mit, and a one year. extension. The well has now been

temporarily abandoned been i{ii a state ot period of

‘suspended operatlons for two yéars.’ (Reading) Upon

expiration of the Permit for Temporary Abaudonment and

any‘ektension thereto, the well shall be put’ to beneficlalé

use or shall be permanently plugged and abandoned unless

i

“it.can be shown to the Commlssion after npt*ce of hearlng

?fﬁat ood causef sts why the well’ Sh°UId not. be plugged

- and: abandoned and a Permit for Further Temporary Abandon-

ment should be issued.;.No such Permit for Further Tempor-

‘ary Abandonment shall be approved by the Comm1ssion unless

e= e11 plugging bond for the well in an amount

o satisfactory to the Commisslon, is on f11e with tbe

S

Commission to insure future plugging of the well (End

"""”"‘"W‘v—‘j (et

of reading )

T
e

o A} A ey A

=  _This requirement in ‘this 1ast paragraph-thath

P j ~ 1 read would mean that after a two-year period in which
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" the well is in ‘a state of limbo it woﬂid have‘to be

plugged and abandoned unless the operator¥ of the well

would furnish a one-well bond in an amount satisfactory

0. v.ar—y,_

e O e

depending upon the depth of the well the location of the

well, the type qf well it is,fthe”EOnditien of the well,

the. amonnt of possible salvageablé casing in the well‘

a11 of these thlngs would be considered in establishing the'

amount of the one-well bond for the well. Unless the
owner of the well came into the Commission and fuihished

'the goed_céhse,fthe evidence why thigfwell should’continUe:

fnin*éﬂstate Of suspended operation for more than a two-

Ty
H

yéir pericd. . I :
Eeragraph C“is the same-as Section‘C'dfvthe
existing Bule with some very minor word changing. TIt
reads (Reading) When drirlxng operatlons on.a we11 have
beenVSUSpended for 60 days, the well shall be plugged and
'abdndoned unless a Permit for Temporary ‘Abandonnent has
been obtained for the well in accordance with Section B
above. (End of reading. ) SO- thaf s, about all that the
Rule says and .l would recommend its adoption as. circulated
Q M. Nutter, do you ‘have anything further to

add to your testimony at this time? A~m~wilfl*g,n
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If rnot,

I 11 offer 0i1l Conservation ' ;

i through 4,

i
v X 3
‘ E i

MR, PORTER‘  Exhibits 1 through 4 will be made .
. "ly a part of the- record' ' ‘ : : :

. 7 H
7

(Whereupon Commission ] Exhibits

Nos. 1 through 4 were admitted into

-evidence )

8]

L

L : . MR, CARR: I have nothi ierth at this time.

_MR:’POﬂTER‘ Any questlons of Mr. Nutter con-,

cerning his prior testimony or his testimony on the Rule é

that he Just z:ecornmended‘7 BT ~§b

MR, RAMEY° Mr. Nutter you stated that the pqrhtwi Jgf

a of the bond Provision may be the amount of salvageable f;i

u casing*in the well?

]

MR, NUTTER°t No, no. I said that in establishing

BN E
‘the amount of bond that would be required we would look ; ’

at the amount of casing that is salvageable in the well
If the

“eing is cemented from top %0 bottom then the

plugging conpany is not going to get any salvage out of L

N b 14

the well and the bond should'bé'higher.

If there is ; .
l o e
5,000 feet of pipe in there that should be putlable, i o

i
— e !
then it is conceivable that the bond should be less, g
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CASE 5217

MR, BORKENHAGEN: Mr. Chairman, Robert Borken-
hagen for Michael Grace, one queation Mr. Nutter. Are
you recommending a”seteﬁmOunt of increase or totelly

leaving that up to the Commission as to the amount of

increase?

g . oMR; NUTTER: In the bond? T

<

MR, BORKENHAGEN" Yes. |
MR, NUTTER° The Stééute limits'the amonnt that
the c mmlssion ‘can establish for a bond at $10; 000 and

there are some wells that a one-well bond should be

PP A e T S S s s
N . N

-$10 000, other wells $20“0 will plug them if there is

PSR

some salvage there.

-MR. BORKENHAGEN: As l°understand'it tﬁeﬁ, ehehbbna!a

T - . ) T

e

awill be 1n no way related to the raisxng of. revenue at. all?:
./2 _

 NUTTER: Wo, sir, it has nothing to do’ Hien

'-t/:

Y L

the init1a1 bond that s requzred for the well. This 18 a

sl cremr el ka1 e

. $10, 000 blanket bond and a $5,000 one-well bowd Thisfis
“for drilling of the well and it's to endure until the well

it is'blugged‘and‘abandoned. However,’if a'well gOes QQ“FbiS:

temporary abandoned status, it would have to bave an

‘ s

individual bond on it. Of coursd, if it originélly had Co e o d

a one-well bond that original one-well bond could be

cancelled and a new bond posted or, if the well has a

v THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
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CASE 5217

one-well bond on it no other new bond would be required.
1t would be opuional.

'MR. PORTER: Any further questions?

MR. TRAYWICK' Mr. Nutter, you mentioned salvaée
value =-- I'm‘Ceri Ttayw1ck -- who do you consider owns the
~pipe?“v | ;
“ MR.»NUTTER- That is a goo& question. I hear
eometimes that on an abandoned lease that the owner of
‘the lease, the Lessot, owns the well and all of the
‘appurtenant equipment 1ud1hg.plpe in the hole.y Some-~
t*mes +these requirements for plugging wells are issued
: while the Lease is stilb*"p ‘effect, in which case the
50§erét?t“of the weii .owns that pipe, and if we requlre
’ hiﬁ”to%hfhg it, and‘he'gets”in a suit with h13\-~ and
»he’dgeSn't,pldg'it and the insdraﬁce comvany has tovplug‘
1it, theyfre goling to give the ‘pipe to the salvage company
" and then there is éoing to be a possible’ hassle between
theiinshtance company, the salvage company and the‘owner_

or operator of the well as:té‘ﬂhoee)pipe that was, but

_the insurance companyuis not going to come up on the short

end of the stick in most ‘cases.
MR, PORTER: Any fugther’ questions9 Mr. Nutter
ma§'be excused. Does this eonclude your testimony Mr.
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Carr?
MR. CARR: Yes, it does.
MR PORTER~‘ Who would like to go next? Mr.
Keliehi;, would you like to ca11 your witness?
The ueering:will.come to order, please. Mr.

‘Kellahdn.

‘MR.'KEtLAHIN: I would like to call Mr, Raymond

3

Lamb 1 believe he has prev1ously been sworn.

-

rMR. PORTER' The record willvshpw thet Mr,
Lamb has been sworn.
(Wltness prev1ous1y ‘§woxn. )

N, RAYMOND LAMB -

called as a witnees having been flrst duly- sworn, was
" examined and testified as follows°

' DIRECT EXAHINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:
'3'Q WOuld you state your name, Qlease?
A N. Reymond Lamb.. | _
. Q‘ .‘Hhat business are:jed;engeged>i@; Mz, Famb?

d{, ‘fﬁeAqeologicaldEngineering'bdeiness.

A

”ArteSia, New Hexico.

r

A
~Q ' Where are you. located?
) . :
Q

How 1ong have you worked in- the Geoioglcal
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‘Conservation Codimission and made your‘qualificationé a

‘adoption of those Rules?

LAMB-DIRECT =~ CASE 5217
Page...... .. 48
Engineering bu81ness in Artesia? . Lt
A In Artesia? | K
: Q. Yes, sixi—— e —
A Thirty-one years;
Q In connection Wwith your work do you do work for

Yates Petroleum Corporation, Yates Drilling Company,

‘Wilson 011Wcompany,zuarvey Yates, and otherS? L

A Ido.
Q - Are you familiar wiihhopé:gfiéns inAéhe‘ArtesiaQ
A 1anm.

Q Have youigrevionsly testified before the-Oil-

L

matter of record?

St

A I have. o o R

.HR.MKELLAHIﬁ: Atefphe Wiéness"qualifioationsiu

| acceptable?

E e

ﬁR. PORTER:'»Yes,‘éi%; they’are;

BY MR K“JLAHIN'

Q Mr Lamb you heard the testimony in r~onnec€ion

<

with the propcsed Rules! changesin Case 5217 Do you

v1sualize any problems that ‘would arise as a result of the
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LAMB-DIRECT ~ CASE 5217
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A Well, it eppears to me basically thare'd be two

problems that have been presented here:

an undue burden en the operator from the etandpoinffggm

‘extension of temporary abandonment,

'Mknow, we have ‘had no probiems. T¢

That it would put ~

a bond,endpthe need to come to a hearing to justify

[N

items that I see. Now, as far as reporting to the Commis -

eion ghe=status,of &our'temporerily ebandone&~we11,.1'm

sure this is necessary and coild be done 8o. that they could

make full evaluation of all wells not’ plugged

'Q  What would you propose as a - solution to that

problem, Mr. Lamb?

i',

A Well actually, when you come to the bonding,

the people that you llsted here have been in buginess in
New Mexico prODably as 1long as tbe Oii Conservation

Commission has been here, and we have operated under

"State bond of blanket bond of $10 000 and as far as I

place ano Lher bond on

" each 'in‘d'ividuei well that is temporarily abandoned more

than two years is an undue burden. andfdlso the coming to
a: hearing to present this would be a burden upon the
operator as well as an extreme 1oad upon the Commission,
aseI see it.

Q

\\ N
Now, Mr. Lamb, have you had any experience with
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\emporarily abandoned wells coming back on your own produc—

“tion and being utilized for other purposes?

A Yes, 1'm wmore familiar with Wilson bil’Company
and we have had a number of temporarily-abandoned wells in
thelpast. o |

- Q Could you give an pstimate of how many? =

A Well, I think probably 15 wodld be prertyreloSe

in the Wilson Pool Area, and all of those wells now,

. eXcept one, will probably be put back inro"production or’

disposal wells in the entire area. Now we had some that

:had no mexit and were‘plugged and abandoned.

Q  They were plnéged and abandoned at theitime.
they”Wereucompleted,*is_thdf’correct2é
“A  That's right,

Q i}Now,lfor what purposes would you visualize the

| need for keeping the wells temporarily abandoned7

A Well the lndustry is in the throes of a
technical revclution at this po1nt by the demands of
energy in the United States,‘and each year we see new

techniques coning in and new ideas. A iumbar of ‘the

fields in New Mexico have been put under secondary re-

covery from primary; there are numerous others that can

be. This transition is not‘an‘ell -of-a-sudden transition
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LAMB-DIRECT

e < 3 e i o i
o from’ primary to seco dary, and-at times thire are a aumber
o B} ‘of'téﬁ”ofarily“abandoned~wells in this transition period

.that are jnet left shotfin or temporarily abandoned. ’ !

, : - . O
- We'ie now approaching another situation which will develoé}f

in New Mex1co, and that is the traﬂsition fr0m secondary

P 5

to tertiary, and that is going to set aside a number of _ ’

temporarily abandoned wells until the processes are S

gt . H

ready to go. e S : e

I‘:'\ -

AL Q MNQﬁ; is it, in your opiniOn a ractical’tﬁing 2

then" to requlre a notice of hearing on each one of these

B z,r <

£ 'individuél wells_before you can hold_it on temp0rary

abandon status?

\,

N

P

A T don t see it as a pracfical standpo1nt from the | ’_*‘

e 'Connission’ox from the operato; s,standeint. - | “ej1=_’  l.fg'n
G Q ~Whvioo“yog say that? ir% - B ;&51- i ~;“é;EQJ.
-#‘ oAA Well we. Just talked abooé 4000 temporarllv ,:; 1 w: ¥iE5;'

abgndonednwells and”I oan't expect the Commission woulo(o’ A
o look forwa}d to"Aooo1hearings;?f 'Q/; | T u
“ Q ‘“And 40001bonds? : . _ s
. A And 4000 bonds. -
) Q ” {bo yéﬁ have-anj‘other comments, Mr. Lamb?
A Well, let me'comment a little aboot eome'exper- \

_— iences that we have had. We had a well on the north end ;
L ) . ;
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FERE . ’ ‘ drilled by'Gulf, temporarily abandoned, and turned over to
fel -  Wilson 0il Conpany for about five yeers; and due to various

RS - e - reesons,“not_being able to get ﬁhe'land togather, price

not being~right and so forth, during that four or five years

we did noth1ng with the well, and'then here about a year,

a year and a half ago, we made arrangements,to*havei%he

well rékéntered and made a Devonian discovery. Now,

g ane

whether we would have stayed with the well, and paid the
bond and had the hearing, I don't know but it ce"tainly

would have been a biggertquestion. Now, at this point

we're at another crossroads on a well on the north end,

0 off-set to this discovery well which went 'fo the Devonian' e

and was 'a questionable well, but at this point we have 1

‘now for a year and a half been attéhpting tqlmake land

Tl v g

'farrangements'and re-entry arrangements to carry this

well to the Ellenburger which is vital to the New Mexico

N

industry as far as deep nroduction is concerned- We're

not‘negligent in‘it; it s just-that we can't get the S
dperators in_the right frame of mind to nnderteke this pro=-
ject 1n th s wildeet aree, So, to come to a heering at
this particular well would require another 8ix months.

‘The burden of coming here with technical advice and pre-

[
sentation to the Commission eertainly could be used in

I o Mg
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LAMB-DIRECT CASE 5217

ﬁég ';“HQ-‘ RE _ the energyfrelief~situation in the‘field, in my opinion,

better there than here. I would,also make one other

suggestion; That on temporardly abandoned wells that the ]
Commission*set a definite date of s&y January 1lst or July

lst or whatever‘it'is. ‘The random filing of these reports
is a burden to us as en operator and is also, I can see,;

/\ cL )
a burden o the Commission to” keep track of them. . B I

Q ’ You would rather make‘up your list and file it‘

at regular intervals every year?

TN My e

A That's right,‘and‘we have all the confidence in
;I the world in the Commission's bistriét‘sﬁpervisors and if
“they felt.that they needed_administrative"approvalfon.down the» 

road fo further‘extensioné, I think thét:inftheliinai

‘analysis 1t will be the Dlrector of the Commlssion and his,

staff that make the extension, 8o why require the hear1ng7 : . ’ L

L )‘1

Q Then do you recommend administratlve procedure N "ff*fff‘“'fﬁ

':or additidnal extensions in the event the District Super-
'vigcrfdoesn't fee1~ne can'grant‘them?
1 do. |
Is that what you're saying? |
¢ ' ' i

> o >

‘That's right.
Q But initially you would give authority to the

District Supervisor to grant any number of extensions

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE . - ;
.. STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES ' . K
b 225 JOHI{SON STREET
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
TEL. (505) 982-0386

T e e i AR p R Nt e i B i kAT S ST ety a e eh st e . .
Ll ‘ﬂi.f;-ﬁkh{}.ﬁ,“\'—lf%%#%-"‘"“‘"“ﬂ”‘f‘ e OB L Ty e ey B e e o Vet R g
o . N . vy

- 5 . L G v ey

4 . : -7




' LAMD DIRECT | | |  CASE 5217

| ' - ) Page....... .o
rather'thah‘liMiting them to the two-year period?
A Yes. |

Is that cqrfect?

Thatfs{fight. |

‘Do you have anything else?

No, I have riothing else.

MR. KELLAHIN: iThat's all 1 have'bfmthe'WiEﬁéss,

£

" Mr. Porter. SRR ' .

MR, PORTER: Does éhyone héVe»any quéstions of

Mr. Lamb? M. Trujillo?

MR, TRUjILKO:f'ufE"Lamb; do you have a Qéfiod of

‘time that you would recommend for which a temporarily

abandoned well may retain that status?

MR. LAM§:>-When you_109k’at-éach individual

-case yéﬁ're511§ can't arrive at a time. N;w,.EOr example, -

':ff'£ 1oéking ;t-é’ﬁeli ﬁ§§ Cﬁat's been témpoxgriiyfabandqnéé

,"fof éb&ﬁt_éix yearé. The gas market is availablg‘and the |
érice is right;'soiwhy'n0£ go in énd recompiéte;xhe gas:
Yéte§ gas whiéh‘is above;thé‘normal:oil’pfoducing‘hériébn
‘aﬁd Bﬁt in a liﬁé and 'sell it? ‘. e

MR, TRUJILLO: So, ére you saying that the

temporarily abandoned status should remain indefinitely?

' MR, LAMB: As long as you can justify it to

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
. 7 225 JOHNSON STREET
SANTA.FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
TEL. (505) 982-0386

R e i e . T T STt r s I e L R - o R et ~
’{g&tﬂ\usx bk .3{-,.;1».. b ik PR EAE R o R el s ey e e e S rman, Sk
- e - e i . i %

. ¥

gt
B o




e e AT A A st Y

the Commigsion staff now:

saying?

and reporting to the State is in order. I think it
[ . . ) : o

oxder.

R PR TSN
=,

CASE 5217
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the Commission's staff. Now, if there is an Indication
that you just want to pass the buck on'plugging’the well,

i

VWell, should that problem be at-

that's another problem.
| MR, TRUJTLLO:

tached‘to a reguiation whereby a well should be plugged .

withln’é'pertainzlehgth of time? o f

MR, LAMB: I think the timing is.thexe. All of

your extensions have tu'be approved‘and»jdéfified before

Y- €
3 st - 1f-you don't: jus

e

think --

MR. TRUJILLO: (Interrupting) <f§h think an -

exﬁénsion Should be gréntédﬁiﬁdefiﬁ&tely”is What>y6u're'

MR.

a6

LAMB: Oh, no. No, I th{ﬁk that your pro-

cedure of taking a record of ycur own wells periodically.

MR, PORTER: You don't think any extension should

be qpen€ended;fit should be for a definite periGd of&timeyﬂ

_and renewable upon request of the operatox?
. . I ‘;"‘ .

MR, LAMB: fThat's'right,kand for juét reason.
MR, PORTER: = Right. |
MR, LAMﬁ: “NOﬁ, I don't go with ﬁt. Arnold's
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gentimental yeasons; 1 don't think that is justifiable.

VR, PORTER: I doubt if Mr. Arnold thinks that's

-justifiable.

. \,....L"...,._.;-..—--
- o

;iﬁUJlLLG: That's-all Mr. Lamb.

PORTER Do you thinkgouf‘ﬁreSent Rule is
Lamb, < phe bonding requirements? |

LAMB; Asvfar as bonding for amn operator?
vPORTﬁR: Yes;'Aéwférfés”adVéﬁtﬁally getﬁing”;

fplugged;

neverfcfossed our minds that we weren i responsible

either with oY Without a bond

~L.T

~
W

11, -I'm sure that's true of

‘most operators, but yoﬁ've got the eventuality of people

‘fLeaving wells that are.unplugged. When you re in my

pbsiticns instance, thé surety company could come in

land put a $10 000 checkioh“my desk, and the Commission is’

saddled with the. responsibili;y of maybe‘p&hggingnwells,‘

/The:e are"a lot of sxtuations where numerous stripper wells|

&
are sold one operator to another, 1 believe that-has been

indicated by gome previous”testimony. You do get into

’problems where perhaps the bond is not adequate to cover.

MR. LAMB: Well 1 would think, Mr. Porter,

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
226 JOHNSON STREET :
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
TEL. (5051 982-0386

<

e s by AR S T

b, o BRI A Y bty b s el

(U

e

IUTTUBTPOPRRRY ettt -




.
\
«
.
»
LYaN B
i .
.1‘,' -
N

v-’rl 3

o MR, LAMB
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that in the changing times, from the date the bond amount

was set to now, we have had drastic changes in the way of

depth, and so forth, and if we had any bond changes, 1

wodi&éﬁuggestfthat we have it changed in the Legislature
and have a largex blanket bqnd “if that geems to be ‘a.

problem. But, in p081ng ah “indivi bond- o
abandoned well, it is -- really, truly, personally it takes

money out of the pocket of an operator ‘that he could spend

on' exploratlon.' |

) _'HR.”PORTER! iéu feel that whdt has been recom-
.nmendednherveOuld be aé Lndue burden on the 6perator\%K»
niof°both‘the requirement of hearing and indivxdual weii

bond?
MR, LAMB: That's the objeétibn‘that 1 have,

| H:;'Portex; o o o . i
k sve a . question?

MR, éQRTERE Does anyone else nave a:s

I

“

Mﬁ. Carr.

MR. CARR:"MrQ Lgﬁp, 5;e you familia:’withu@hat
a bond costs? i ' : |
- | HR;-tAﬁBt Well, I En%nk the last one we bougnt

-$10,000'was about $100 a year.

MR. CARR: It is about 10 percent?

Yes, but we're talking about a well

2 B
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record as to the type of figur

CASE 5217
: . 58

that has no iqgomé.

MR. CARR: That's right. We wanted that in the

e we were talking avout .

in the $10,000 bond.

MR. IAMB: 'Yes. I‘would repeat that 1f I would

see‘any’changes in the bonding, I would{suggést a change

in the .limit of the blanket bond.

“MR. PORTER: Do you have anymore questions?

MR BORKENHAGEN

>f1na1 question before you go. .wﬁat wodldJit cost:yOuﬂtO;

.come to a hearing 1ike thls on that 1ncreased bond if

you had to do that7

-

MR. LAMB Well by the time. you brlng your:

1awyer, and so forth it will be about $600 a trip

MR, BORkENHAGEN Thank'youf

MR. LAMBi If you've got 100 wells you‘re

running into money

MR, PORTER What if you leave your lawyer at
(Laughter) You don't have to answer tbét."It

[N

home?

might cost you more.

N

Mr. Hanagan, would you 1ike to put on your

testimony now?
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{ ~-Let the record show that Mr. Hanagan was pre-

viously sworn.
MR. HANAGAN: Mr. Chairman, and Mr. Porter, my

name is Peter Hanagan with the New Mexico 0il and Gas

Association, a nd our office has been contacted by a number

of operators within the last week who are quite concerned

with the proposed Rule change.

of t1me of the notice that I would make a few remarks
and suggested changes on thelr behalf I want to empha-

these are threshold remarks, and I thlnk Tas

v

sxze that

the operators peruse what is in the Rule change, thtre

woulu be more of a 1eaction from them,

' of the shortness of the notice, in our office we just

/

recelved a copy of ‘the notice a week ago today, and in
view of that 1 would like to ask the Commission to consider.
ot making avflnal dec1sion on thlS matter todav

but allowing‘more time fOrdinput from the 1ndustry,”un1ess'
“there is a pressing need to make a decision in

In the event that a continuance is not in ordet

R TN SR i

"I would like to make a:-couple of principal points.
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MR, PORTER' Did you 1eave your lawyer at home7

ﬂR.‘HANAGAN: 1 carry him with me at all times.
(Contlnuxng) 'Tﬁé§'53§g ested that in v1ew of ‘the ‘shoriness |
( N

o P e e b e

but because, as I say

short_order;”
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TR R I . MR, PORTER: Arxe you putting that in the form

of a motion at this time, that the Hearing be continued, .
or are you asking for additional time for statements to
be filed with the Commission?

PN

MR, HANAGAN:' Wéll, I would pfefér,ynr. Chairméﬁ, '

" that it be in the form of a motion that the Hearing be

P e Y e N . . o
continued to receive ‘additional ‘evidence at a later date

from operatnrs who have not»yet probably appreéiated the

impdact of the Rule change.

1

' MR. PORTER: Mr. Hanagaﬁ,gi believe“thét”We'will

A
s

allow you to go ahead and put on your testimony and we

“will rule on your motion afteffwe:hayg‘Hé%fa’ﬁi1 £he testi

mony “from people who are present here today ‘that would

like to put on..

MR..HANAQAN:- Okay.a.fbe>éﬁzgfwafeéshbf concern ?

that'havg Seeh egpréssed td’me'by“members"bflthe Associa-
tion relate primarily to Lhéwtﬁira>ﬁéragraph of RuléVZOZ(b)r
'as;prob;sed. | . :

| The firét is that indicated by a previous Witnéss

and that is that the proposed Rule calls for a notice and

.heafing to extend. the temporary abandonment granted by

the District Supervisor for a maximum period of one-and-
—| a-half years. Our request is that additional extentions
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Commission for good cause shown and upon the furnishing

of evidence that the condition of the well is as described
in»the first paragraph of the proposed Rule, However,
realizing tﬁat theréMMdy be spgcial clrcumsgtances, we
would suggegt‘that the Ruie'a110§ the Commission to hold

a hégfing’upon“the showing of such special cifcqmsténces.

ftoﬁrfsecond point is that we would request the

——i

Commission to accept a blanket bond as an alternative to
a one-well plugging bond as a condition for granting a

permit for further temporary abandénment. Moreover, we
think the bond :should be in an amount not to excred ausum

certain rather than as propesed in an amount satisfactory

to the-Commission. If the Commission were to adopt such

-

changes, we suggest that the‘fhird paragraph of Rule 202(5)‘

cething as follows: (Reading) Upon

| T ~ -
expiration of a Permit for Temporary Abardonment and any

exteﬁsion thereto as above prbvidgd,4the well shall be pdt
to beneficial use or shall be permanehtly.plugged andk‘

abandoned unless it can be shown that good CaQse exists

~ why the Qéll should not be plugged and abandoned and a’

Permit for ?ﬁrthér Temporary Abandonment;should“be issued

in the same manner as the original Permit. The Commission
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CASE 5217

for Further Temporary Abandonment if- gpecial circumstances

—apnear to warrant._ No such Permit for Further Temporary

Abandonment ‘shall be approved unless a blanket bond in
an amount not to: exceed a stated number of dollars is on
file,»or, at the obtion of the applicant, a one-well plug-
ing bond for the ‘well in an. amount not to exceed a
stated number or dollars is flled with the Commission_to
"insure EUture“pIUgglng of the well. "(End of reading. )
Now, ;n additlon, we reoommend that a new
gection D be ndded o Rule 202 to read as follows~
~(Reédiné w,,,!“.o,l’ ermit for. Temporaxy Abandonment will be

necessary for inactive zones 1n-mu1tiply completed vells

- as long as one or more zones . are actlvely being utillzed

I

As a further suggestlon we ask thatTtbe‘deflni—
“tion of'Temporary Abandonment“ ‘be amended to exclude
shut-in gas wells that are capable of produc1ng but are
pending a pipeline connection.

Mr. Chairman, we think that the recommended
changes do not ‘do violence ‘to the overall objectives

sought " to be’ obtained by the ‘Commission, but will reduce

unnecesaary expenses and adminlstrative burdens both within
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the Commission and within the‘indnstry{ The recommended
 changes will also permit continued flexibility, which is
) msojneceSSafvuto.indﬁstrv bbefations,. We grecconcérnedw_
wth any- Rule change which mlght preclpitate‘the prematnre,’
permanent plugging and abandonment of wells.

That concludes my statement.

MR PORTER'

M Arnold

Any queéstions of Mr. Hanagan?’

MR, ARNOLD: Mr. Henagan, in reference to your

"blanketfbond clause nere where yOu‘sayl(keaclng)bAr_-
blanket bond in the-amount not to exceed blenﬁ. ’(Endkpf:
| feéaingl)““what‘cfitéria do'you“chink fEE“CBEhiSéiBﬁJf.

should use in arriving at the amount that a blanket bond
’should be, and do you necessarlly think that it should

be the ‘same amount for an operator with ~say lO‘wells,

20 wells, 30 wells, 40 wells, or should it be related to

the number of wells that the operator has7

MR, HANAGAN’ Well, I don't think“there isVAny»

orie criterion; I think the number of wells 1nvolved should
be ; factor; - I think the responsibllity of the operator,»thé
proven responsibility of<theﬂcperator over a perivd of |
years would be(a factor to be conéidered;* I dOn;t‘have

I think it's a difficult problem
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but I think by puttlng the ''mot to exceed a certain number

of dollars," it puts the operator on notice of what it's

~going to eostrhiu,;rﬂe has a better idea of what the -

o . e N
Commlssion is expecting. o § A
MR, ARNOLD‘ Perhap it would be fairer to. relate

the blanket bond to an 1ndividua1 operator to the number

of wells opereted, do you think?

@

. W i 0y i e R i

‘o

"

il s T B Y en
A .

MR, HANAGAN: 1t could bej yes, xt- ald- “ba. |

|
o]
[+ 4]
[ 2

MR, ARNOLD: That s all

MR, Does anyone else have a“questidh?

sir.'

]

es, Henry R. Kendrick ﬁitb;f

A LI P At T

the 0il Commission. Mr. Hanagan, in your'prSpeéeu'?giA-

‘brapn D you mentioneu that in multiple completlons there

~’wou1d ‘be no cause tc repair a well so 1ong ‘as part of the

"well was being_produced or some of the zones were being ~

produced.

| HANAGAN : “There would be np-uecessfty to
‘requlre a permit. - o - : V w
Should the

KENDR&CK‘F casing"faiiuré*" o i N

: apove the upper zone fall in this category7

/

‘Would thié“

cause immediate repair? I mean you are temporarlly aban—

~

doning the shallow zone because of some problem; Now,

_what 1 m talking about, should thls operator then be
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called to appear'because of temporary abandonment whick
“could be related to the casing failure?

1 think he probably should, yes. -

MR HANAGAN:
MR. KENDRICK: Thank you, that's all,
E MR, PORTER: Mr. Borkenhagen.

MR, BORKEQ?AGEN: 1f your motion for continuance

is grantedf- this is more’forvﬁy own information ---do

you plan on calling in ‘other experts to testify as to

why your position should be tendeﬂéd?yul"

MR. HANAGAN- Well, we would hope to get expert

data collected in response to the position.' I’ m~not‘

sure we‘WOUla“gét“tﬁé"ékpéftﬁ”ﬁéfé”pﬁi§iééll§(¢'Y};

" MR. BORKENHAGEN: You have not at tt‘iis “fimef

really had time to . put- together that data that you want?
MR, HANAC.“ No, That s the~pei.- 'I'm-nvt |
sure when industry received the actual text prcposed here
today. I know in the Aesociation s Office we received it
just last -- 1 think a week ago today I'm suggesting
that perhaps there iq an inadequate amount of xime allowed
for the industry to think out what all the ramifications
of*the-problems might be - in a Rule change of this type.
MR, PORTER: Anyone else have a question?

Mr. Stamets.

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
225 JOHMNSON STREET
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

TEL. (508) 932-0386

”‘vﬁas‘m-:r)sg % ol gy g AR .‘i‘f‘g

{r

i “,4"».""'
TS L e B

oA §

oA ,;N;» !%?

Siboms e b ot e

A A ¥ Sy T e WA I B e

et
~

L




ChSE 5217
Page...... .66 .
‘MR, STAMETS: Mr. hanagan, ateathe two bonds
that you 4;‘ ‘ ZOé(b) inraddition to bonds
which might originally
"MK, HANAG fﬁ
and as I understand it it would jUst be a bond for further
temporary abandonment, not for the" initial permits granted

r"*

‘by the District SupetVisor.

MB, STAMETS ; Thank ‘you, .

MR. PORTER:' Does anyone else have a question?

“Mr. Hanagan msy bé excused

th;}HANAGAN: Thank you.

,_Mﬁ;”PORTER:‘ Someone . else indiceted they would‘
,‘1ike to-put on: testimony 1 believe. Maybe they didn t.,:.;fy
;Mt} Brown were. you going to put on any cestimony in th=ﬂ?
Gase? | |

No testimony, Mt;ﬁcheitnen, just a
. stetenent.‘

MR, ?ORTERE If there is ro further testimony

then we'll hear statements. I think we'll go ahead and

'hear the statements and then we will rule on Mr. Hanagan 8
motion. Mr. Kellahin!

MR, KELLAHIN° 1f the Commission=please, I'm

one of those who has a senrimental attachment to a coupls”
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of dvy holes, but I believe they have already been plugged.
T don't want to belabor the recommendations that have
already beeh‘made; 1 think the Commission thoroughly under-
~stands our position at this point. Therejare, howeuer,

a eouple! to me, rather serious legal questions’iﬁv lyed - -
in this proposed change and I would like to comment very
briefly on those.

In the first place the New Mexico Statute:65-3411

subgection 1”-“'{1!“:(6 uirement on the bond and i.t reads

.\‘

(Reading) To require dry or abandoned wells to be plugged

in such a way .as to confine crude’ petroleum 611, natural

» gas, or water in the strata in which they are .

to preveht themrfrom esiaping into other
_Commission may require a: bond not. to exceed $1 600 in€<
condition for the periormance of such regulations. (Eﬁd>

\_,

of-reading.) ‘Now, nistor i',‘ ) Conservation Com-'

’mission has interpreted that as meaning a blanket bond

‘the amount of which could no exceed"$10,000; 1f that be

o,
|

‘true; the proposed Ru
bﬁande think_our remedy is at the Legislature‘and-not by
the Commission. 1 seriously question the Jurisdiction
“of the’ Commission to increase rhe statutory plpgging

bond, and we are falking about pluéging hpnds.
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CAbE 5217

In addition, I think we also have a serious
question in fegardlto the jurisdlctlbn of the Commission

to require a one-well bond on Federal acreage. The

Il 1essee‘mskes the contract with the United States Government |
o In;

when he takes his lease;helhas<certein rights Under'that

IS

requirements before an operator is permitted to conduct

his operations on a Federal lease 1n compliance with the

Federal regulations and Federal lease would constitute

‘
o2 ™ <

impairment ofAhis_céntractfwith;the Federel govefnment

and I seriously question the jurisdictionrofﬁthe=Commls-

'Lon to 11terpose any such regulations.

That s all I have. ThanL you.

| O /MR, PORTER: M. Brown.
»MRi BROWN; Mr. Povt‘m‘, ‘I'm Clyde 'Brcwﬁfrepre=
senting Continental 01l Company Continentel'supports

however,[we think wé see two or three pitfalls in the

£iow

proposed orde%

Firét, the‘ﬁaﬁdatoty‘requirement of a public

hearing afte¥ 18 months could result, we think, in

unproduetive‘red tape, unnecessarily burdening both the

Commizsion and the industry.
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Second, theﬂmandatory requirementefor an indivi-

dual well bondkcould‘become rather costly without compen-

‘sating benefit —to. the State or_to the industry, in our

opinion, - Bonds axe required and in oxder to be meaning-

tu’l the Commission would nead’ bn

them to see that they are in-effect and in order, This

seems an unnecessarv burden.

- ’ <

“1t is our suggestion first, that the mandatory

hearing requlrement be amended to require a public hearing’

at the disc ion of the Comm1331on. There are many inStanc

’such 4das waiting on the»market

where temporarily shut-in wells would obviously be needed.

Ay

future use for salt-water dlsposal use in secondary and

tertiary recovery operations, gas-pipelinefpressure is

o efforts, ‘and. the Iike .Wo suggest that nhe re the operator

strate to the Commlssion s satlsfactlon that there is ‘no:

<the industry and the Commission

too high to deliver to it, unavailibillty of lift eq

ment studylng the remedial poasibillties, unitization‘

I

o

can show - -an obvious future need for the well and demon»

7
N

11ke11hood of pollution then such matters should be

handled administratively to reduce the red tape tor both

If the Commission is .

not satlsfied with the operator s showing, then a’public
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hearing would be called.
Second it is our suggestion that in
well bonds not be mandatory if the operator can show to

satisfaction of the Commission that he is financially

responsible, such as other operations in the State, and

\the 1ike. In other WOr&s, it would be at the discretion

‘J//"'

-of the Commission whether or not’ 1ndividual well-bonds

;fﬂ;’.\,\‘,/-’;.\kﬁl.;\\v_,';d_-h\}!‘A’:'- [IEPUPRTR EC L S

\
are required} Otherwise we see considerable admini ‘trative

_}burden with only the bonding companies benefitting

Mr. Chairman, these suggestions have ‘been made

PR B s e

R

witiiout very much in-depth cons ideration as ‘this matter
as Mr. Hanagan has “stated, rathe:

We would recommend that a- committee of industry and

Commissxon personnel be appointed to WOrk’On this.matter

N

yand report back to the Commission, However, if this latter

cy.

sdggestion”is‘not acceptable ws would request thatwthe:
Hearing be 1eft open. for aireasonable period of time to
permit more consideration and “the filing “of written recom-
f~mendations to the Commission;

MR. PORTER: Thank you Mr. Brown " Mr. Traywick. |~

MR,iTRAYWICK: Carl Traywick USGS, Roswell ol

Mr. Porter, we support'the proposal under consineration

here. We agree that there”is a need for it; we believe
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that contxol, administrative control of wells that need E
te be abandoned, is an important -item for an obligation é
and we recommend the new definition and Rule change be _% P
adopted. é
MR, PORTER: Thank you Mr. Traywick %
KR, PEACOCK:< Mr. Porter, Joe Peacock Philllps ‘
Petroleum Company, Odessa, Texas. We concur.generally ) ;
with Mr. Hanagan's recommendations for changes in the %
“propcsed~2ule;4>nd in Darticular 1 would llke to
np01nt Jut al matter whlch is of concern to us~and that lgG' ; ‘
i:tﬁ?,, dlvidual well bonds for eaeh one of these wells %
as distlnguished from a blanket bond. We think that 1t»4\ %
would caLse tOOtmuch paper work on the operator and on the
Commisslon and we think that 1f individual well bonds .
'are'permltted under the statute that certainly a blanket
‘lhénduwould be also permitted. The Commlssion proposes
\ito have a hearing or to”examine each one of these wells } -
1ndividua11y and 1t ‘seems to me that ‘at that time the :
Conmisslcn could "dvise the operator that he would have
to”lncrease his blanket bond by so much or that he would [
not have to increase_it; and I‘think?that would carry out L
the purposes of the Commisslon’sxreCOmmended changes anq‘ g
would be easlér both on the operators and the Commission.
B THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE | :
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» | A MR, PORTER: Mr. Mofuic..'

MR. MOTTER: Cene Motter of Cities Service.

We alao support‘the proposed Rdles and,also rather than %
say some of the same things that have been said about the | |
_»individual bonding, 1'11 only recite that we think this is
a burdenqome task upon each temporarlly abandoned well, I g
,do have a couple of othex recommendatlons, also some
AeommentS'that I tnink might tie into-thie and other pOrtion7
»of rhe Rules._ Our recommendatiOnlis that,ao lOng’as‘a zone
~of multiple completed wells is- producing,‘no Pern}t<forruwm””“

”Temporary Abandonment be required Also, no Permit ‘for

"Temporary Abandonment of gas wells awaiting p*peline

'connections sbould ‘be. necessary Then, in wells Ain

'approved pressure-ma1ntenanee projects having we;l& a331gned
as provided in Rule 701(e), we suggest these wells may

be either temporarlly abandoned or plugged without the 1oss of

allowable that that well contributes to the project. .

Another thing that m1ght be looked into is an operator
may'be released’frOm the requlrement of temporary aban-

_dovment of a well 1f a land owner Hias properly filed an |

EE

apilication to'condition such well for broduction of fresh

water, This is, covered in Rule 203 but I don't know :
{‘ . i¢ - ;
whether it goeS'to that extent or»not. Thank you. - §
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,appreCiates‘the'problem the 0il Commission has concerning

“of Rule 202:ishjuetifiedtin oxder to get wells abandoned

~burden on hothnthetCommieeion:ane‘the opefétoré and for
<fthie*teason we;euggeststhet;the edministratiue epptoual'
‘be granted h"y the Santa Fe Office in lieu’of the

hearings if theoperator aubmits’adequite eviderice that
1tis justified in maiﬁéginingra’wén in a temporary. -

‘?_ebendoned’situation. A hearing should be held only if
ifor abandonment or if a protest is made.: We also have3

to“he posted dn an individual well_basis to maintain ‘tem-

'poreti1Yfabendoned weils.\ It is felt that a blanketxtybe

CASE 5217
Page......... ... 13

MR, PORTER: Does anyone else haveia comment?
MR. REAVIS: I'm Harley Reavis with Exxon. Exxon

the'abéhdonment of weils and fees the proposed amendment

properly when they are no longer needed for production

operations. We feel that the number of hearings that may be:

called by the proposed new amendment may be an excessive

Ay
is

insufficient ‘data or unjustified reéasons are submitted

'teservations concerning the amount of bond that will have

bond would be appropriate in many cases ., Therefore,.we
recommend that this alternative be made available to<oper-

‘ators with a maximum bond of no more than $100, 000 ‘This
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~$lQG;OOO is just for short time. We felt thatiwould be
more than reasonable. -Thank you “
MR. POhTER: Mr. Nutter.
MR.'NUTTER: Mr. Porter,ql‘ve heard these comments
and some‘of themvare verykméll taken, I'm sure, I’would
remind the Commlssion however, that this’ is a matter which

’ehas been oonsidered a growing problem for a number of

P

‘years. We ve had niumexrous staff meetings, both among
‘vourselves and with representatives of the USGS

the productive age'of some of the 0il and gas-fields in

[

ffhe State of New Mex1co both the GS and the OCC can

k(env131on the problem getting much worse before 1t gets any

proposed Rule would place on the operators, both the

'hearing requirement and the one-well bonding requ1rement

v

:It has’ been the consensus of the USGS and the 0CC that a
"procedure should be adOpted that would 1mpose a burden
fof some sort on leaving an inactlve well unplugged because’

every unplugged well represents a potential undetground

hazard.

and so forth in that well,

Y

asset would cost say $50 aiyear for a-$5,000 one-well

bond. This is no

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
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No one can be sure of the condition of the casing

\

Due to

sard- commen ts on the burden that the o

4

To protect a tculy valuable

real burden, but it is enough of a burden
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that it w1ltwcause the company to truly evaluate these
wells and plug the ones that don t really have a future.
As I stated before, we do not want to See potentially
useful wells plugged but we do not want to see thousands
endAthousands'of inactive wells accumulate ‘over the years.

The proposal we offer ‘here today is our solution to this

e

growing problem. ;It’is”the”reSult of years of study and

many meet1ngs and discussions. It was not liphtly axrived

at and we urge its ~adoption.

- MR DORTE Does-anyOne5else’hévefe’Stéteheﬁfé

hr, Borkenhagen.

MR BORK»NHAGEN- On behalf of Mr._Grace 1_wou1d

(

ﬁcontinuance on this, and I have one’ further question of
e O

f{'etbe Commlssion.‘ 1 might have missed this earlier but does

_this apply to. lands that are under control of the NavaJo'

I

'fNation?

MR, PORTER: It would apply to all wells in the

~.

. MR, BORKENHAGEN: Thank you.

<

‘MR, -PORTER: As recommended by the State. What

the orders would cover remains to be seen.

Anyone else have a st&teﬁ%nt?
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Now, Mr, Hanagan has made a motion that this
matter be continued until some further date for fuxrther ?

study on the part of various;members of the industry, and

1 believe Mr. Brown suggested the naming of a committee
to report back to the Commission. I would like to

hedr comments on Mr. Hanagan's motion if there are any.
_ y

Mr. Borkenhagen has already indicated that Mr.

TR A A i Ty 8 ety T
: -

Grace would support its continuance, and I believe Mr.

~ | Brown indicatedeOntinental would support that stay.
g ‘ ‘
MR.. BROWN: Yes.
',ka. POﬁTEﬁ:‘ Mr. Carr,‘do you have any comment—

on Mr. Hanagan s motion for continuance? ' A S hﬂ,{

MR CARR' Well to the extent that there may not

e P ,'>have been adequate opportunlty to poll all members of the
. E P . (\l .
011 and Gas Association and to arrive at a clear-cut pos1-

damage as long as the entire record of ttis proceedings B
is 1ncorporated into the other along with any additional
CommentS'or'knowledg% without'go&ng Baek"touthe beginning,,

and going through thls entiro hearing again.

T

MR,~ 'KELLAHIN: ‘If the Cemmission please we would

support the proposal as made by Mr, Carr.b I'think_that

would adequately protect everybody and give us an opportunity §

THE NYE-REPORTING SERVICE

STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES . . :

, 225 JOXNSON STREET ' , L

g SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501 -
- © TEL. (805) 932-0386

Wirp SRS
AR

p
A




-~ C .

"’3“’5“‘5' " 5 52(‘ AN k(‘»«v o T

to get a little better:look at this.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else?

g (Whereupon, a discussion was held

off the record.) | f

WR. PORTER: The Commission will i the case

| to adate of June 1tk hich will be, I believe, on &

e v

Tuesday, and the hearing will start at 9:00 A. M. on

June'iith. This should give everybody sufficient time.

P ,ve.i

"Now the Commissidﬁ; certainly you heard Mr. Traywick'

I Eca s

N
N Y N A PR RIS -
: / . .

comments here as to regulatory agencies responsibilities.,

L o . ;Oficourse, you've: Heud a lot of restimony here concerning

burdens ‘on the industry. Certainly it is not the purpose

{;: yof the Commission calling t ig‘ﬁenri -to nlace an undue

- e e

‘burden upon the Cunmission, but we are very conscious of

aiour-obligation too, particularly .in:‘the:matter Sf“orotectingi .

R

::fresﬁ water in the states. Some of the older producing '”L- ©
”'states have had some rather unfortunate experiences, as
A'f?; | ‘ -VMr Nutter pointed out in his testimony We are concerned‘
| very concerned about the percentage of inectiVe wells

[

growing in the State; particularly the mag .itude of that

A.growth in the last five yeais pcinfed out, or six years.

We've gone from one in eight wells being inactiye_oil

|-:é> | wells to one of five. ,Naw, in continuing this Hearing
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the-Commissieh“is actively seeking more constructive sug-
gestions from the industry to help us accomplish what we are
required to da under the Statute,fso I hope that you here,
’and oﬁhers, will respond "The Commissiou dces not feel that,
it is necessary to appoint a committee to handle’ this mat texy]
we feel that we can have the individual input of the

comﬁahieé_or, in‘SGme cases, thrdhgﬁ tﬁe/Oileand Gas

"Associafion'and.ﬁrf_Henagaﬁ. 'Tﬁahk you’ve;y:mucheforthe-

input that we'Ve’had into this Hearing sd{?&;, and We will

expect more on June llth,

I believe by looking at the ¢1ock, that it

‘.“yould prghgbly be to our advantage to recess the”ﬂearlng

I

”at this“tlme and>come back promptly at 1:00 and take up

"=,Case 5158, so the Hearing will recess until ] :00 P. M.
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CASE 5217

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

_COUNTY OF SANTA FE

oorte:,'oo hereby certify.

that the fovegning and_attaoheEATfénscript of Hearing be- .
- fore the New Mexico oil- Conservation Commission was
reported by me, and the same is a true and correct record

“of the said procéedings, to the best of my- knowledge,‘

[

" skill and ability. : D &

e e T
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BEFORE THE - OXL._CONSERVATION COMMISSION
QF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

CASE NO. 5217
Order No. R-5019

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL
CONSERVATION COMMISSION UPON ITS OWN MOTION TO
CONBIDER THE ADOPTION OF A COMMISSION DEFINITION -
FOR "TEMPOR:RY ABANDONMENT" OF WELLS, AND FURTHER
TO CONSIDER THE AMENDMENT OF RULE 202 OF THE
COMMISSION RULES AND REGULATIONS TO ADOPT. AN
ADMINISTRATIVE PROCEDURE FOR ABANDONMENT OF WELLS
IN THIS STATE FOR A LIMITED PERIOD OF TIME ONLY,
AND FOR THE ADOPTION OF A REQUIREMENT FOR AN..
INDIVIDUAL ONE~WELL PLUGGING BOND FOR THE. CONTINUED °
TEMPORARY ABANDONMENT OF ANY WELL AFTER THE EXPIRA~
TION OF THE ADMINISTRATIVE PERIOD OF TIME IN WHICH
SUCR WELL COULD BE TEMPORARILY ABANDONED.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came oh for hearing at 9 a.m. on April 23, 1974,
and June-1l, 1974, at Santa Pe, New Mexico, befors the Gil

COnservation Conmission of New Mexico, hereilnafter retarred o

 ag the “COmmission. _ , _
“NOW, on this 20th day of May, 1973, the cammission,’a

-quorum being present, having considered the testimony ptolented A

and the exhibits raceived at said hearing, and belrig £u11y
advised in the premises, .

: FIND8'

(1) That due public notice ‘having been! given as required
by law, the Commission has juriidiction of this causs and the
subject matter thereof.

. (2) That this case was called to coasider the prob&em of
growing numbers nf 1nactive oil and gas wells in the state of
New Mexieo.

(3) That as a state gets older in the production of oil

and gas, mere and more wells reach their economic (imit eaoh

year and are placod on an inactive status.

(4) That the gtate of New Mexico is arriving at approxi-
nately "middle-aqe“ in oil and gasz production.

(5) That the number of "inactive” oil wells increased

from 2,356 or 12.2 percent of the total oil wells at the
snd of 1968 to 2,948 or 19.6 percent of the total oil wells

DI VA

at the end of 1973.
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(6) That while not 80 lerge as the anreaee in the
number of inactive oil wells, there was also a substantial
iricrease in the number of ‘inactive gas walls in the state
during the same period of time.

(7) That unless firm steps are teken to ensure that wells
will be properly plugged and abandoned when tney are no longer
useful, the number of inactive wells in this state will continue
to increase. 3

(8) That such vells constitute a potential underground
hazard and a threat to the inviolability of ground waters, and
they must eventually be properly plugged and abarndoned.

(9) That the Cormission’ 18 charqed wlth the responsibility
*"To require dry or abandoned- wells to be plugged in such a way
as to confine the crude petroleum oil, natural gas, or water
in the atrata in which they are touné, and to prevent them
from escaping into other strata; Section 65-3-11(1) NMSA
1953 Comp.” .

(10) That in accordance with said mandate, the Commissipn
hould act to cause inactive walls to be properly plugged
"und abandoned on a curfent basis rather than to accumulate
ovex the years.

(ll) That some of the older oil and gag producing states -
have found it necessary to resort to the use of public funds .
for the plugging and abandonment of old wells whieh had
accumulated over ths years. B 2

{12) That unless firm steps are taken to ensure that wella A

ars properly-plugged and abandoned when they are. ‘do longer
useful, it is likely that public funds will eventually have -
to be used to plug and ebandon wells in this state.

(13) Thet it is the Commissiori's view that a more propitioue

 epproech to the problem than the use of public funds to plug

-wells is to adopt’ regislations that will tend to encourage the
owners of inactive wells to properly plug and abandon said
wells.

(14) ‘That such regulatione should epply to all walls drilled
in the State of New Mexico inasmuch as said regulations will
prevent waste of orude petroleum oil, natural gas, and ground
"waters and ere therefore in the public interest.

(15) That such regulatlone should provide that any inactive
wall should be plugged and abandoned unless it can be showi
that such well has a genuine potential for furthser use in
the reasonably foresesable future, and that it should be
permitted to remain unplugged in a temporerily abandoned state.

AN S

NG g e A
.

,
.
\

o

-




B AR T

-3-
Cags No. 5217 ’ o 3
Ordex No. R-5019 - ~

(16) That there is need for the adoption of a definition
for "temporary abandonment"” and that such definition ghould
provide that temporary abandoament is a state or period of
suspended operations upon a well during which continuous
drilling, production, 1njeotion, storage, or work-over
operations have not taken piace; that the time period for
determining whether a well is temporarily abandoned should
be 60 days for drilling ‘wells and six months for all other
classes of wells.

(l?) That any wall ahich, after 60 days Gk six months,
whichever is applicable, meets the definition of, and is,
tharefcre, a temporarily abandoned well, shou’d be put to
beneficial use or should be properly plugged and abandoned

unless a permit for temporary: abandonment for such well has

been obtained frou the Commission.

~(18) That a procedure should be adopted whereby the
operator of such a temporarily,gbandoncd well could obtain
frqm tho appropriafe District Uffice of the Commission a
permit for' temporary ibandonment where it can be shéwn that

. (19) That such a permit for temporary abandonment should
be approved only upon a showing of satisfactory evidence that
the condition of the well is such as to prevent damage<to the
prcducing zone, migration.of hydrocarbons or water from one
zone to another, the contamination of fresh water oxr other
natural rescurces, or the leakage of any substance at the
surfaca, or will not in any other way cause waste or damage.

- (20) That such a permit for temporary abandonment should
be issued for some limited duration of time only, and one year
is a reasonable duration of time for this purpose.

(21) That provision should be made whereby the District.
Office of the Commission could grant one extension to an
explting permit for temporary abandomment, provided conditions
in the well are shown to still be as described in Finding No.
(19) above, and provided that the extension should be issued
for some limited duration of time only, and one yeat ia a
reaaonable duration of time for this purpose. '

- {22) That in the case of a drilling well, this could
thus make a total of two years and two months of inactive
status (60 days, Pinding No., (16); one yerx, Finding No. (20):
and one year, Finding No. (21)}. That in ‘the case of any other

: clas‘ of well, this could" ‘thus make a total of two and one-half

years of inasctive status {six months, Finding No. (16); one
year, Finding No. (20); and one year, Finding No. (21)].

{23) That two years and two months, for deilling wells. and

S et T i W e v iy

the . wall has a valid potential for further usefulness and I
'-hculd bs laft unplquEu. :
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two and one-half years, for other classes Of wells, to remain
on an inactive status without necessity of coming before the
Commission at a hearing appears to the Commission to be a
reasonable maximum of time.

(24) That upon expiration of the permit for temporary
abandonment and one extension thereto, any inactive well
should be put to beneficial use or should be plugged and
abandoned, unless it can be shown to the Commission aftér
notice and hearing thas good cause exists why the well should
not be plugged and abandoned and that further extension of
*tho tempora:y abandonment is waxranted.

(25) That provision should be made whereby the cOmmission
could require a one-well plugging bond for any well receiving
such "further eXtension" of temporary abandonment, such bond
being in an amount satisfactory tc the Commission to meet the
particular requiremonts of the well.

(26) That provision should be made whereby the Secretary-

" Director of the Commission could grant sdministrative relief.

i "further extension" under Gertain limited circivistances; that
said oircunstances should include only the £ollowing cases:
. (a) a. :emote and unconnected commercial gas well
i - or a.presently non-commercial gas well which
may reasonably be expected to be commercial
with11 the foresaeeable futute: - :

(b) a well in an oil pool in which ‘secondary
recovery operations have, by actual performance,
been shown to be commercially feasible, and
which well may, with reasonable certainty, be
expected to be included in a bona fide secondary
recovery project-within the foreseeable future.

~ {27) That provision should be’ made whetehy the Secretary-
. Director could require a one-well plugging bond for any well
receiving such "further extension" of temporary abandonment,
_such bond baing in an amount aatisfactory to the Secrstary-
Director to meet the particular requirements of the well.

‘ (28) . That no suoh "further extsension,” whethex issued

..by the Commission after notice and hearing, or by the
Seoreta:y-Dltector without notice and hearing, should have
a duration of more than two years, but should be eligible
for rencwal if circumstances so warrant.

" to the aforesaid requirements for notice and hearing to obtain - |
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(29) That the adoption of a definition of "Temporary
Abandonment” consonant to Finding No. (16) above, and the

—amendment of Rule 202 of the Commisaion Rules and Regulations

to embody the provisidns of Findings (17) through (28) above,
is in the public interest and will prevent waste without
impairing correlative rights, and should be approved,

 effective July 1, 1975.

IT IS THERBFORE ORDERED:

(1) That SECTION A, "DEFINITIONS," of the New Mex’co
0il Conservation Commission Rulea and Regulations is hereby
amended by the addition of the £5llowing definition:

*PEMPORARY, ABANDONMENT shall mean a state or
‘period of suspended cperations during which
continuous drilling, production, injection, .
storage, ox work-over operations have not taken
place. Such period.shall beé 60 days for drilling
weiis and aix months for ali other classes of

va s.» -

(2) That Rule 202 of ‘the COmmisslon Rules and Regulations
is hareby amended to read in its entirety as foilows:

PLUGGING AND ABANDONMENT.

A PLUGGING

- Before any well is abandoned, it shall be plugged
in a manner which will permanently donfine 2ll oil, gas,

and water in the. separate strata originally containing
them. This operation shall be accomplished by the use

> of mud-laden fluid, cement and plugs, used z2ingly or in

combination as may be approved by the Commission. ‘The
exact location of abandoned wells shall be shown by a

B steal marker at least four inches in diameter set in’
" concrete, and extending at least four feet above mean

ground lsvel, The name and number of the well and its
location (unit letter, section, township, and range)
shall be welded, stamped, or otherwise premanently
engraved into the metal of the marker. <Jelismic, core
or othaer exploratory holes drilled to or below sands
containing fresh water shall be pluggad and abandoned
in accordance with the applicabla provisions recited
above. Permanent markers are not required on seismi~
holes.

Within thirty days following ‘the completion
of plugging operations on any well, a recoxd of the
work done shall be filed with the Commission in
TRIPLICATE, on Form C-103. ‘Such report shall ba
filed by the owner of the well and shall include the
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date the plugging - oparations ware begun along with Sain
the date the work was completed; a datailed account I°.
of the manner in which the work was performed; the ¥
. depths and lengths of the various plugs set; the
nature and quantities of materials employed in plugging
operations; the amount, size and depth of all casing
left in the hole and the weight of mud employed in ,
plugging the well and any other pertinent information.
No plugging report submitted on Form C-103 shall be
approved by the Conmission unless such report
specifically states that pits have been filled
and the location levelled and clearec of junk. The
filing of Form C-105, Well Completion or Recompletion
Repoit and Log is also necessary to obta:ln Commission
approval of a plugging report.

B W e LT 8

It shall be the responsibility of the nwner of
the plucgged well to contact the appropriate District
Office of the Commission to arrange for an inspection
of the plugged well and the location by a Commission
representative.

. B. TEMPORARY ABANDONMENT

No well in this state shall be temporarily abandoned
for a pariod in excess of six months unless a permit for
such temporary abandonment has been approved by the Com-
‘missisn. Such permit shall be for a period not to exceed

" one ywear > and shall be requosted ‘from theé appropriate
District Office of the Commission by filing Form C-103
in triplicate. No. such permit shall be approved unless |
evidence is Zurnished that the condition of the well is . ;
such as to prevent damage to the producing zone, migra-. P
tion of hydrocarbongs or water, the contamination of fresh ‘
water or other natural resources, or the léukage of" any
substance at the surface. ‘

T R e i T A R Ao e e S LR e T YR

. ‘The District Supervisor of the appropriate Drstriot : . .
Office of the Commission shall -hava authority to grant one. 1 P B
extension to the permit for temporary abandonment. Such , .
extension shall not exceed one year and shall ba reguested .
in the same manner as the original permit for temporary
abandonment. No extension shall be approved unless good
cause therefcr is shown, and evidence is_ furnished that
the continued condition of the well is as described ‘above.

- Upon expiration of the permit for temporary abandon- .
ment and any extension thereto, the well shall be put to ; __—
beneficial use or shall be permanently plugged and abandoned, P
unless it can be shown to the Commisaion after notice and %
hearing that good cause exists why the well should not be
2 plugged and abandoned, and a further extension to the

I-wuyvr“.“}' m‘k-nd\uuueuu yv&mit n}""‘d bg izszusd. D'".n" to

issuing such "further extension," the Commission may at
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. its option require the operator of the well to post

~.with the Commission a one-well plugging bond for the
well, in an amount determined by the Commission to be
sa:isfactory to meet the particular requirements of  the
7ell.

The SBecretary-Director of the Commission shall
heve the authority to waive the above requirement for
“notice and hearing and grant further extension to a
permit for temporary abandonment 1n the case of

(l) a rYemote and unconnected commercial
gas well or a presently non-commercial
gas well which may reasonably be .
~ axpeoted to be commercial within the
foregeeable future; or

(2) a well in an oil pool in which
) secondary recovery operations have,
~ - -by actual performance, been shown to
, be commercially feasible, and which
< well may, with reasonable certainty, :
- .. he expacted to be included in a bona“ -
“24ide secondary regovery project within
»the foreseeable future.

- Prior to issuing such further extension, the
Secretary-Dirsctor may at his option require the coperator
of the well to post with the Commission a one-well
plugging bond for the well, in an amount determined
~ by the Secretary-Director to be satisfaetorv to meet
the - particulat requiremen.s of the well.

: No ”further extension,” whether issued by  the

Commission or by the Secretary-bDirector, shall be of
more than two years duration, but may. be renewed if S
circumstances warrant. : . A

C. DRILLING WELLS

When drilling operations on a well have been suspended

for 60 daiys, the well shall be plugged and abandoned unless
-a permit for temporary abandonment has been obtained for ‘
the well in accordance with Section B above."

(3) That the effective date of this order shall be
July 1, 1975.

(4) That jufisdiction of this cause is retained for the

“entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem
-necessary.
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DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the da
above designated.

Yy and year herein-

STATE OF NEW' MEXICO

'0IL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

A, L. PORTER, Jr., Member Secretary
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o ary;tertiéryﬁtechniquesgare“yet to be ¢

fﬁbeihg"reenteréd,“drrwill'be“vélﬁ

"’ ‘.'v" S
LA

o Wilsen 0ijl Lompany -
b INCORPORATED UNDER THE LAWS oF New MEXICO

. P. O. BOX t29/
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
. TELEPHONE 983 -74;

. May 10, 1974

Mr. A, LI‘Porter, Director
New Mexico 0il Conservati
Box 2088

on Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Case 5217 IS T

Temporary abandonment rules
Dear Mr. Porter: )
At_Youp fecéntfhgaring”og the subject case we appeared for
testifyingyandffiiing a telegrxam. The telegram was de-~
livéred in'a‘poor_state:»tﬁus;'we wish to repeat same for
‘your ‘convenience. ' : . ' L

‘Strict.TA;rﬁleéfinjpést would. have caused premature plugging
;;df-numer¢h§JWe;lé’that>areﬂngw{ because Of‘ﬁighér°$ilfpiiCeé;
“bei : e able for secondary or tert-

lary projects. Drilling costs have increased 25 to. 25% in
last year, casing costs up from 100% to 400%. The value of
an unplugged well has ‘increased trefendously. Many second-
QperaEing units3shbu1d.ﬁbt-be reqqiredutb=plﬂg,TA.Wells and
thusirédude_fﬁfﬁfé”séééﬁdary;tertiary flexibility which ‘can~
not be.anticipated inﬁtoday}s,rapidlY-changing”petroleum
‘industry. The goal of TA poli 11d nc ‘rap y
‘ment toward plugging TA wells. fThe operators must be per-
mitted to Yetain flexibility for future*industry'technolbgibal
advancements and economic changes. " ‘ ” ’

11, 1974, at which time
ny and letter filings. »
art of the record, we will

The case 5217 was continued to June
you will receive additiohal testimo
Since our previous testimony is a p
make no further appearance.
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Mr. A. L. Porter, Director ,
May 10, 1974

—2-

p

The changing technology and information from new discover-
ies demands that the value of the hole and prospecks for
recovery of new oil be kept readily available to the opera-._
tor with the investment in such wells. Early forced plugglng
of such property is not in the best interest of the 1nduqtry
and w111 ‘deprive the ~operator of. recoverlng 011 ‘that would
be lost by plugglng. '''' .

P

We feel that the Comm1831on ‘can tlghten the rules for the
few unreliable operators without penallzlng the entire re-
11able segment of the 1ndustry.

Respectfhlly-submitted,

2C4’W

M. Raymond/Lamb Vice Pre51dent

T N ————— b——p—————
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Chevron Oii Company
Western Division
1700 Broadway, P.0. Box 599, Denver, €0 80201

May 20, 1974

Proposed Revision !
New Mexico 01l Conservation
Cémmissio ~Rule 202(B)

Case No (June 15¢71974)
\_./

New Mexico 011 Conservation Commission
Post Office Box 2088 -
Banta Fe, New Mexico 87501 : -

Attention Mr. A. 'L, Porter, Jr;

‘Gentlemen: -
3 .-
o Chevron 0il Company as.an active operator in the State of New Mexico ’ v
' respectfully requests that ‘the following ‘reconmended améndments be entered
~ as part of the record. of the June 11, 1974 hearing regording the Commission's
proposed revision of Rule 202(B). With.respect to such.revision Chevron
" recommends;the followingi: :
1. Proposed definition of temporary abandonment .be
amended to read: = , o Y
"Temporary Ab, ndonment shall mean a state
or period of . suspended operations during
which no continuous drilling, production,
injection,’stcrage, or orkover procedures
have taken place within the well bore.
Such period shall be 60 days for. drilling wells
and six months fer-all other classes of wells
(emphasis added) ~ © = o

This minor amendment is intended to clearly state'that. N
abandonment or inacétivity of one zone in a multi-zone R
.producer ‘or injector will not classify that well as i
temporarily abandoned so long as the well is. still

active’ from one oy more zones.

2. Proposed revision of Rule 202(B) be amended to read:
a. Paragraph 1 - : | _ L e

N well shall be temporarily
T abandoned for a period in excess
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New Mexico 011

- Conservation Commission . =2-

May 20, 1974

of six months unless a permit for such
temporary abandonuient has been approved
"by the Commissiod o rinléss the well is

in an approved assisted’ recoVery'project._
Such permit shall be for a period not

to exceed six months and shall be requested
from the appropriate District Office of

the Commission by filing Form: €<103 in
triplicate, No such permit ‘shall be approvid
unless evidence is furnished that-the condition
of the well is such as to prevent damage to
the producing zone, migration of hydrocarbons
or water, the ‘contamination of fresh water or
other natural resources, or the leakage of any
substance at the surface.' (emphasis added)

“fhe above amendment will ‘allow, operational flexibility
within an ‘approved assisted” recovery project., Wells
within' such projects are often inactive'for more than
six months awaiting response to injection Jr conversion
to injection as appropriate.

b. Paragragn 2

No amendment necessary.

"¢, Paragraph 3

"Upon expitation of the permit for temporary
abandopment and any extension thereto,
“ by the ‘District’ Supervisor,wthe well shall be
put to -beneficial use or shall be permanently
plugged and abdndoned, ‘unleg-, it can .be-shown
to the Commission, after. notice and hea ing or
by written request from operator and’ filing of
‘Form C-103 4w triplicate, that good cause
exists why the well should not be’ p1Ugged and
abandoned. In such case the Commission shall’
“issué a permit for fuxther temporary abandonment ;
however, no such permit for. further temporary’
abandonment shall be approved by the Commission
unless a one-well plugging bond for the well,
in an amount satisfactory to the Commission, is
on file with the . Commission to -ensure future'

grarted v
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New Mexico 0il :
Conservation Commission ~3-. May 20, .1974

v

The above amendments are recommended to allow the Commission
flexibility to grant further administrative approval of

temporary abandonment and walver of the one-well plugging
bond. 4

,.‘-

Chevron agrees that ravision of Rule 202(B) ig necessary to prevent surface
nd subsurface damage. The preceding amendments to the proposed revision
will serve to miuimize economic burdens and promote operational flexibility

, -necessary to condugting ol and gas operations and development . ~f “dssisted
recovery projects.

Very truly yours,

Staff Engineer - Pfofation
DRG jl

\

Mr. Jason Kellahin
Kellahin & Pox

‘P. 0. Box_.1769
Santa.Fe, New Mexico -87501

1y
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Herman J. Ledbetter

CONSULT!NG PmOLEUM ENGINEER

P.O. Drawer N
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

(505) 392-5758

Hay 2#, 1974

Mr. A. Le Porter, Secretary-Dlrector
_New Mexico 0il Conservation Ccommission
P. 0. Box 2088

'Santa Fe, New Mexico 37501

. "Dear Hr.iPorter: - -

In consndering new rules for temporary abandoning and plugglng oil wells in
New Mexico, please keep”in fiind that much secondary- recovery oil has been

recovered in the past ‘15 years in this state because cased wells, which had .

“been prevnously temporarlly abandonedy, were available to be used in water-
floodlng. Theré are also areas which will never be. waterflooded because It
is necessary to redrill these ‘pligged and abandoned wells and the economics
of the proJect can«not’ Justlfy such an expenditure.

Hith the increased prnce of oil; more sophistucated methods of ‘recovery -
will become economical and proven. More than 1ikely these. methods will’ be
tried on old wells which are considered to have no value and are ready to
be: plugged and poss:bly, like waterflooding, by lndependent operators.

wells, I'do not know of a Any-tightening of thece ‘tules wou'd only hurt
the ,ndependent operators ince, by and’ large,-they are the” oniy ones ‘in~ ’
‘terested ‘in producing these stripper wells. | believe that d0|ng this will
cause many wells to be prematurély ‘abandoned with a great loss of ofil
recovery and flnancial loss to the independent operator, partirularly.

Although there may be some . pzﬁélems caused by these temporary abandoned

‘-Best personal regards,

,,95@,&/221‘

Herman Je Ledbetter

HJL:em

‘-Fa’mt‘\"ﬂn. o on, m.&.wa..; ;_,.xs.aw\. .,b,om»..;-a A2
- ) et

A
PSR 2 ‘gW‘ e

o e KR BB wiorsm




_W., C. Blackburn ' Continental Ol Company
Olvislon Manager _ 162 North Durbin |
Production Department ’ Paciflc Western Life Quilding
Woestern Hemisphere Petroloum Division .. Gasper, Wyoming 82601

'_l( ‘VL\ﬁﬁ, l3P7)2347311
g i
May 6, 1974 5 3 ™ . ‘\‘-\ :
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fNew Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr. A, L. Porter, Jr.
Géntlemen:
Case 5217 -

Continued "to June 11, 19%%
File‘ JO0-Y86.511.N2-J0

The -Casper Division of Continental 0il Company's Production Department

. as represented at the Apxril 23, 1974 hearing in Santa Fe on Case 5217,

We feel the following additional information should be considered be-
fore a final decision is made by the_uomm1351on on Case 5217.

The percentage and number of shut-in wells in New Mexico do’ not appear
to be excesslve from our viewpoint. This division of Continental 0il
”Company operates properties in six states., We phy31cally operate over
two thousand wells and have varying working interest ownerships- in ‘an
additional 6300 plus wells. Twenty-five percent of the approximately
8400 we11s are now inactive for various reasons. Of the inactive-wells

which are divided between temporily shut-in and permanently shut=in,
only 2,254 are classified ‘as permanently shut-in., Our permanently shut-
in- category generally 51gnifies that producing equipment has been removed
| the wells and the wells are either ready for - abandonment, retained v

o

reviewed and'wells are being plrgged and abandoned if they haV§;n_
in future planned ox-'projected operations. - .

f"Once wells;are plugged ‘and abandoned ‘most unrecovered hYdrOCalbth can -

be considered forever lost as the economics of most secondary recovery

- processes and all tertiary reoovery processes are such that they canpot

be profitable if the propertjies’must be redrilled. We urge that the Com-

mission take no action which will lead to premature abandonment of wells

if they have any potential future value. In summary, future recovery of

N hydrocarbons should not be jeopardized to solve an apparent current prob-
“ylem,
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New Mexico 0il Conseérvation Commissioh
May 6, 1974 . At
Page Two o

In our Northwest New Mexico operation we have ten shut-in wells. This
figure does not include single zones in multiple completions as in this
category we have five additional wells. Of the ten wells; two are gas
wells which cannot produce against pipeline pressures; five are await-
ing completion or pipeline connections; one is shut-in fo¥ proration;
_and two dre awaiting results’of engineering studies for restimulation
or installation of 1lift equipment. We understand that three or four of

the ten wells could fall under the one well plugging ‘bond classification’

“in your proposed revised Rule 202 éven tholugh we have no intentions of

plugging or- abandoning any of the ten wells., The best interests of* the

Commission, the State of New Mexico, ox. private enterprise cannot be best

‘served by adding'the burdens of additional repdrting “L2quirements, addi-

tional Lostly bonds, etc., to the industry to solve problems connected
 with temporarily shut-in wells.

We realize at some time in the, futute every well must °ventua11y be -
plugged and abandoned properly for the protection of our environment and
society 1f the State of New Mexico ‘has problems connected with hav1ng
wells: plugged properly or timely by bonding companies or irresponsible -
opegators which may be the reason for Case No. 5217, we urge that the
vCommission fevise its bord requ1rements. ‘The bond for all wells an oper-
ator operates in the state should be adequate .to cover ali foreseeable
plugging costs. This method of solving your problem could require legis-
lative action, but in the ‘long run it would be preferable to creating
additional 1nd1v1dua1 bonds and burdensome reports.

. . [
(iie féel that the Comm1351on should not be too concerned about shut<in

ells on producing ‘leaces or units ¥here ‘the operator is financially re-

. sponsible,.has other operations in the‘state, etc. are isolated shut-
in properties are‘involved ox the operator does nof have other profitable

produc1ng operations in the Statc. of New Mexico,'we feel industry must
o support strnng measures by the Commission to avoid abandonment of prop-
" erties '"by flight“ of 1rresponsib1e parties.

It ig respectfully requested that the Commission consider the above
statements when considering the rule’ change proposed in Case 5217. (We
feel that irrevocable blanke: bonds sufficient to properly P&A wells,
perhaps in graduated amuunts depending on the numbéer of wells operated

in the State 6f New Mex1co are the best final solution- to your cutrent
problem,

. Very tr&ly &ours,

er .
cc: 11lis - Houston Attn: Clyde Brown
: omngson - Hobbs

anagan, N. Mex. Oil & Gas Association - Santa Fe -~ —
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EX{ON COMPANY U. SA. TIUN - 7 19T

- POST OFFICE 8OX 1600 - MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701, o June 3, 1974 WA Lol
: | o CONSERVATION COMM
Santa Fe -
PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT
MIDCONTINENT DIVISION _ 7 , .
VANAGER . Amendment of Rule 202, -

Case No. 52
\___-—_-——-‘-""'

Temporary Abandonment of Wells
State of New Mexico

New Mex1co 011 Conservatlon Comm1551on
P. 0. BoxX' =088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
" Kttention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr:
Gentlemen:

At the Aprll 23, 1974, hearlng on the amendment of Rule 202,
'"Temporary Abandonment of Wells in New Mexico", Exxon's representa—
- tive 'made a statement reqardlng our thoughts on this case. A copy

of thlS statement 1s attached. It is: understood that -additional

testlmfny and statements wiil- be ‘given at the June 11 hearlng. We
will be® unable to attend this hearlng but trust you WLQL give con-
31derat10n to our- comments that were entered.

Yéurs very traly,

L. H. BYRD =~ D

HNR/rs
Attachment

A 'DIVISION OF EXXON CORPORATION
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EXXON CORPORATION STATEMENT F} gl

1.7
NEW MEXICO 0.C.C. CASE NO. 5217 - APRIL 23, MMUN 71974
, LS

OIL CONS E’ZVATION COMMA

Santa fo

AMENDMENT OF KULE 202

Exxon appreciates the problem the 0il Conservation Commission has con-
- cerning the abandonment of wells and feels that the proposed amendment

of Rule 202 is justified in order to get wells abandoned properly when

they are no longer needed for productlon operatlons.

Exxon feels that the number of hearings that may be caused by the pro—»
=~ posed new amendment” may be an excessive burden on the Commission and
the operators and for this reason suggest that Administrative approvals
be granted by the, Santa Fe Office in lieu of a hearing after the opera-
tor submlts adequate data to Justify malntalnlng a well as temporarily
abandoned "A hearing should be held only if“insufficient or unjustified
‘reasons are submltted for abandonment or 1f a protest is made.

Exxon also ‘has reservations concernlng the amount of bond that w111ﬂ
have’ to be posted on an individual well basis to malntaln temporarlly
abandoned wells. It is felt that a blanket type bond would be appro-
prlate in many cases~ therefore, it is- recommended that this alterna-
tive be avallable to operators, Wlth a maximum bond of no more than
$100 000.
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P. O. BOX 1297

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
TELEPHONE 983 -7141

May 10, 1974

Mr. A.”L. Porter, Director

..New Mexico 0Oil Conqervatlon Ccmm1531on

“last year, ca31ng costs up. ‘from 100% to 400%.

‘industry.

Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Case 5217
Temporary abandonment rules

Re:

Dear Mr. ﬁorter¥

At‘yout“recent%héarinq on the subject cise we appeared for
testlfylng ano Llllng a telegram. The telegram was de-

livered in a poor state- t‘gs, we wish to repeat same for
your convenience.-

"Reference proposed changed temporary ‘abandonment procedure.
Strlct TA rules in past would have caused premature plugging
of numerous wells that are now, because of higher oil prlces,
being” reentered, or will be valuable for secondary or tert-
iary projects. Drllllng costs have increased 25 to 25%r1n
The value of
Many second-

an unpiugged well has 1ncreased tremendously.

‘ary—tert1ar¥ technlques are yet to be aeveloped -and proven.

Operating units should not be requlred to plug TA wells and
thus reduce future secondary-tertiary flexibility which can-
not be anticipated in today's rapidly changing petroleum

The goal of TA pollcy should not be rapid move-
ment. toward plugging TA wells. The operators must be per-
mltted to retain flexibility for future industry technolog1ca1
advancements and economic changes."

The case 5217 was continuell to(”ne 11, 1974,)at whlch time

rou w1il receive additional testlmony and letter f111ngs.
Slnee our previous testimonx\ls a part of the record, we ‘will
make no further appearance. /
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A. L. Porter, Director
May 10, 1974

[ERT R

The changlng technology and information from new dlscover—
ies demands that the value of the hole and prospects for
recovery Of new 0il be kept readlly available to the opera-
tor with the investment in such wells. Early forced plugglng
of such property is not in the best interest of the industry
and w111 deprive the operator of recovering oil that would
be lost by plugglng : . : - : ‘

We feel that the CommlsSLOn can thhten the rules fOr the
 few unreliable operators without penal 21ng the entlre re-—
llable segment of the industry.

Respecﬁfhlly submitted,

2 el

Raymo ‘Lamb, Vice Pre51dent




AMERADA HESS CORPORATION

P. D. BOX 2040
TULSA, OKLAHOMA 74102
91B-S84-5554

May 3, 1974

F S NGERVATION COMIA
Ot CO ¢anta fo
New Mexico 0il1-Conservation Commxss1on »

Post Office Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mex1to .87501

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.

Gent]emen'

cvf .-

Amerada Hess Corporat1on pectfully rquests that y _;con51der adop-
tion of the attached revision for the New Mexico ‘0il ‘Conservation
Commission Rule 202. The "Comments" 1ocateq‘be31de <the proposed Rq]e
: exp]ain why we feel the revision will solvi the perp]ex1ng problem the
0CC is faciﬂg with more than 4,000 temporar11y abandoned wells in the
State.

“ >

g A5
We feel that if a short t1me lapse is alTo ed from the ‘time o
- of the n W Rule and the effective date -of the: 3| 1
allow thi ‘operators to evaluate the need of reta1n1ng the wel] for L
future beneficial use or if the salvaged equipment-and cas1ng from some
Cof. tﬂe wells will serve better in deve1op1ng additional reserves with-
“in-the Stat g

N

11:-e Sure plugglng ‘of the wel]s by all: operators, butﬁ_
could- re: 11t iR gmm1ssion engaging in. .extensive, time consuming, -
‘plugg perations ‘that may" cost more than: ‘the bonds would cover and
possib]y result in waste, contamination-and the loss of’ ‘correlative
,rights. : : ,

‘Very truly yours,
AMERADA “ESS CORPORATION

T Conservation Supervisor
GEM:mhn ' ~

- Atts:
cc:  Addressee List Attached
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ADDRESSEE LIST

. Peter Hanagan =

New Mexico 011 & Gas Association
Post Office Box 1864

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Raymond Lamb, Geoldagical Engineer
Artesia New Mexico 88210

Jason Ke11ah1n o

Kei]ah1n & -Fox ,

500 Don Gaspar” Avenue
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Tom Kellah1n

Ke]]ah1n & Fox

500 Don Gaspar Avehnue . -
‘Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Clyde Brown
Post 0ff1ce Box 2197
Houston, Texas 77001

~-Joe. V. Peacock

Phil]ips Petro]eumuCompany
Room B-2, ‘Phi11ips Building
Odessa, Texas 79760

Harliey- Reavis

Exxon Company-USA
Post Office Box 1600
Midland, Texas 79701

C

Carl Traywick

Jim GilTham

Department of the Interior

U. S. Geological Survey
Post Office Drawer 1857°
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Robert Borkenhagén
Suite 1100

American Bank of ‘Commerce Building

200 Lomas Blvd., N.W.
Albuquerque, New Mexico 87102

“George Hanker

Post Office Box 1837

,Roswell New Mexico 8820]

Ralph Gray, Consultant

Post Office Box 1046 ey

FR
5

Artesia, New Mexico 88210

. H. L. Kendric

£1 Paso. Natural das Company
Post Office.Box: 1492
E1 Paso, Texas 79978

William J. Coo]ey

Suite 152
Petroleum Center Bu11d1ng .
Farmlngton, New_Mexicq 87401

" E.Fe Motter e
. Cities Service 0il Company

400-Wést Texas Street
Midland, Texas 79701

[
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RULE Nom.. vrCOQ_ZQ AND TEMPORARY ABANDONMENT

(o) x; vy drilling well on which no approved drilling operations
hove token place tor more than 60 days shall be plugged and ¢ »co:mo:am
in accordance with Section (d) of this Rule, unless a permit for'temporary
abandonment has been obtained for the wel! i in accordance with Section

(c} of this Rule,

PROPOSED RULE

PROPOSAL BY >>>mx>o> Immm nmeO_@yiOZ FOR nm<_m_OZ OF

NEW MEXICO OIL.CONSERVATION nOiZ_mQOZ RULE Non

e

?v Any completed well on which no cpproved production,
:.xno:o: , storage, observation, recompletion or workover operations
have taken place for more than six inonths shall be plugged and abandoned
in accordance with Section /. .c of this Rule, unless o permit for temporary

abandonment has been obtained in accordence with Section (c) of:this

Rule. This requirement shall not opply with respect to inactive zones:in
multiply completed walls whero one or more other zones ore being utilized

as described ra-c.:.

(¢) A permit for the temporory abondonment.of a well moy be
requested from the District Supervisor of the appropriote District Office
of the Commission by filing'Form C~103 in triplicate, accompanied by
evidence that the condition of the well 1s such as to prevent damage to
the producing zone, migration of hydrocorbons or water,: the contamination
of fresh water or other natural resources, or the leckege, Om any substance -

ot the surfoco.

A parmit for temporary cbondonment shull:be for o period not .
exceeding one yeor, but may: be exterded by the O.n.:na msum..suo« from
time to tim:, with each extension not exceeding one vde? Extensions”
shell be requested in the same manner os the original permit, and urn:
be accomponied by evidence that the continued oo:a.ro: of _.ro io__ is

as des n_io& above.

Upon expiration of a permit or any extension thereof, or i:r.:
60 days ofter a request for.a permit or extension has. been manvu_.oém by
the District Supervisor, the well shall be permanently v_cmmom o:m aban-
doned in occordonce with Section (d) of this Rula. Failire to noSm.:\ with
ony u«of«_o_d of this Rule shall be considered o breach of the _u_cmm.am
condition in the wo:m required V% Rule 101,

(d) Some os n_.oS_.:. Section @.

[

Proposed Section (o) deols with drilling wells and, in substance, ‘is the
same as Section: (c) in the. vqouo:_. Rule. Proposed Section (b) is new
"and: decls with wells other: than drilling wolls. Together, the proposed
: sactions m__a_sn.g the necessity of defining "temporory abandonment”

ond, instead, establish a requirement that all weils must either be
.actively:in use, ‘or be granted a temporary o—.usmossoi permit, or be

_COMMENTS

“permanently’ w_cumcm ond owo:mogm

f

The _u3<...._o: in-Saction (b) relating to multiple completions is
,‘vo:aSon_ owoﬂ the proposal made wv\ Zo?_ on April 23.

v_.ovoman_ Section {c) _Puozo_.:om after Section B proposed by ﬁro Com-
mission Stoff.on April 23, except that permits and cxtensions are both
~for-one year, and extensions moy be granted morei.rhan once, :and :53
_is'no _uo:m.sm requirement other thon the one alzeady contained in Rul

,_o__ “Note the lostsentence of v..ovomom Section (c) which states: ....o,_..
ure’ to comply with anyprovisions of this Rule shall be considered & breach
. of the plugging condition in the bond required by Rule i01." Thus, ifo
: party fails to plug-an inactive well and foils to get @ permit to tempororily
. abandon it, he can bo called upon (probably in o ._uroi cause" haaring)
to *“o_.».e:f his .‘om&oa nncmm_:m bond under Rule uo_ .

.:..o ‘Commission .can avoid the obuse of 3..603& requests for extensions
wply by m&nvv.&fsm them.  This, of course, will depend on whather
“the raasons given in the requast are plousible or not. When a roquast is

m;ovv_.oém the:operator will be forced: to either piug the well or.ask
tho Commission for an exception to the mc_ou..ir_nr would require notice

n:m roo::m .
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PROPOSAL BY AMERADA HESS. CORPORATION FOR REVISION OF

. -

-, N

_“ NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION RULE202 .

N ———an, |

PROPOSED:""ILE

RULE 202, PLUGGING AND qm.Zv\O_s_Q ABANDONMENT '

(a) Any drilling well on which no approved drilling operations .
have token place for more than 60 days shall be plugged ond abandcned
in occordonce with Section (d) of this Rule, unless a permit for temporary
cbandonment hes been obtained for the well in accordance with Section
(e} of this Rule. )

%

(t) Any completed well on which no approved production, -
injection, storoge, observation, recompletion or workover. operdtions
have token place for more than six-months shall-be plugged end obandoned
in accordance with Section (d) of this Rule, unless o permit for temporary
abandonment has been obtained in accordance with Section (c) of this-
Rule. This requirement shall not apply with respect to inactive zones;in
multiply completed Wells where one or more other zones are being utilized
as described herein. '

(¢) A permit for the temporary abandonment of a well may be
requested from the District Supervisor of the appropriate District Office
of the Commission by filing Form C-103 in triplicate, accompanied by
evidence that the condition of the well is such os to‘prevent damage fo
the producing zone,, migration of kydrocarbons or water, the contamination
of fresh water or other natural resourcos, or the leakoge of any substance
at the surface. . o T

A permit for temporory obandonment shall be for a period not
exceeding one year, byt may be extended by the District Supervisor from
time to fime, with each extension not exceeding one year. Extensions.

shall be requestzd in the some manner as the original permit, .and shall - -

be accomponied by evidence
as described above.

that the continued condition of the wall is

: Upon expiration of o permit or any extension thereot, or within
60 doys ofter a request for a permit or extension has becen disapproved by
the District Supervisor, the well shall be permanently plugged and abon-
doned in accordciice with Section.(d) of this Rule. Failure to comply with
any provisions of this Rule shall be considered a breach of the plugging
condition in the bond required by Rule 101. ;

i

(d) Same os present Section ?.V.

" the Commission for an exception to the Rula--which would require notice Z

e

COMMENTS

_u_.owomwu___w,oo*mo: (o) decls with dri ;?m wells and, in substance, is the .

" same as Section{c)'in the present Rule. Propiosed Section (b) is new

and deals with wells other than drilling wells.” Together, :the vqmvouom
sections eliminate the necessity of defining "temporory abandonment”
ond, instecd, establish.a requirement that all walls must either be

.actively in use, or be granted a ._.oav,omoQM.v.o:mcaaoz.. permit, or be

permanently pluggedand abandoned. -

The !.mi&o: in Section (b) relating to multiple complotions is
potterned ofter the proposal made by Mobil on April 23,

)
e

mv_.ovom,om Section [c) is potterned after Section B proposed by the Corn=
“mission Staff on April 23, oxcapt that permiss ond extensions oro both

for ohe year, and extensions moy be .m«m:_.&w more than once, ond thore
is o bonding requirement other than the one already’contained in Rule
07 “Note the last sentance of proposed Section (c) which states: “Foil-

: mply with. ony provisicns of this Rule shall be considered,a brecch
ugging condition in the bond required by Rule 101." Thus, ifo -
“partyc fails to plug an.inactive woll and fails to get a permit to temporarily
abendon it, he can be ¢~lled -upon (probably in a "show cause™ hearing}
to:forfeit his regular plugging bond under Rule 101.

i . . ! -
The Commission can ovoid the obuse of repeiated requests for extinsions
R MR TR . . R . N
simply by.disapproving them. . This, of course, will depend on whether
the reasons given in the request are plausible or not. When a request is

disapproved, the operator will be forced to oither plug the well or.ask , X

n.ym. hearing. : :

N
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"FOR REVISION OF

~

_INEW MEXICO Ol CONSERVATION'COMNSASSION RULE 202

PROPOSED RULE

-

RULE202. PLUGGING >Zo.,._.m$v0»>_~<‘>.w>2m02>>mz._.

: (a) Any drilling well on which no approved drilling operations
- have taken place for more than 60 days shall be plugged cnd abendoned
in accordance with Section (d) of this Rule, unless a permit for temporary
ebondonment has been obtained for the well in accordance with Section
(c) of this Rule, N ‘ ,‘

;?V>3~,.mo.‘=1m_6mia:o_._iruny.:o omm3<om..n_.omco:o=~

 injection, storage, observation, recomplation or workover operations
have token place for more.than six months shall be plugged ond abendoned
in accordance with Section (d) of ‘this Rule, unless a’permif for temporcry
abandonment hos been obtained ‘in:accordance with Section (c) of this
Rule. This requirement shall not apply with respect to inactive zones in
multiply completed” wells where one or more other zones are being utilized

as described herein.

(c) A permit for the temporory abandonment of a well may be

requested from the District Supervisor of the appropriate District Office
of the Commission by filing Form C~103 in triplicdie, ‘accompanied by
evidence that the condition of the well is such'as to-prevent damage to
the producing zone, migration of.hydrocarbons or water, the contamination
of fresh water or other natural resources, or the leakage of any substance
at the surface, S . RN

. \A permit for temporary.cbandonment shall be for a period not .
exceeding one year, but may be extended by.the District Supervisor from
time to time, with each extension not ‘exceeding one yecr. - Extensions
shall be requested in the same manner as the originol permit, and shali
be accompanied by evidence that the continued.condition of the well is
os'described obove. C : ,

. Upon expiration. of a.permit or any: extension thersof, or within
60 days ofter a request for @ permit or extension has been d isapproved by
the District Supervisor, the well shal! be. permanently plugged.and aban-
doned.in accordonce with Section (d) of this Rule. Failure to comply with
any provisions of this Rule’shall be considered o breach of the plugging -
~condition in the bond required by Rule 101, - S

* (d) Some os present Section (a).

N

" and hearing, A ;

COMMENTS

Proposed Section (a) deals with drilling wells ond, in substance, is the
same as Section () in the prosent Rule. Proposed Section (b) is new
and deals with wells other than drilling wells. Together, the proposed
sactions eliminate the necessity-of defining "temporary abandonment”
- and, instead, establish a requirement that all wolls must either be
.actively in use, or be granted a temporery abandonment permit, or be

permanently plugged end abandoned.

The n_,mﬁu.mo,a in-Section (b) relating to multiple completions is
patterned after the proposwal made by Mobil-on April 23.

N T j
o A.4/ . ‘ - .

Proposed Section (c).is patterned ofter Section:B proposed by the Com=
_ mission Staff'on April 23, except that permits and extensions are both
for one year, ‘and extansions may b grantad-more than ance, and there
is no bonding requirement other’ than.the one already contoined in Rule
<101. “Note the lost sentence of prioposed Section. (c) which stat(:: "Fail-
ure o comply with ony.provisions of this Rule shall be considered o breach
of the plugging: condition in the bend required by Rule 101." Thus. if o
party fails to plug an inactive. well and fails.to get o permit to temporarily
abandon it, he.can be called upon {probably in & “show cause™ hearing)
o forfeit his regulor plugging ‘bondl under Rule 101, ~ S '

.The Commission can avoid.the obuse of repeated requests for axxwioa
simply by mmuov_ﬂoi,r_m them. * This, of course, will depend on whether
the reasons given. in the request are plausible or not. When a recuest is
disapproved, the operator will be forced to eithar plug the well ar.osk
the Commission for an exception toi the Rule~-which would require notice
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-of the Commission _uv. filing'Form C-103"in :6__83\ onoo\ﬁow
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._quvOmb, BY AMERADA HESS CORPORATION mOm wm<_m~OZ Om

PROPOSED RULE

RULE 202, PLUGGING-AND .ﬁ.mgvo»)x,\ >w>ZUOma>>qu

(0) Any drilling well on iy.nr no nvn3<on_ m:___:m operations
have taken place for more than 60 days shall be plugged ond abondoned

in accordance with Section (d) of this Rule, unless a permit for femporary
abondonment has been obtoined for the io: in nnno_.n_o:no with: Section

(c) of .this Rule.

(b) Any:completed well on which ne opproved. production,
injection, storage, observation, recompletion or: ‘workover - operations
have taken place for more than six months shalfbe n_cmmnm ‘and abandoned
in accordance with mon_..o: (d) of this Rule, unless o permit for temporary
abandonment has been ‘obtained in sccordance with Section (c) of this
Rule. This _.onc:.manﬂ shall not apply with respect to inactive zones in
multiply completed wells where one or more other zones are being utilized
as desceribed herein,

,Anv A permit for the temporary.. nwo:monso:.. of .- well may be
requested from the District mcvo.‘ sor of the .appropriate” D_m:.o., Office

S

ad ww/e .
evidence that the condition of the well is such as to v_.o<o3. moaomo tor
the producing zona, migration of rvd..ooa_.vo:u or water, the no:_.ﬁ::o:e:
of fresh water or other natural resources, or the nonromo of any Ewﬁo:no
ot the surface. . ‘ )

.~ A permit for temporary n_uoamoaaoi «rn: be *.o.. a'pericd not
exceeding one yeor, but moy be extended _vv. the District mcvoz_uo_. from
time to time,-with each extension not exceeding one <na?, Extensions
sholl be requested in the' some manner as the original permit, and shall
be accompanied by o<_mo:oo that the continued condition of the well is
as-described above.

Upon expiration of o permit or any extension }oqoom or within
60 days ofter a request for a permit or. axz..:u_o: _..o.. been disapproved by
the District Supervisor, the well shall be permanenily v_cmmoa ond aban-
doned in accordance with Section (d) of this Rule. Failure to comply with
any provisions of this Rule shell be considered o u..oao: om :ac v_cmm.:m
condition in _.ro wo:m required by wc_o ._o_ .

(d) Some as-present Section on. . . L

NEW me_no OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION zc_.m uon o

COMMENTS

..‘_u_.owosm Section on deals with m::.:m io:m and, in mcv&o:n? is the
same as Section {c) in the present Rule. Proposed Section (b).is rew

“end deals with; wells other thdn drilling wells. Together, the proposed

sactions eliminate the necessity of defining "temporery abondenment™
ond, iinstecd, estabiish a requirement that ali wells must either be
-actively in use, or be granted a. _.o.:.vo.d«v.l.mo:mozso:» permit, or be
permanently plugged and abandener.

The provision in Section (b} relating to multiple completions iy

patterned Gfter the proposal made by Mobil on >v:_ 23. S

v..o_uomom Section (¢} is: vo:.o_.:cm after Section B proposed by the Com-
mission Staff on April 23, except that permirs and extensions are both

for one year, and extensions may b gronted more than once, and there

15 no bonding,requirement other thon the one already contained in Rule
<101, Note- :..o lost sentence of proposed -Section (c) which states: “Fail-
ure to comply with any provisions of this Rule shall be considered o breach
of the plugging.condition in the bond required by Rule 101." Thus, if o
party fails to plug an inactive well ‘and fails to mﬁ a permit 1o temporarily

* ebandon it; he can be called upon (prabobly in o "show couse” heering)

to ».olo: his regulor.plugging bond under wc? —o_ .

.:6 Commission can avoid the abuss of Eno&om requests for extunsions
simply _....v. maovv_.ofam them. This, of course, will depend on whether
“the reasons givea in the request arei plausible or not. When a requast is
disapproved, the operator will be forced to either plug the well or.ask
the Commission for an: oxnov:os to the Rule=-which would require notice.
and haaring. °
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PROPOSAL BY AMERADA H
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ESS CORPORATION FORREVISIONOF ;

| NEW MEXICO CIL CON

=

PROPOSED RULE

s

RULE 202. PLUGGING AND TEMPORARY ABANDONMENT . ~

(a) Any drilling well cn which no approved drilling operations
have teken place for mere than 60 days shall be plugged ond cbondoned
in sccordance with Section (d) of this Rule, unless o permit for temporary
obondonment has been obtained or the well ih accordance with Section
(c) of this Rule. ,

.(b) Any completed well on which no approved production,
injection, storage, observation, recompletion or workover operations
have taken place for more than, six months shall be plugged and abandoned
in accordance with Section (d) of this Rule, ‘unless a permit for temperary
abondonment has been obtained in accordance-with Section (c) of this
Rule. This requirement shall not opply with respect to inactiva zones in
multiply completed wells where one ‘or more other zones are being utilized

. os deseribed herain. .

() A mo:a? for the temporary abandonment of a well may be
requested from the District Supervisor of the.appropriate Distvict Office
of the Commission by filing Form C~103 in triplicate, ‘aecompanied by
evidence that the condition of the well is such os to prevent damagczio

. the producing zone, migration of hydrocarbons or water, the. contemination

of fresh water or other notural resources, or the leakage of any substance.
af the surfecs, o , o

A permit for temporery abandonment shall be for a period nat .
exceeding one yeor, but may be extended by the District Supervisor from
time to time, with each extension not exceeding one year . “Extensions
shall bo requested in the some manner as the original permit, “and sha!l
be accompanied by evidence that the continved condition of the well is
as described abote. . : o .

Upon exvm_.nzos\mm q pormit or any ox*o:um,v: _.roqao.@ or within .
60 days after a request for a permit or extension has _wqo,:,w&anvv.«oém&v\
the District Supervisor, the well shall-be permanantly ;plugged and aban-

doned in accordance with Section:(d) of this Rule. Failure to comply with -

n=(v~ provisions of this Rule shall be considered a breach of the plugging
condition in the bond required by Rule 101. )
(d) Samo as present Section. (e)e

SERVATION COMMISSION RULE 202

Ve -

: COMMENTS

~.  Proposed. Section {a) deois with drilling wolls and, in substonce, is the
" came ds Section (cjin the prasent Rule, Proposed Section (b) is new
8 and deals with walls other then drilling wells. Togother, the proposed
sactions eliminate the necessity. cli defining 'temporary cbandonment"
end, instead, establish o requirement that all wells must either be
.actively iri.use; or be granted.a n,uavo_dQ.mma:mo:Soa permit, or be
permanently plugged and abandoned.

The provision in-Section (b) relating to multiple noan“o:o:m is
patterried after the proposal made: by Mobil on April 23. "

.

Proposed Section (c) is patterned after Section B proposed Ly the Com-
“mission Staff on April 23, excepy that permits and extensions are both
(Jor one year, and extensions may: be. grantad more than once, ond there
is no bonding requirement other then’the one clready ‘contained in-Rule
.101. Note the last sentence of jroposed Section (¢) which states: "“Foil=
ure t6 comply with any provisions of this Rule shall be considered a brecch
of the plugging condition in the:bond raquired by Rule 101." Thus, if a
party fails to plug an inactive woll and fails to get o permit to temporarily
abanden it, he con be called ypon (probably in a "show cause”- hearing)
5 o forfait his regular plugging bend under Rule 101,

p A

The Commission cdn avoid the dlause; of repeated requests for extensions
simply by disopproving them. This, of course, will depond on whather
the recsons-given in the request are plousible or not. When a.request is
disopproved,. the operator will ke forced to either plug the well or.ask
the Commission for an exception to the Rule-=which would recpire notice
> ond hearing. ‘
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SONS TOR THE COMMISSION'S e RS IDERATION IN CASE #5217 OF THE APRIL
oS 1574 EXAMINER ‘DOCKET REGARD A\ CHANGES TO RULE 202

1. HOBIL RECOMMENDS THAT THE DI PARAGRAPH OF THE COMMISSIWS .
PROPOSAL, WHICH BEGINS SUPON A T ATION--® BE CHANGED TO.READ nS
TOLLOWSS o ae BRI e T
Tt EXPIRATION OF THE PERMIZ FOR TEMPORARY. ABANDORMENT AFD ANY
TXTENSTON THERETO AS ABOYE PROVIDED, THE VELL SHALL B, PUT TO
EXNEFICIAL USE OR SHALL BE FROVIRENILY PLUGCED AND ABANDOFELY

YNLESS 1T CAN BE SHOUX 0 THE SECRETARY=DIRECTOR OF THE COMM
THAT GOOD CAUSE EXISTS WHY SHE WELL SHOULD NOT BE PLUGGED: ABD
ABANDONED, AND A PERMIT FOR FURTHER TEMPORARY ABANDONMENT SHOBLD -

‘BE ISSUED : : . o . ._
d__m,..mmnwﬂsnfgnmﬁou mAY REQUIRE NOTICE ARD HEARING BEFORE
PEFORE ISSUARCE OF THE PERMIT FOR FURTHER TFMPORARY ABANDONMENT IF o

 ABANDORMENT SRALL BE NPPROVED UNLESS ‘A° BLANKET BOND 1N AN AMOUNT °
SATISFACTORY TO THE SECRETARY-DIRECTOR IS Of FILE OR A ONE-VELL
> UCCING BOND FOR TE WELL 1T PUANOUNT SATISFACTORY TO THE . -
 SECRETARY-DIRECTOR 1S FILED WITH THE SOMMISSION TO ENSURE FUTURE
STUCCING OF THE WELL.® . . AR R S
.5 NOBIL RECOMMENES THAT Al ADDITIONAL PARAGRAPH BE ADDED TO THE '
PROPOSED CUANGES , T0 READ AS FOLLOWSS _ S, s o

5. MO PERMIT FOR TEMPORARY ABANDONMENT VILL BE NECESSARY FOR
,szmd«n 2KES <._m= um&wm& COMPLETED VELLS AS LONG A NE OR MORE
Z0NES ARE ACTI LY BEING UTILIZED R — |
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Mobil Oil Corporation R R E -
T - JON-79g I

OIL CONSERVATION co

ants F.

June 5, 1974

N+

" New Mexico 011 Conservation Commitsion
P. 0. Box 2088 ' N
- Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr. A. L. Poﬁtef, Jr.

‘Gehtiemen:

“Mobi1 011 Corporation concirs with the recommendations of the New Mexico
. N0i1"and Gas Association in-Case 5217 on the June 11, 1974 Docket regarding
the proposed changes: to Rule 202. ' , : ‘

It is-our intention that this statement of support to the New Mexico 011
-and Gas ;Association.recommendations -should supersede the recommendations
submitted by Mobil at the April 23, 1974 hearing on the same subject. -

e

very truly,

AreavOperatiéné Engineer

JHSeerey/cs

oy
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NORTH AMERICAN EXPLOHAT!ON AND PRODUCTION GAOUP
Dakas Producton Region

SUN OiL COMPANY - HILLCREST 635 OFFICE PARK, 12850 HILLGREST ROAD, DALLAS, TEXAS 75230 (214) 744-4411

June 7, 1974

New beico Oii COnservétioanommission
P. 0. Box 2088 ) _
Santa Pe, New Mexico 87501

IR

e

| VU,

Attention: Mr.‘h; Lf'Pther, Jr.
' Secretary-Director

Re: - Cége No. 5217
Gentlemen:

We have studied the Commission's proposed revis;6ﬁs‘to Rule 202
regardingTPlugging and Temporary Abandonment of Wells and
generally agreé' that"such char ' "
unused wellbores from being p

sub-surface contamination,

<§t igfépr*opinion”ihat'the‘Commission’has done an excellent job
of drafting the“proposed revisions. ‘However, in order for the
Rule to .be more practical from &n administrative and operating
standpoint, Sun'0il Company wbuld recommend that the Commission
accept the recommendations made by the New bejcoqgjjiéggL
Association at the Hearing on April 23, 197%" B

WYAR

Yours very trily,

SUN OIL COMPANY

HRH/ zs

¢c: Peter Hénagan
Jason W. Kellahin
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~ - Docket No. 16-74

Dockets Nos. 19-74 and 20-74 are tentatively set for hearing on Jul;‘l6 and July 24.
Application for hearing must be filed at”least 22 days in advance <f hearing date.

DOCKET: COMHISSION HEARING - TUESDAY = JUNE 11, 1974

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M. - MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILD!NG,

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

AnLowABLE:

CASE 5255:

SRR i TR gty i
- ks

. A A

g

_(1)
'proratcd pools in Lea, Eddy, ‘Roosevelt, and Chaves County, New Mexico,
for July, 19743 ' ) .

"CASE 5217%

I R

LAY i3

Considerrtion of the allowable production of gas from seventeen

‘(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas “from five -

prorated pools in San Juan, Rio Arribta, and Sandoval Counties,

»New Mexico, for July, 1974.

(Continued from the April 23, 1974 oommissibn Hearing)

In the matter of the hearing called by the, Oil Conservation Commission
upon ‘its own motion to consgider the adoption of a 'Commission definition
for "Temporary Abandonment' of wells, dnd further to consider the

- amendment of Rule 202 of the Commission Rules and Regulations to adopt

an administrative procedure for abandonment o‘ wells in this gtate for

“a 1imited perihd of time only, and for the adoption’ of“s requi:ament
for an individual one—well plugging bond for the continued temporary

abandonment of any well after the expiration of the administrative
period of time in whiéh such well could be temporarily abandoneéd.

In the mattsr. ‘Sf the Hearing called by the Cil Conservation Commission
of New Mexico upon its own motion to consider the adoption of geieral
rules and regulations governing the drilling for and production of
geothermal resources in the StZte of New Mexico.

LI
-3

LAY '. ,i.,;.f:p--:-g.«.r.‘ SN ¢ SRR j/_u-—;.ﬁ

SCRCE NS E R R R N w?:;,:\f_.‘;,__;-wj R S
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N. M, OllL. CONS gr‘iorq COMMISSION HEARING, MAY-11, 1974 SANTA FE (Case 52-/17) ;

A ’ ' STATEMENT OF PETER HANAGAN, EXECUTIVE VICE PRESIDENT, NEW MeXxico OiL & GAS AssodlATlou,
o CONCERNING PROPOSED REVISION OF RULE 202 —~ PLUGGING AND TEMPORARY ABANODONMENRT OF WELLS,

AS A RESULT OF THE CONTINUATIGN OF THIS CASE ON APRIL 23, THERE HAS BEEN CONSIDERABLE
RTINS - DISCUSSION WITHIN THE INDUSTRY OF THE PROPOSED CHANGES IN RULE 202, MY STATEMENT
R REPRESENTS A CONSENSUS OF THE PRINCIPAL POINTS RAISED BY MEMBERS OF THE ASSOCIATION,

‘ THE CHANGES WE RECOMMENO TO RULE 202 AS PROPOSED BY THE CGHMISSION WILL NOT 00
R VIOLENCE TO THE OVERALL OBIECTIVES SOUGHT TO BE OBTAINED BY THE COMMISSICN, THE

PR CHANGES WE PROPOSE WILL (1) HELP PREVENT PREMATURE PERMANENT PLUGGING AND ABANDONMENT,
N AND (2) WILL'PERMIT THE NECESSARY FLEXIBILITY IN MATTERS OF BONDING AND FORMAL HEARING,

WITH RESPECT TO PROVISIONS CONTAINED 1IN THE 3RD PARAGRAPH OF PROPOSED RuULE 202B, we
" RECOMMERND: .

(1) BLANKET OR ONE~WELL PLUGGING BoND OPT_!ONAL:

WE WOULD REPEAT OUR REQUEST THAT THE COMMISSION ACCEPT A BLANKET BOND AS AN ALTERNATIVE

TO A ONE-WELI. PLUGGI{G BOND AS A CONDITION FOR THE GRANTING OF A PERMIT FOR A FURTHER © - s
TEMPORARY ABANDONMENT, THIS COULD BE ACCOMPLISHED QUITE EASILY BY TYiNG THE SONDING
'REQUEST BACK TQ-THE PROVISIONS OF EXISTING RULE 101 CONGERNING PLUGGING BONDS, RULE 101
PERMITS A gggéWELL’PLUGGIN'G BOND OR A BLANKET BOND WITH THE COMMISSION APPROVAL.

IF THE COMMISSION FEELS THE $10,000 BOND LIMIT PROVIDES INSUFFICICI:-:'N“I’“PROTECTIOQ WE
RECOMMEND THAT THE COMMISSION INITIATE ACTION IN THE NEXT LEGISLATIVE SESSION TO__ .

. INCREASE THE BoNbD LIMIT TO AN AMOUNT WilICH WILL BE; PROTECTIVE CF THE Comwssnon's
OBLIGATlON TO THE PUBLIC.

.-

?E’RM!T E.‘xn:ns:ous FOR GO0D CAUSE:

=

(2) lNl’)EF‘INITiE NUMBER ©

Ay 2

A,‘THE INDUSTRY AGAIN REQUESTS Ay ;(T ADDIT[ONAL EXTENSIONS FOR TEMPORARY ABANDONMENT
'EE GRANTABLE BY THE DISTRICT SUPERVISOR WITHOUT NOTICE AND FORMI}' HEARING BEFORE THE

] Commssuou FOR GOOD CAUSE SHOWN AND UPON THE FURNISHING OF EVIDENCE THAT THE CONDITION
OF ‘THE WELL IS As DESCRIBED IN THE 1ST PARAGRAPH OF PRCPOSED RULE 2028.

WHEN A REQUEST IS DISAPPROVED BY THE msrmcr SUPERVISOR, THF OPERATOR wiLL BE FQRCED
TO EITHER PLUG THE WELL OR ASK THE Comwssnou FOR AN EXEM‘PTION TO THE RULE =~ WHICH

- WOULD REQUIRE NOTICE AND HEARING,

. X . i
(3) meUDE %VE ZONE 1IN MULTIPLE COMPLETION:"

WE RECOMMEND THE ADDITION OF THE FOLLCWING LANGUAGE AS A S ECTION D TO RULE 202:

¥D, NG PERMIT FOR TEMPORARY ABANDONMENT WILL BE NECESSARY FOK iNACTIVE
“ ZONES IN MULTIPLE COMPLETED WELLS AS LONG AS ONE OR MORE ZONES ARE
ACTIVELY BEING UTILIZEDO, "

) L | ¥ o
(4) EXcLUDE CERTAIN SHUT—IN GAS WELLS? . = : . _ -

WE RECOMMEND THAT THE PROPOSED DEFINITION OF TEMFORARY' ABANDONMENT BE AMENDED TO
o EXCLUDE SHUT-IN GAS WELLS WHICH ARE CAPABLE OF PRODUCING BUT ARE EITHER PENDING A :
R PIPELING CONNECTION OR ARE SHUT-IN BY ORDER OF THE COoMMISSION, : » o

"é"‘j!w"WA*%m-”“ .P‘“- aled gl e T f“‘ TITIRSITOONS e ke e s e g ‘ P v e - e .. e T
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N.M. OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION HEARING, APRIL 23, 1974, SANTA FE

Statement of Peter Hanagan, Executive Vice President, New Mexico ‘0il1 & Gas

Abandonment”of We1ls

bﬁi,f ‘ The 1ndustry is concerned‘w1th certa1n provisions containred in the third para-
graph of proposed Rule 2028B: .

(1) Notice and Hearing? The proposed rule ‘calls for notice and hearing to
extend temporary abandonment granted by the district supervisor for a maximum
period of 1 1/2 years. The industry requests that additional extensions be -
granted without notice and formal hear1ng before the Commission for good cause
shown and upon “the furnishing of evidence that the condition of the well is as
described ih the f1rst paragraph of proposed Rule 2028B.

In the event of- spec1a1 circumstances the Comn1551on may require ‘notice and
hearlng before the 1ssuance of a.permit for further temporary abandonment

(2) .. One- We11 P1ugang Bond We would request the Comm1ss1on to accept a
blanket bond as an alternative to a one-well plugging bond. 95 a condition
for the granting of a permit for further temporary abandonmént. Moreover,”
the bond should be in -an amount not to exceed a sum certain rather than, as

Eroeosed "in an amount satisfactory to the Commf§§TBﬁ:
< S,

If the Comm1ss1on were to adopt the requests made above w1th respect to Rule
202B, that sectlon m1ght read as follows: - :

“B Upon exp1rat1on of " the- perm1t “for tempofary abandonment and any
extension thereto-as above provided, the well: sha1l be put to beneficial”
,use or shall bé" permanent]y plugged and abandoned, un]ess 1t can be ..
"shown that good cause ‘exists why the well shoiild not ‘be p]ugged ‘and -
abandoned, and a permit for further temporary . .abandonment should be

" issued in- the samé” manner as the or1g1na1 permit. The" Cormission may
require notice and hearing before- issuance of the’ perm1t for further

_ temporarv abandonment if special c¢ircumstances appear to warrant.::No
such ‘permit for further temporary abandonment shall be approved unless
a blanket‘bond in an amount not to exceed $§ __,, is on file or,

s a one-well plugging bond for the well

is filed w1th the Commission

to 1nsure future plugging of the well."

Rule 202D: e recommend the addition of the f011oning ]angdage.

"D, No permit for temporary abandonment will be necessaryftor in-
active zones in multiply completed wells as long as one or more zones
are act1ve1y be1ng utilized." ,

Proposed Def1n1t1on of Temporary Abandonment should be amended to exc]ude

f;gfmf’;3‘ﬁ' shut-in gas wells that are capable of producing but are pending a:E:EE:rﬂe
I - OO O ——
3 IR :

The récommendad ch will not .do violence to the overall objectives sought

Y e it X . AN ANC .
. i {1~ bUI IRL TS \.uun\"eo YA 28 A -3 0%

to be obtained by the Commission, but will reduce unnecessary expenses and
administrative burdens within the Commission and the industry. The recom-
mended charges will also permit continued flexibility so necessary to industry

e XN e R AG Te B R PR ek e e
: i
e
Y el

-

Association, Concerning Proposed Revision of Rule 202 - Plugging and Temporary

operations. ncerned with any rulé change which might precipitate the
remature permanen u .
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Docket No. 10-74

Z o o " DOCKET: COMMISSION HEARING - TUESDAY — APRIL 23, 1974

o1L CONSERVAinN COMMISSION - 9 A.M. - MORCGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE
BUILDING -~ SANTA FE, NEW MEXiCO

CASE 5216:  1In the matter of the hearing called by the 01l Conservation Commission .

upon its own motion to consider the arendment of Rule 1203 of the : ,
" - Commission Rules and Regulations to’ simplify the method of initiating ‘

a hearing before thé Commission or its examiners, and to include a

provision ‘for the acceptance of verbal applications for hearing when :

such 1s necessary t6 permit the meeting of deadliines for publication R

of legal notice, provided that a subsequent writfen application would _

be* required.

: . In the mattst of the hearing. called hy the ‘011 ConserVation ‘Commission P i
upon 1ts ‘own motion to consider the adoption ‘of-a Commission definition j ' R
for '"Temporary Abandonment of wells ‘and- further to consider the -
~‘amendment ‘of Rule 202 of the Commisaion : Rules ‘and Regulations to adopt :
‘an’ administrative. prodedura For abandonmerit of welis in thie state for ;
limited ‘period ‘of ‘time only, and for. the adoption of ‘a reqGirement .
'for an’- 1ndividual one~well plugging ‘bond for :theé continued temporary |
ORI . abandonment of any well: after the- expiration of "the“administrative:- ; O
R N 'period of time in which such well could be- temporarily abandoned. , f ' oL

s K?>T‘ . C -
Application of Cities Service 011 Company for compulsory pooling, Eddy b o
Courty, Néw Mexico. Applicant, in the above—styled cause, seeks an o
order ;holing all mineral" 1nterests in the Pennsylvanian formation
underlying the E/2 of Section 29, Township 21 South, Range 27 East,
Eddy County, New Mexico,: tg ‘be dedicated to its Simpson Well No. 1 to
be drilled at an ortbndox location for said unit.. Also to be con- -
“sidered will ‘be the ‘cust of drilliﬁg and’ completing said well and the'
allocation of such costs, as well as actual operating costs and chafkés
for supervision. Also-to: be considered is. the designat1on of .applicant
ag operator of the well and a charge for risk involved in drilling said
well. .

‘,4,.,.____"_.,“..‘.,_.»..,.,

. " " Upon application of Michael P. Grace and Corinne Grace, this case will
' be heard De Novo pursuant to the provisions of Rule 1220.

CASE 5167: (De Novo)

1

8

Application of Fluid-Power' Pump Company and Petro-Lewis Corporation

for compulsory pooling, Sandoval County, New Mexico. Applicants, in
the above-styled cause, seek an order pooling all mineral interests

underlying two non-standard proration units in Township 19 North,

. CASE 5158+ (De Nov@ i S o - | N S
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Commission Hearing - Tuesday - April 23, 1974 pocket Ho. 10-74

(Case 5167 continued from Page 1)

Range 3 Wcut. Media-fntrada Of1 Pool, SQndoval (ounty, Now Mexlco,
dEBCliued as follows:

Unit No. 1, the '$/2 SW/4 of Section 14 and n/z /e
of Section 23, dedicated to applicants'’ Media Well
No. 1 located in Unit M of said Section 14; ‘and

. Unit No. 2y the S/2 SEf4 of Secticn 15 and N/Z NE/4
. of Section 22, to be dedicated to applicants' Media
Well No., 2 located in Unit P of said Section 15

Upon application of John K. Redmcs and R. E. McKenzie, Jr.; this _
case will -be heard De Novo pursuant to - the provisions of Rule 1220.

ASE 521§~> Application of -Jehin K. Reimer and R. E. McKenzie, Jr. for: 40=acre
S Lo spacing, revocation of non-standard -proration units, and re-
:establishmeut of .40-acre allowables, Sandoval' County, New Mexico.
Applicanta, :in the:. above-styled caiige,..seek dn ‘order reacinding
.. .. that-portion’of. .Order No. R-4277 which. established 160-acre spacing
¢ 1. unite for: the Media-Entrada 011 Pool,-: SandOVal County, New Mexico;\A
,alleging the. existence of reservoir information  now available, but
. not .available at .the tifsie of the spacing hearing. Applicants further
-.aeek -the. revocation of orders ntmbers. R-4274 and. R-4287 which estab-
lished four 160-acre non-standard o1l proration units in said pool,
~ and the revocation of Order No. R-4713 which. ‘establishied a special
depth bracket allowable of 750 barrels of oil per day for said peol.
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PROPOSED RULE AMENDMENT - TEMPORARY ABANDON;E'N; ”gx-n"‘o” oMy, -
RULE 202, | |
SoctI;n B, If a well 1s to be abandoned umporoflly wltﬁ no caslng
pulted, Form G-103 must be flled In TAIPLICATE, Indicating the Intention_
to do so and the Cm;nlsslon wi 11 specify temporary abandonment procedures.
The Comniss’on may raquire that casing tests be conducted to determine con-
dltion of the casing or may requirs bottom hole plugs to be set to protect
_ the producing zone If it Is determined thaf such protection Is necessary to
prevent damage to the producing zonée or to prevent migretion of oll, gas or
water, No temporary sbandonment permit shall be Issued for a peribd exceed-
Ing one yur. At the end of the permit period It shall be the respons!bnlty
of the operator of the well to elther put the well to produclng or plug and
abandon the well according to Con;nlsston speclflcatlons or call o hearing to
" show cause why the well should not be plugged and ebandoned. The Commission
will requtre thet sufficlent evldence be presented to demonstrate that the _
' cas’ﬁg is In good repalr end that continued’ “abandoriment wlthout plugging \nlll

not cause waste of oll or gas or communication betmen x0ieg.
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PROPOSED DEFINITION

TEMPORARY ABANDONMENT shall mean a state or rericd of suspended
operatlons durlng which no continuous drilling, production, injec-
tion, storage, or work-cver procedures have taken place- Such
period shall be 60 days for drilling wells and 31x months for all

other classes of wells,

'PROPOSED RULE REVISION

RULE 202. PLUGGING AND TEMPORARY ABANDONMENT.

A. PLUGGING No change
'B. TEMPORARY ABANDONMENT:

No well shall be temporarily abandonedrfor'a‘period in excess
of six months unless a permit for such temporary abandonment has been
approved by the Commission. Such permit shall be ‘for a period not tc
exceed
Offfce of the Comm1331on by Ffiling Form Cc-103 in trlplleate.'
permit shall be’ approved unless evidence is furnished that the ‘con-
dition of the well is such as to prevent darage to¢ the producing zone
mlgratlon of hydrocarbons or water, the contamination of fresh water
or other nafural ¥esources, Or the 1eak1ge of any substance at the

surface. 509“{’ e Iﬁ 4 w&k&uﬂb 1 2

he District Superv1sor of the approprlate Wlstrlct Offlce of
ission shall have - authority to grant one extenéron to the
for temporary ‘abandonment. Such extOQS1on ehall»not exceed
ear and shall be requested in the:same ranner- as “the orlglnal

perm t for temporary abandonment
less! evidence 1s furaished that the continued condltlon of the well

is a’é ‘described ‘Above. - "w Ww.sazwég 49‘.7 )

. Upon cx01ratlon of the pexrmit f temporary abandonment and
any extension therato, the .well shall b put +to beneficial use or

No such

"shall be permanently plugged and abandondd, unless it can be shown

to the Comm1851on after notice and hearin that good cause exists
why the' well should not be: plugged and abakdonad, and a permlt for
further temporary abandonment should be issWed. No such permit for
further temporary abandoiiment shall be appr,ved by the Commissidn
unless. a one-well plugging bond for the welllis on file with the
Commission to ensure future plugging of the well. -
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six months and Shall be requested from the appLoprlate bistrict

L

No extension shall be approved un-
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te *"NEN MEXICO 071, CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Pout Offlce Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

CASE 5217: IS MATTER WILL BE HEARD BY THE COMMISSION AT 9 A.M., APRIL 23, 1974,
AT_MORGAN HALL, STATE_LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

PROPOSED DEFINfTION"

TFMPORARY ABANDOMENT shall mean a state or period of suspended operations during vhich
no continuous drilling, production, injection, storage, or work-over procedures have
taken place. Such period shall be 60 days for drilling wells and six months for all
other classes of wells. .

PROPOSED RULE REVISION

RULE 202. PLUGGING AND TEMPORARY ABANDONMENT.
A.. PLUGGING No change
B. TEMPORARY ABANDONMENT

- No well ‘shall be temporarily abandonéd for a period in excess of six months
unless a permit for such temporary abandonment has been approved by the Commission.
Such. permit shall be for a petiod not to’ exceed six months and shall be reqiiested from
the appropriate District Office of -the Commission by ‘filing Form C-103 in triplicate.
No such ‘permit shall be approved unless evidencé is furnished that the condition ‘of the
well is such-as to prevent damige to' the producing zone, ‘migration of hydrocarbons ‘or
water, the contamination of fresh water or other natural resources, or.the leakage of

_ any substance at the surface.

. the original permit for” temporary abandonment. No éxt2nsion shall

The Dbistrict Supervisor of the appropriate District Office of ‘the Commission

. shall have authority to grant one extension to the permir for " temporary abandonment.

Such extension shall® not exceed one year aiid shall be requested in the same manner: as

g&be approved unless

'good cause therefor is showu, and’ evidence ig furnishced thii the continued condition of

“the well 1s as described above. -

Upon expiration .of the permit for temporary abandonment and any. extension th~reto,

the well shall be put to beneficial use or shall be permanently pluggéd and abandoned,\

unless it can be shown to the Commisgion. after notice and hearing that good cause exists
why the well should not be plugged and abandoned, and a permit for further temporary
abandonment should be 1ssued. No such permit for .further- temporary abandonment shall

-be approved by the Commission unless a one-well plugging bond for the well, in an’ amount‘?

satisfactory to the Commission, is on" file with the Commission to ensure future plugging
of the well. . ¢

C. DRILLING WELLS

When drilling operatione‘on a well have_been suspended for 60 days, the well sﬁéil
be plugged and abandoned unless a permit for temporary abandonment has been obtained for
the well 1in accordance with Sectién B above.

b S . =, - o e O T Y == ¥
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mioposr-:u DEFINITION

A A kg = % 2 e

TEMPORARY ABANDONF “NT shall mean a state ox perrod of sugpended

cperations during whlch no continuous drilling, production, injec~

tlon, storage, or work-over proceaures have taken place. Such

LT perlod shall be 60 days for drilling wells and six nmonths for all

SR SRR other é&lasses of wells. : , o

PROPOSED RULE REVISION

7

RULE 202. PLUGGING AND TEMPORARY ABANDONMENT.

A. PLUGGING No change
B. TEMPORARY ABANDONMENT

No well shall be temporarlly abandoned for a oerlod in excess
of six months unless a permit for such temporary abandonment has* been
*approved bv the Commission. Such permit ‘shall be for a per10d not to
- exceed six nonths and shall be- requested from the approprlate Drstrlct
" Office of the Comm1351on by™ filing Form C-103 in trlpllcate. No sud_

- permit shall be approved unless ev1deqce is furnished that the con-
“dition of the well is such as to prevent damage to the. produ01ng zone,
_ mlgratlon of hydrocarbons or water, the contamination of fresh water

or“other natural resources, ox the leakage of any substanre at the
«surrace. qoa& cau—se. &ﬁue)w«l\”r 2 ,»kamn) 0"\@

The District Superv1sor of the approprlate Dlstrlct Offlce et
the ommission shall have auLhorlty to grant one exten31on to the
permit for temporary abandonment. Such extension-shall not exceed .
one ear ‘and shall be- requested in the same manner as the. orlglnal
perm: t for temporary abandonment. No extension shall be approved un-
less!evidence" is furnished that the continued condition of the’ well

is a8 déscribed above. - e e ale nend- 534.\{—’6,;4—0(;’ hM(‘ommsss;on)

Upon exp:ratlon of the permlt for™ temporary abandonment and
any extension thereto, the well shall be put to beneficial use or
‘shall be permanently plugged and abandoned,\unless it can be shown

, to the Commission after notice-and hearing that goodd cause exists
‘”T”why the ‘well should not be plugged and abandbned “and a permit for
"~ further temporary abandonment should be issudd. No such permlt for
further temporary abandonment shall be approved by the Commission
unless a one~-well plugging- bond for the wellcls on file with the
Comm1551on to ensure future ‘plugging of the well

Q. DR:LL!NG WELLS _ .
when drilling pper s-biovis en a wall have besy ..:m&?ﬂﬂclc&
) for to days, dhe wall shall be P lv.flecl and sbondsnad uniesk a

fer'ym%" for Hemporard é"-’"""d""’\"”f” has been obf’emec} Lor
well in ac‘.rordamee SLdd e {h sSection B asbove

BRI
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INACTIVT smwﬁm Hz 'STATE OF. NEW MEXICO: COMPARED TO ACTIVE &m&ﬁm

-

1968 1969 11970 o

aam———antmit

Total 0il Wells ) 10,353 20,001 o 19,82 19,801

I

' Inactive Oil Wells 2,356 2,421 35280 3,768
Inactive 12.2 12.1 -16.5% 18.9
| -

3

Tozal Gas Wells : ,84 9, 19,236
‘Inactive Gas Wells , o , )2 : v k w.wm..

% Inactive . ) , w 7

Total Wells 8,194 - 129,161 29, 29,285 130,186
Total Inactive , ) 2,749 - L 4,137 | , 4,289

% Inactive s : . 9.4 m.b,ﬁ : .  14.1 14.3 14.2

‘

NOTE: "Active wells" jncludes producing wells mn mHE om year and authorized qusuoonwon wells but does not Mnnwmm.o water supply or disposal

wells nox mﬂvawsm wells. Ao e T, C , ,

\ H o . o B . ! .
*Inactive wells" includes former vuomﬁoubm smﬂ.m not. vuoacﬁbw at n.um 3& of. mmnw v:wmu. but does 5on include wells converted to water
supply or disposal wells nor water injection wells m<mn though : ﬂon on| mnn..Em injectioa at end of year. Also does not include inactive

drilling wells. hw?n sils incl o wtli e-_a.hr ever rvL .ﬂﬂ!:_.ir_h Wqéb b!\ oi] weil con 12.— j qos Wil cannst.

. CAN oil w
th.ssv\s% Mx,\ BT I6N ° Petive sl v imel Ut.z‘.oc..«bb .Su E:.. | | |

| e B _ EXHIBIT 1
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. of fresh water or other natural resources, or the leakage of anizubstance

i
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PROPOSAL BY AMERADA I.mmm.ﬁvaOw)ﬂ_CZ‘ FOR REVISION(ODF

TIEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION €

PROPOSED RULE

RULE 202. PLUGGING AND qm;mo.wb.x,\ ABANDONMENT .

() Any drilling well on which no avv_,.oén drilling operations
have token place for more than 60 days shall be v_cmmom-o,sm._o.wo:mo:om

in accordance with Section (d) of this Rule, unless a permit for temporary
abandonment has been cbrained for the well in accordance with Section

(c) of this Rule.

(&) Any completed well on which no approved production,
injection, storoge, observation, ...o,noav_azmr or workover operations
have taken place for more than six months shall be plugged and .obandoned
in aceordance with Section (d). of this Rule, unless o permit for temporary
abando:ment hos been obtained in accordance with Section {c) of this.
Rule. This requirement shall’not apply with respect to inactive zones in’
multiply completed wells where one or more other zones are being utilized

as described herein.

; (c) A permit for the temporary abandonment of & well way be
requested from the District Supervisor of the appropriate District Qffice
of the Commission by filing Form C-103-in triplicate, occompanied by
evidence that the condition of the well is such as to prevent damage to
the producing zone, migration of hydrocorbons or water, the contomination

P

'

ot the surface.
A permit for temporory obandonment shall be.for o period not
exceeding one year, but may be extended by the District Supervisor from
time to time, with each extension not ‘exceeding one year. : Extensions
shall be requested in the some manner as the original permit, ond shall
be accompanied by evidence that the continued condition of the well is
as described cbove.

'

| Upon expiration of o permit or any extension thereof, or. within.

60 days after’a request for a permit or extension has been disapproved by -
the District Supervisor, the well shall be permanently. plugged and aban-
doned in accordonce with Section (d). of this Rule.: Failure to comply with
any provisions of this Rule shall be considered o breach of the plugging
condition in the bond required by Ruie 101.

(d) Same os present Section {o)-

OMMISSION RULE 20!

I

: Hv..o“vou& Section (a) deols with de

‘and, insteud,

‘sctions éliminate the
establish o requirement that all weils must aither be

- COMMENTS

illing wells and, in sukstance, is the

_same as Section (c) in-the present Rute. Preposed Section (b} is new

zand deals with wells other than drilling wells. Togethar,

the proposed

necessity of defining * temporary abandonment”

.actively in use, or be gronted a _.oawo...oQ.HMma:mozam:« permit, or be
permanently plugged ond abandoned.

| The provision in maozopd& relating fo multiple completions is
patterned ofter the proposal made by Mobil on April 23.

?.o.vouoa.wonzg {c) is patterned ofter Section

B proposed by the Com=

mission

Staff on

April-23, except that permits and extensions are both

for one year,

and extensions may be gre

nted more than once, and there

Iready contained in Rule

is ro bonding requirement other than the one @

"Foili-

sed Section (c) which states:

107, NoitG the last sentence of propo
Sure to-comply with any provisions of this

‘of the plugging condition in the bond required
inactive well ond fauls to.get o permit to temporarily

. party fails to plug an inac
(. abandon it, he can be called ugon {pro

to forfeit his regular

S simply by-disopp oving them.

the, reasens given in

-.".The. Commission; can.avoid th

plugging bond under Rule

Rule shall be: considered a breach

by Rule 101." Thus, ife

bably in'a “show cause” hearing)

101.

o abuse of repeated requests for extensions
* This,of course,

will depend on whether

the request are plausible or nots ‘When a request i3

disapproved, the operator will be forced to i

the Commission for an excoption to the Rule--

and hearing.

ther plug the well or.ask
Yhich would require notice

5
«

o«
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BEFORE THE OIl, CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

CASE NO, 5211
.Onder No. P .5 0/F

In the matter of the hearing called by the 011 Conservation Commission
upon its own motion to ‘consider the adoption of a Commission definition
for "Temporary Abandonment" of wells, and further to consider the

_amendment of Rule 202 of thé Commission Rules and Regulations to adopt
an administratize pro»edure for abandonment of wells in this state for

" a limited period of time only, and ¥Yor the adoption of a requirement

for-an individual one-well plugging bond for the continued temporary
abandonment of. any well after the expiration of the administ sztive
period of td lme in which such well coulJ he temporarily abanébned.

‘4 ORDER OF THE COMMISSTON

Th).s cause came,,on for hearlng at. 9 a.m. oh iAP"“ 25{ .{ 191‘!

at Santa Fe;

G New Mexico, here inafhey” refevred +o ae
.__day of May

‘“’BY THE commxss*ov=

New Mexico,

NOW on this

quorum belng present, havin
and the &ibhikits.: mcctved a

in the premises,

FINDS:

'(1) That due publlv notlce haVLng-Lﬂeﬁ
_ “law, the Comm.l.SSJ.Of'l has jum sdiction of" this
' matter therer-f

LA

%

before the O

e

sA4J‘

197,
conSLdered the testimort
r‘na,‘nd— be f“? K«U' adv]_sed

Q-hon wmm:sman

'l!chgnm tesion, It
thn Commissibn;

presepted

glven as requlred by
cause and the subject;
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Case-No, 5217
Order No. R~

(2) That this case was called to consider the problem of

growing numbers of inactive oil and gas wells in the state of

New Mexico.

J;i3) That as a state gets older in the production of oil and
gas, more and more wells feach their”econdmic limit each year
and are‘placeq_gn an inactive étégus. |

(4) That théustate of New Mexico is arriving at approximately

*middle~age" in oil and gas production.
- (5) That the number of "inactiVe" oil wells increased frbm
‘2;356*6r 12.2 percent of the total oil wells at the end of 1968
to 3,938 or 19.6 percent of thé’total 0il wells at the end of
1973. | o

i ’r‘_i:
[

‘increase. o

s B ) ¢ . ks
they must eventually be properly plugged and abandoned.

(6), That while not .s¢>large as the increase in the number .

_of'inactive 0il wells, there Wwas also a substantial increase
in the number of inactive yas wells in the state during the

same period of time.

waa-y

be .properly plugged and abandoiicd when they are no londer ‘usaful,

the number of inactive wells in this state will continue to .

v We 2y

S ‘ ) o I y ] L o
(8) That such wells constitute a potential underground

hazard and a threat to the invielability of ground waters, and

(9) - That the Commission is charged with the responsiﬁility
hro require éf;*afuéﬁéhaoned wells -to be piugged in such a way
as to confine thé crude petroleum oil, natural®Fas, or water

in the strata in which they are“found, and to préVent then

il

from escaping -into other strata;" = ﬁ§;65~3—1l(l) NMSA 1953(hh»7pn

i 0
‘e

“(7) ‘That unless firm steps are taken to ensure that wells will}]
; . . <3 A : :

N

ity apoayes
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Case No. 5217
Order No, R~

(10) That in accordance’with said mandate, the Commission

JAo«AJ
aﬂt to cause me*e—o&—éke inactiv wells to Ee properly

, ow a4 ,
plugged and abandoned watker than to accumulate over the years.
(11) That some of the older oil and gas producing states

have found it necessary to resort to the use of public funds

for the plugging and abandonment of o0ld wells which had accumulate

over the years.

(12) That unless Firm steps are taken to ensure that wells
are. properly plugged and abandoned when they are no 1onger
useful, it is 11kely that publlc funds will eventually have to

be used to plug and abandon wells in this state.

(13) That it is the Comm1551on s view that a more prapitious

‘approahﬁ to the'problem than the use Of:public funds to plug

wells 1s to adovt reéulatlons that w1ll tend  to encourage the
owners of 1nact1ve wells‘to properly plug and abandon said
wells. N '

lfld)_ That euch regulatlons should apply to a11 wells drllled
' cf NCw-MCiiéd**naemuch ag ‘gaid redulatlons w1ll
prevent waste of crude petroleum‘oil,~natural gas, and ground
waters and are therefore in the:public‘interest.

(15) That such regulatlons should provide that any inactive
well should be plugged and abandoned unless’ 1t can be shown that
such well has a genulne potentlal for‘further‘use in the reasonabl
foreseeable futare, and that it éﬁould be permitted to remain‘
hnplﬁgged in a temporarily.ahandoned state.'

(16) That there is need for ‘the adoption of a definition
for "temporary abandonment"‘and that soch definition shouId provid
that temporafy abandonment is a state or period of suspended
operations upon a well during whith continuous dtilling,
production, ihjection, storage, or work-over operations have not
“taken place, that the time period for determining whether a well

is temporarily abandoned should be 60 days for drllllng wells and

six months for all other classes of weils.

W
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(17) That aﬁy well which, after 60 days Or gix months, which-
B erefores

gver is applicéble, meets the definition of,and is, a temporarily
‘ A

o

o e

abandoned well, should be put to peneficial use or should be

properly plugged and abandoned unless a permit fox sueh temporary
, oy sut well . )
abandOnmentjx{las been obtained from the Commission.

crar e Al

(18) That a procedure should be adopnted whereby the operator

of such a temporarily abandoned well could obtain from the

appropriate“ﬁistriCt office of the commission a permit for

S .uﬂs;:’{x‘.‘fe:%}‘sm':vab\n"u

temporarY‘abandOnmgnt wheﬁe/it can be shownkﬁhat the well has a

valid potentiéi for further usefulness and sﬁduldsbe‘leftn 2

unplugged. - . |

o

L .. e
ch a permit for temporary abandoﬁﬁent should be

Il ,\

’1prt60éa‘§ﬁly upon a showing of satisfactory evidence that the

o A R e P

N

condition of the well is“Guch as to'p?event>aamage to the

producing zone migration"of hydrocarbons OY water from‘one‘ZOne'

to another, the contamination of fresh water Or other natural

o o o - ) ) B
resources, OX the leakage of any substance at the surface; OY s
. o0 e i

e : Hwill not in any other way Sause waste or damgge.

(L.

i ARSI PRI R

'(2d)quhatrshch a permit for teﬁporar§ apandonment should be

issued for some limited duration of time only, and one year is .
. ime ' Ry
a reasonable duration for this purpose. ' DR
A \

(21) That provision should be made whereby the pistrict e

Office of the commission could grant .one extension to an

expiring‘permit for temporary abandonment, provided conditifsas in ‘ §f m

Nthe well are ‘shown to still be as described in vinding NO. (19)
o - issued for some b

above, and provided that the extension should be ¢l ' ;

'limi(—q&ﬂwf;ﬁdn*a? Lime only , and onc car is &

¢

reasonédle duration of +ime -yer this pw S . |
: : g
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(22) Thaf_2:i:fsonable—duretéen—e&—tfmg—f5r~*§m§§iﬂ§_eaeh
) an.axtansioa—ia—en:;re&a*nthat in the case of a drllllng well, ) '
Hus +wo years and 4wo months of inactive status '

A s || this wo wuld make a total APosEodmof—rime [60 days, Finding No. :
Eyﬁl@ﬂf .(16); one year, Finding No. (20),; and one year, Fludlng No.‘(ZrL]{ /%
| oé—two-yeaca-and-tw;4mnHﬁﬂriﬁLdaaeefWEHHznnnFJTiat in the %
ca::j of oar;y'dotil;ir hcallars‘j e:rfs “;eﬁl}n a:::?;lfse. m%]f:znake a total peried ; .
of~bime [six months, Finding No. (16) ; one yeair, Finding No.
(20);:?ﬁd one year, Findiné No. (Z1)]), ef—twe—end-enco=haliyears o
| Qf-inactive statues 7
}ig | (23li That two. years and two months,for drllllng wells, and 3 ]
»\sf: two -and one- half years; for otﬁer classes of wells, to remain ; ’
;}Eﬁt ]bu;an"inactiVé.status without necessity of coming before the ‘?
RS ) C{mmdssienwat a'hearing'appears to_the Commission to be a- “ iv o ,
A reaSOnable'maximumIOf tiﬁe; 4 % ¢
A ,(24) That upoh expiratidn5of the ¥>lm1t for temporaty ’%
abandonment and one eyten31on thereto, any inactive well should %
be put to benef1c1al use or should be plugged and abﬁndoned o ‘f“g
unleos it caurbe shovn to the Comﬁlss1on after notlce and hearlng;‘}‘.gl : 5
' ld ](that good cause ex1sts why the well should not be plugged dnd %H };
_ kﬁ' "abandoned;and~that further extensxon of the temporary abandonment ; %y };
h is watrranted. ) g : i;
4 ld;YZS) That”prevision shouid be made whéreby tﬂé}Commlssion, o e 1;
) ‘eould require a one-well §lug§ing bond for any well repeiving' RE £ ' ‘f' jféé
such "further extension" of temporary abandonmment, such bond 1 ; - ;3

being in an amount”satisfactory to the Commfésien to meet the

partlculax requlrements of the well. ’
(26) That provision should be made whereby the Secretary-

Director of the Commission could grant administrative relief to

thée aforesaid requirements for notice and hearing to obtain

fu rtner exten51on under -Ger aih-lim ted -circums

'-l-
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E,. .- o Eg;e No._5217
: Order No. R-
said ciroumstances should include only the'following cases:
(a) a remote and unconnected commercial gas well
or a presently non-¢ommercial gas well which
may reasonably be e%pected to be commercial within

the foreseeable future;

(b) a well in an o0il 'pool emwitirtn—m—portion
pf-an—ail-paod in which secondary recovery
operations have, by actual pefformance, been o : i,

~ieelbe o shown to be commercially feasible, and which e :

well may, with'reasonable certainty, be expected

“to be included in a bona fide secondary réecovery B R
;P”J€”3+"Qithin’the foreseeable future.
(27) ‘That prov151on should be made whereby the Secretary—,'

Fa

Dlrector could requlle‘a one-well. pluggrng bond for any well ¥ | § h:;’ SR

Y

rece1v1ng such "fuither exten51on"'of temporary abandonment, ' : “f"*FW

such bond belng in an amount satlsfactorvfto the Secretary-

i
<

Dlrector to meet the partltular requlrements of the well.» ; .

(28) That no such'"rurtner extension,” whétuer iss"edfbyw

-the Comm1331on after notice and hearlng or by the Secretary—
- withowut notice and hearing:;
'DlrectorA should have a duration Of more than two years, ‘but

<

should be ellglble 'for renewal if c¢ircumstances so warrant.

. f":.

(29) That the adopflon ofa deflnltlon of "Temporary

Abandonment" consonant to Flndlng No. (1¢) above, and the

\amendment of,Rule 202 of the Comm1551on'Rules and‘Regu;ations
to embody thehprovisions of Findings (17) through (28)”above,
i; in the pubiic‘interést_and will prevent waste without impairing
correlatlve rights, and should be approved effective Julyll,

1975. | [ R N

ine TR T




w el

-
.
v
«
-
[
— bl -
v
e et e gy
sle .
e .
f oo PR AT S
)
)

A Wm& SECT aN A

e AP

IT IS THOREFORE ORDERED:

Demeaﬂs

-r.-.npomay A&AMDOMM&MT’ shate » meac &

ntaz., .4,,

l?uus. Zoz. 'Pc.uaéma AnDﬁ _.Abmma\)'r

T L T T T L L T T R T AT LT I N T

- ‘“fi “?“’Before any well is abandoned, 1t shall be
”plugged in a manner which will permaiiently confine all oil,
gas, and water in the separate strata originally containing
them. This’ operation ‘shall “be accompll hed by the use of
mud-laden £luid, cement and plugs, used singly or in com-

bination as may be approved
location of abandoned wells
markex at least four inches
and extending at least four

by the Commission. The exact
shall be shown by a steel

in diamater set in concrete,

feet above mean ground level.

The name and number of the well and its location ‘(unit
letter, section, township, and range) shall be welded,
stamperl, or otherwise permanently engraved into the metal
of the marker. Seismic, core or other exploratory holes
drilled to or below sands containing fresh water shall be
plugged and abandoned in accordance with the ann] icable )
xprovisions recited above. Permanent markers are not .
required on seismic holes. -

A,




:§ Within thirty days following the completion '

- e ] of plugglng operationsg tn any well, a record of the work : S
R A - _ done ghall b2 filed with the Commission in TRIPLICATE, on : ’

* Form C-103. Such report shall be filed by the owner of the-
) well ‘and shall include the date the plugging operations were
- begun along with the date the work was, completed; a detailled
7 account of the manner in which the work was performed; the
1 depthe and lengths of the various plugs set; the nature and (
quantities of ‘materials employed in plugging operations; the = - - §
~amount, size and depth of all casing:-left in the hole and the I
weight: of mud employed in plugging the well and any other
pertinent information. No plugging report submitted on
Form C-103 shall be approved by the Commigsion unless such -
report specifically states that pits have'been filled and s
the lotation levelled. and clea ed o unk. The filing of f

Form ¢-105, Well Comple.-l-ton oY pletio ‘._,_ and ; :
“is also w&ce.ssav-o’ +o ob%zncommcssuon aFFrov o a f’ ing 1.
rcrowr., ( |

It shall be the responsibility of the owner of
tb rlugged well to contact the aprroprilate District Office
of the Commission to arrange for an 1nspection of the plugged
<we11 and the location by a Commissgion. representative. «

e A e . . ‘ [

e Bf'_TEMPoRARY ABM\)D@NMENT’ o
gyt :A'*q' 4?“15 e .
Ne well, shall be temrorarily abandoned for a period in excess of six months
e aniless a permit for-such-tefipdrary-abandonment has been approved by ‘fhe. Commisgion. o
Such permit shall be for a-period not to exceed an€ yeay~ and shall ‘be req':ested from o
the appropriate District Office of the Commission by filing Form'.C- 103 in triplicate.
No such .permit shall be approved unless evidence is furnished that the condition of the
- 'well is such as to prevent damage to the producing zone, migration of -hydrocarbons or
water, the contamination of fresh water or other natural resources, or the leakage of
any substance at the surface.

The District Supervisor of - the eppropriate District Office oé ‘the Commission
~ghall have ‘authority to grant one’ extenaion to the permit for temporary ‘abandonment.
Such’ ‘extension: shall not exceed one year and shall be réc¢iested in the same manner as:
the, original ‘permit for temporary abandonment. No extension shall be approved unless-
.good cauge therefor is shown, and evidence 1s furnished that the continued condition of
the well is as described above.

Upon expiration of the permit for temporary abandonment and any extension thereto,
the well shall ‘be put to beneficial use or shall be permanently plugged and abandoned, .
_ unless it can be shown to the Commission sfter notice and hearing that good cauge exists
- why the we i‘gho d not be plugged and abandoned, and a P UTREF éIf‘ﬂ! fown ‘l‘b'ﬂ\“hﬂr
t u

o ,‘f.'wft.’.a"‘?of‘f'?l__, d be 1ssued. Prior 4o cssmm, such Fronthor exlivcsion,”. |
e Comamescan My a+ nhs ofphan r'éﬁu—m?- 'ﬂu— Ope-f‘a*b?‘ GF "‘h& ~ e
well +v Fas-l— with the Commission a one-well Flwﬁma’ boml &r
-y&._, wzl( in an amo»n+ de-‘-c-rmme_cl borlﬁa.ecmmussaon-"o bc.
gati s@ad'ou' 4 et 'Hu,Far{—nauJa.r rc‘imremem‘s op’\‘h W '
. The Sec_rz.-l"am’.-bcmc-l-Or of +the Commission sheil hove He

.;aaf;..);r ;{a datm’ e 34.0.. AALA.@ rpnmrcmam"' -pm' ua‘(‘-‘ce, au.d ic.eormq

. T
‘a,w:l qrem'l' -‘-’wrﬁuuu exlbas ion to & perma‘}- @or 41_uloau-u[ ab«n“
_ dowment in He casze of | ;

() a remaote and u,nconnecﬁ:d ummmxal B £
qas will ov a presently non-ecommercia) .

P T A T R 2 e
.



Qagsi-ab;” wLir«h buu, e 4occal bé‘e&» |
Feo‘acl 40 be. commercial within the

‘gare saa"e_b le future ; or

(2)a wt” M an allpoofm wl\och secouéamf
- recovery QFJ'&‘I"Q"S have, b;, acheal
, ,/' B _.Pe..rﬁormnc.e, b,ee-nﬁhmnr*-a be-kAco,m'
j %»M&m;é’,'7.‘€a$;b,€,.a}nd which will may,
with resconable. cartaintey, be e-Tecﬁd I
<o be incleded " a bonafide éed-ouJan,
o Yacovery projest within the fovesceable

)

Ol s e ot e _.;-.A [ e o 2o o -?

proor -‘o -siu.m.y ‘S»wch ewc'“«w e.x'tiia.stm ~f€‘..

Smm-l'-om’ -Director ma:,' at his arhon ra’mre— ‘4"1—
R 4 ‘I'Re u)bee. @M wd& Yo Gmmm&s’ on. a one--- :; g

| c.m‘.l“v~ 7 bend Gor the wzll, mar amount de-ler ( g
| waseedd ’n‘ ‘e §e¢,¢¢_4—¢rf,’ubn‘¢c 'kw - be saha‘?nc ey E

,ﬁ ’m m.e&'f" 'Hu.. fQNcww mr&m- ,.‘0 ‘u:,_ g.”.',‘n 5; o

~;_,A:\-_.~-_-;; &munaﬂgou er. 511 *I-&g, 5¢e.ve.+a 7—-J)ar¢c.~l-o« 5hall
w.wbe_ af. wore *lﬁan -hoo 72.”5 dura-hon, bu-P may ba

reneiced i c'mmsp_w\, = warran-f'

Q . Omu._mé weus

When drilling operations on a well have been suspended for 60 days, the well shall

be plugged and abandoned unless a permit for tempcrary abandonment has been obtained for ;g -
‘thé well {in accordance with Section B above.*

(_3) 'ﬂ‘ba{’ +‘v— ciapccﬂhele. Jb"t_ of‘l'f«u.q osz‘—V' Sh"-’” be’ .
J,,J‘{ 1 1‘?‘1:- e S

<4_) “]’L‘,J—O‘ut"lsdw.hon o L | B B
SDeBE AT e




+

’R““{M




